

# Directory of Services for Individuals with Vision Loss or Combined Hearing and Vision Loss and for the Community.

EYEKNOWAZ is intended to be a directory of services for individuals with vision loss or combined hearing and vision loss and for the community. We have done our best to indicate which needs each organization provides services to assist with. This directory is not comprehensive, nor do listings imply endorsement or evaluation of programs in any way.

Governor's Council on Blindness & Visual Impairment | 602-542-3780 | GCBVI@azdes.gov

https://des.az.gov/governors-council-blindness-and-visual-impairment-gcbvi

© 2018 - Arizona Governor's Council on Blindness & Visual Impairment

# Table of Contents



	1
Directory of Services for Individuals with Vision Loss or Combined Hearing and Vision Loss and for the Communi	<b>ty.</b> 1
Adjustment to Disability	32
A Hand in the Dark	32
Ability 360 - Yavapai County Office	33
Ability360 - Gilbert/Mesa Office	33
Ability360 - Glendale Office	34
Ability360 - Main Office	35
Ability360 - Pima County Office	36
Ability360 - Pinal-Gila Office	37
Ability360 - Sports & Fitness Center	37
American Foundation for the Blind (AFB)	
Arizona Center for the Blind and Visually Impaired (ACBVI)	39
Arizona Council of the Blind, Inc	40
Assist! to Independence - Center for Independent Living	40
Banner Olive Branch Senior Center	41
Benevilla Support Group	41
Blinded Veterans Association - Northern Arizona Regional Group	41
Blinded Veterans Association - Southern Arizona Regional Group	
Department of Veterans Affairs. Blind Rehabilitation Outpation Services/Visual Impairment Services Team (VIST)	

Diamond Eyecare	. 43
Direct Center for Independence	. 44
East Valley RP / Macular Degeneration Support Group	. 44
Eyes on Site	. 45
Fellowship Square	. 45
Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Del E. Webb Campus	. 46
Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) East Campus	. 47
Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Swift Campus	. 48
Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Vision Rehabilitation Service	48
Friendship Village Low Vision Support Group	
Granite Reef Senior Center Low Vision Support Group	
Helen Keller National Center for Deaf-Blind Youths and Adult (KNC)	
Independent Living Blind (ILB) - Phoenix	
Kingman Low Vision Support Group	
Lightbeams Low Vision Support Group - Faith Presbyterian	. 52
Low Vision Support Group - Sierra Vista	. 52
Low Vision Support Group - Sun City	
Midwestern University Eye Institute	
National Federation of the Blind (NFB)	. 54
National Federation of the Blind of Arizona (NFB)	
Native American 121 Program - Fort Mohave Tribe	. 55
Native American 121 Program - The Hopi Nation	. 55
Native American 121 Program - The Navajo Nation	. 56
Native American 121 Program - The Tohono O'Odham Natior	n <b>5</b> 7

Native American 121 Program - The White Mountain Apache Tribe	57
New Horizons Independent Living Center - Prescott Valley	58
New Horizons Independent Living Center - Work Incentives Planning and Assistance	59
Rehabilitation Services Administration	59
SAAVI Services for the Blind	60
SAAVI Services for the Blind	60
SAAVI Services for the Blind	61
SAAVI Services for the Blind	61
Santa Cruz Association for the Blind	62
Services Maximizing Independent Living and Empowerment	00
(SMILE)	
Sight and Sound Low Vision Support Group	
Southwest Eye Center	64
Southwestern Blind Rehabilitation Center - Southern Arizona Veteran's Administration Health Care System (SAVAHCS)	64
Tucson Society of the Blind (TSB)	65
University of Arizona Hearing Clinic	65
Valley Center of the Deaf	66
Via Linda Senior Center Low Vision Support Group	
Viewfinder	67
Viewfinder	67
Viewfinder	68
Viewfinder	68
Viewfinder	69
Viewfinder	69
Viewfinder	70

	Viewfinder	70
	Viewfinder - Mesa Office	71
	Viewfinder - Sun City Office	72
	Visual Impairment Services Team (VIST) - Intake - VIST Coordinator, VA Medical Center	72
	Visual Impairment Services Team (VIST) - Intake - VIST Coordinator, VA Medical Center	73
	Visual Impairment Services Team (VIST) - Intake - VIST Coordinator, VA Medical Center	73
	Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Chandler-Gilbert, Chandler-Tempe	74
	Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Flagstaff	75
	Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Phoenix	
	Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Prescott Valley	
	Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Tucson	77
Α	dvocacy & Consumer Protection	78
	Adult Late Deafened Association (ALDA)	79
	Adult Loss of Hearing Association	80
	American Association of the Deaf-Blind (AADB)	80
	American Foundation for the Blind (AFB)	81
	Arizona Association for the Deaf-Blind (AzADB)	82
	Arizona Center for Disability Law - Client Assistance Program	82
	Arizona Center for Disability Law - Client Assistance Program	83
	Arizona Commission for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing (ACDH	-
	Arizona Council of the Blind, Inc	
	Arizona Deaf-Blind Project	85
	Arizona Hands and Voices	86

	Association of Blind Citizens	. 86
	Commission on Disability Issues (CODI)	. 87
	Community Outreach Program for the Deaf (COPD)	. 88
	Council of Citizens with Low Vision International	. 88
	Council of Families with Visual Impairment (CFVI)	. 89
	Ear Foundation of Arizona, The	. 90
	Equal Rights Center	. 91
	Foundation Fighting Blindness	. 91
	Governor's Council on Blindness & Visual Impairment	. 92
	Guide Dog Users of Arizona	. 92
	Hear Now	. 93
	National Association for Parents of the Visually Impaired (NAPVI)	. 93
	National Association of Guide Dog Users (NAGDU)	
	National Family Association for Deaf-Blind	
	National Federation of the Blind (NFB)	
	National Federation of the Blind of Arizona (NFB)	
	SAAVI Services for the Blind	
	Services Maximizing Independent Living and Empowerment	
	(SMILE)	. 97
	Statewide Independent Living Council	. 98
	Valley Center of the Deaf	. 98
	Youth Action Council of Arizona (YAC-AZ)	. 99
Δ	arts & Entertainment, Accessible	100
	AMC Ahwatukee 24	100
	AMC Arizona Center 24	101
	AMC Arrowhead 14	102
	AMC Centerpoint 11	102

AMC Deer Valley 30	103
AMC Desert Ridge 18	104
AMC Dine-In Theatres Esplanade 14	105
AMC Mesa Grande 24	105
AMC Westgate 20	106
Arizona Theatre Company - Herberger Theater Center	107
Arizona Theatre Company - Temple of Music and Art	108
ARTability - VSA Arizona	108
Federal Communications Commission	109
Harkins Theatres - Arizona Mills 25	110
Harkins Theatres - Arizona Pavillions 12	110
Harkins Theatres - Arrowhead Fountains 18	111
Harkins Theatres - Casa Grande 14	112
Harkins Theatres - Chandler Crossroads 12	113
Harkins Theatres - Chandler Fashion 20	114
Harkins Theatres - Christown 14	114
Harkins Theatres - Flagstaff 11	115
Harkins Theatres - Gateway Pavilions 18	116
Harkins Theatres - Metrocenter 12	117
Harkins Theatres - Norterra 14	117
Harkins Theatres - North Valley 16	118
Harkins Theatres - Park West 14	119
Harkins Theatres - Prescott Valley 14	120
Harkins Theatres - Queen Creek 14	120
Harkins Theatres - Santan Village 16	121
Harkins Theatres - Scottsdale 101 14	122
Harkins Theatres - Sedona 6	123

	Harkins Theatres - Shea 14	123
	Harkins Theatres - Superstition Springs 25	124
	Harkins Theatres - Tempe Marketplace 16	125
	Harkins Theatres - Tucson Spectrum 18	126
	Harkins Theatres - Valley Art	127
	Harkins Theatres - Yuma Palms 14	
	Media Access Group at WGBH	128
	The Audio Description Project -American Council of the Blind (ACB)	
Δ	Audio, Braille & Large Print, Alternative Media	130
	AG Center for the Blind	130
	American Foundation for the Blind (AFB)	131
	American Printing House for the Blind	131
	Arizona Talking Book Library	132
	Assistive Technology Room - Pima County Public Library - J D. Valdez Main Library	
	Audio Bible	134
	Aurora Ministries Bible Alliance	134
	Bookshare	135
	Braille Audio Reading Download (BARD), National Library Service for the Blind and Physically Handicapped (NLS)	135
	Braille Authority of North America (BANA) listserv	136
	Braille Plus	137
	Burton Barr Central Library Accessibility Services Center	138
	Christian Record Services, Inc	138
	Dancing Dots Braille Music Technology	
	Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Arizona Instructional Resource Center (AIRC)	

Half Blind Press, LLC	140
Hot Dots	141
Learning Ally	142
Lutheran Braille Workers, Inc	142
National Braille Press (NBP)	143
National Library Service for the Blind and Physically Handicapped (NLS) - Library of Congress	143
New Line Products	144
Princeton Braillists	145
Recorded Recreational Reading for the Blind	145
Talking Bibles International	146
Tape Ministries Northwest	146
V.O.I.C.E Foothills Library	147
Web-Braille National Library Service	147
Education Resources	148
Ability 360 - Yavapai County Office	148
Ability360 - Gilbert/Mesa Office	149
Ability360 - Glendale Office	150
Ability360 - Main Office	151
Ability360 - Pima County Office	152
Ability360 - Pinal-Gila Office	152
Ability360 - Sports & Fitness Center	153
Arizona Deaf-Blind Project	154
Arizona State Schools for the Deaf and the Blind (ASD Tucson Campus	,
Arizona Western College - AccessABILITY Resource S	
ASDB Desert Valley Regional Cooperative	156

ASDB Eastern Highlands Regional Cooperative	156
ASDB North Central Regional Cooperative	157
ASDB Southeast Regional Cooperative	157
ASDB Southwest Regional Cooperative	158
ASDB Visually Impaired Preschooler's Center	158
Center for Hearing Impaired Children (CHIC)	159
David Curry	159
Disability Resource and Access (DRA) - Northland Pioneer College, Show Low-White Mountain Campus	
Disability Resource Center (DRC) - ASU Downtown	161
Disability Resource Center (DRC) - ASU Polytechnic	161
Disability Resource Center (DRC) - ASU Tempe	
Disability Resource Center (DRC) - ASU West	162
Disability Resource Center (DRC) - University of Arizona	163
Disability Resources and Services - Chandler-Gilbert Community College	164
Disability Resources and Services - Estrella Mountain Community College	165
Disability Resources and Services - Gateway Community College	165
Disability Resources and Services - Glendale Community College	166
Disability Resources and Services - Maricopa County Community College District	166
Disability Resources and Services - Mesa Community College	
Disability Resources and Services - Paradise Valley Commur	nity
Disability Resources and Services - Phoenix College	

Disability Resources and Services - Rio Salado College 1	69
Disability Resources and Services - Scottsdale Community College	70
Disability Resources and Services - South Mountain Communication College	ity
Disability Services - Mohave Community College - Neal Campus	
Disabled Student Services - Eastern Arizona College 1	
Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Del E. Webb Campus 1	72
Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) East Campus1	73
Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Swift Campus 1	74
Hadley School for the Blind1	75
National Resource Center for Blind Musicians, Neighborhood Studios of Fairfield County, Inc1	75
Native American 121 Program - Fort Mohave Tribe1	76
Native American 121 Program - The Hopi Nation 1	77
Native American 121 Program - The Navajo Nation 1	77
Native American 121 Program - The Tohono O'Odham Nation	
Native American 121 Program - The White Mountain Apache Tribe	
Northern Arizona University Disability Resources (DR) 1	79
Phoenix Day School for the Deaf1	80
Pima Community College Access and Disability Resources (ADR)1	81
Pima Community College Access and Disability Resources (ADR) - Desert Vista Campus	
Pima Community College Access and Disability Resources (ADR) - Downtown Campus	

Pima Community College Access and Disability Resources (ADR) - East Campus	. 182
Pima Community College Access and Disability Resources (ADR) - Northwest Campus	. 183
Pima Community College Access and Disability Resources (ADR) - West Campus	. 183
Rehabilitation Services Administration	. 184
SAAVI Services for the Blind	. 185
SAAVI Services for the Blind	. 185
SAAVI Services for the Blind	. 186
SAAVI Services for the Blind	. 186
Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Chandler-Gilbert, Chandler-	-
Tempe	
Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Flagstaff	. 188
Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Phoenix	. 189
Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Prescott Valley	. 190
Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Tucson	. 191
Employment	. 192
Ability360 - Gilbert/Mesa Office	. 192
Ability360 - Glendale Office	. 193
Ability360 - Main Office	. 194
Ability360 - Pima County Office	. 194
Ability360 - Pinal-Gila Office	. 195
Ability360 - Sports & Fitness Center	. 196
American Council of the Blind - Job Connection	. 197
American Foundation for the Blind - Career Connect	. 197
American Foundation for the Blind (AFB)	. 198
Arizona Center for the Blind and Visually Impaired (ACBVI).	. 199

Arizona Department of Administration - Human Resources	
Division	. 199
Arizona Industries for the Blind	. 200
Business Enterprise Program	. 200
Focus Employment Services	. 201
Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Del E. Webb Campus	. 202
Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) East Campus	. 203
Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Swift Campus	. 203
Helen Keller National Center for Deaf-Blind Youths and Adu (KNC)	
Native American 121 Program - Fort Mohave Tribe	. 205
Native American 121 Program - The Hopi Nation	. 206
Native American 121 Program - The Navajo Nation	. 206
Native American 121 Program - The Tohono O'Odham Nation	
Native American 121 Program - The White Mountain Apach Tribe	е
New Horizons Independent Living Center - Goodwill Good Neighbor Center	
Rehabilitation Services Administration	
SAAVI Services for the Blind	
Statewide Coordinators for Rehabilitation Services	
Administration (RSA)	. 212
Statewide Coordinators for Rehabilitation Services	
Administration (RSA) - Blind and Visually Impaired	. 212

	Statewide Coordinators for Rehabilitation Services	242
	Administration (RSA) - Deaf and Hard of Hearing	. 213
	Statewide Coordinators for Rehabilitation Services  Administration (RSA) - Deaf-Blind and Combined Hearing as	ad
	Vision Loss	
	Valley Center of the Deaf	
	Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Chandler-Gilbert, Chandler-	
	Tempe	
	Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Flagstaff	. 215
	Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Phoenix	. 216
	Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Prescott Valley	. 217
	Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Tucson	. 218
	World Services for the Blind	. 219
F	inancial Aid	. 220
	Arizona Council of the Blind, Inc	. 220
	Arizona Technology Access Program (AzTAP), Institute for	
	Human Development	
	Association of Blind Citizens	. 221
	AUDIENT Alliance Epic Hearing HealthCare	. 222
	Disability Benefits 101	. 222
	Ear Foundation of Arizona, The	. 223
	EyeCare America	. 224
	Lions Sight & Hearing Foundation	. 225
	Medicare/Medicap Insurance Hotline, Arizona Department o	
	Economic Security State Health Insurance Office	. 225
	National Federation of the Blind of Arizona (NFB)	. 225
	Prevent Blindness	. 226
	Social Security Administration - Benefits for People with	
	Disabilities	. 227

	Southwest Low Vision, Inc	227
	Starkey Hearing Foundation/Hear Now	228
	Starkey Hearing Foundation/Hear Now - West Coast Office	228
	Tax Information	229
lr	ndependent Living (IL)	230
	Ability 360 - Yavapai County Office	230
	Ability360 - Gilbert/Mesa Office	231
	Ability360 - Glendale Office	231
	Ability360 - Main Office	232
	Ability360 - Pima County Office	233
	Ability360 - Pinal-Gila Office	234
	Ability360 - Sports & Fitness Center	234
	Arizona Association for the Deaf-Blind (AzADB)	235
	Arizona Center for the Blind and Visually Impaired (ACBVI).	236
	Colorado Center for the Blind	236
	Elite Community Services, LLC - Coconino County	237
	Elite Community Services, LLC - Corporate Office	238
	Elite Community Services, LLC - Tucson Office	238
	Elite Community Services, LLC - Yavapai County	239
	Elite Community Services, LLC - Yuma Office	240
	Helen Keller National Center for Deaf-Blind Youths and Adu	
	(KNC)	
	Independent Living Blind (ILB) - Phoenix	
	Native American 121 Program - Fort Mohave Tribe	
	Native American 121 Program - The Hopi Nation	
	Native American 121 Program - The Navajo Nation	243
	Native American 121 Program - The Tohono O'Odham Natio	
		·244

Native American 121 Program - The White Mountain Apach	าe
Tribe	
Rehabilitation Services Administration	245
SAAVI Services for the Blind	246
SAAVI Services for the Blind	246
SAAVI Services for the Blind	247
SAAVI Services for the Blind	247
Southwestern Blind Rehabilitation Center - Southern Arizor Veteran's Administration Health Care System (SAVAHCS).	
Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Chandler-Gilbert, Chandler	
Tempe	
Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Flagstaff	249
Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Phoenix	250
Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Prescott Valley	251
Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Tucson	252
World Services for the Blind	253
Membership Organizations	254
American Association and Rehabilitation Association (ADA	,
Arizona Council of the Blind, Inc	
Arizona Itinerant Teachers of the Visually Impaired (AITVI)	256
Association for the Education & Rehabilitation of the Blind & Visually Impaired (AER) - Arizona Chapter	
Blinded Veterans Association	257
Blinded Veterans Association - Northern Arizona Regional Group	
Blinded Veterans Association - Southern Arizona Regional Group	258

	National Advocacy Agencies and Professional Organizations	3
	National Federation of the Blind of Arizona (NFB)	259
	Professionals Serving Deaf-Blind Consumers	259
	Registry of Interpreters for the Deaf, Inc. (RID)	260
	SAAVI Services for the Blind	260
	Santa Cruz Association for the Blind	261
	Tucson Society of the Blind (TSB)	261
P	Products for Daily Living & Accessibility	262
	39 Dollar Glasses	262
	AccessaMed	263
	AM West Video	263
	American Thermoform Corporation	264
	Arizona Center for the Blind and Visually Impaired (ACBVI)	265
	Arizona Low Vision, LLC	265
	Desert Low Vision Services	266
	DS International, Inc.	266
	Dynamic Living, Inc.	267
	Enhanced Vision Systems	268
		268
	Half Blind Press, LLC	
	Harris Communications, Inc	
	Hooleon Corporation	270
	Independent Living Aids, Inc.	
	Lighthouse International	271
	Low Vision Plus	272
	Low Vision Store, The	
	LS&S, LLC	273

	Magnifiers.com	274
	MaxiAids, Inc	274
	National Federation of the Blind (NFB)	275
	Optelec	276
	Prentke Romich Company	276
	SAAVI Services for the Blind	277
	Science Products / Captek	278
	See More Vision	278
	Southwest Low Vision, Inc	279
	Speak to Me Catalog	279
	Viewfinder	280
	Viewfinder	280
	Viewfinder	281
	Viewfinder	281
	Viewfinder	282
	Viewfinder	282
	Viewfinder	283
	Viewfinder	283
	Viewfinder - Mesa Office	284
	Viewfinder - Sun City Office	285
F	Professional Training Programs	285
	Florida State University	285
	Hunter College	286
	Midwestern Univesity	287
	Northern Illinois University	288
	Pennsylvania College of Optometry	288
	University of Arizona	289

	University of Arkansas at Little Rock (UALR)	290
F	Recreation & Social Activities	290
	Ability 360 - Yavapai County Office	291
	Ability360 - Gilbert/Mesa Office	291
	Ability360 - Glendale Office	292
	Ability360 - Main Office	293
	Ability360 - Pima County Office	294
	Ability360 - Pinal-Gila Office	295
	Ability360 - Sports & Fitness Center	295
	American Printing House for the Blind	296
	Arizona Association for the Deaf-Blind (AzADB)	297
	Arizona Blind Dragon Martial Arts	297
	Arizona Center for the Blind and Visually Impaired (ACBVI)	298
	Arizona Disabled Sports	299
	Arizona Game and Fish Department	299
	Arizona Sting Goalball	300
	Blind Tiger Martial Arts Academy	300
	Broadway Recreation Center Goalball	301
	Daring Adventures	302
	Elsie McCarthy Sensory Garden	302
	Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Del E. Webb Campus	303
	Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) East Campus	304
	Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Swift Campus	305
	Judith Tunnel Accessible Trail	306
	Lions Camp Tatiyee	307
	Marty's Blindfold Games	307
	National Park Service	308

	SAAVI Services for the Blind	309
	Services Maximizing Independent Living and Empowerment (SMILE)	309
	Ski for Light	310
	Southwest Slammers	311
	The Arizona Phenoms	311
	The Edith Ball Adaptive Recreation Center	312
	Virginia G. Piper Sports and Fitness Center for Persons with Disabilities (SpoFit)	
	Youth Action Council of Arizona (YAC-AZ)	313
S	Service Animals	314
	Canine Companions for Independence - Southwest Regiona	l
	Center	314
	Dogs for the Deaf, Inc	315
	Fidelio Guide Dog Foundation, Inc	315
	Freedom Guide Dogs, Inc	316
	Guide Dog Foundation for the Blind, Inc	317
	Guide Dog Users of Arizona	317
	Guide Dogs for the Blind (Oregon Campus)	318
	Guide Dogs for the Blind, Inc	318
	Guide Dogs of America	319
	Guide Dogs of the Desert	320
	Guiding Eyes for the Blind	320
	KSDS, Inc	321
	Leader Dogs for the Blind	321
	Miller Family Campus	
	National Association of Guide Dog Users (NAGDU)	

	National Education for Assistance Dog Services, Inc (NEADS Dogs for Deaf and Disabled Americans	•
	Pilot Dogs, Inc	
	Seeing Eye, Inc	
	Service Dogs for America - Great Plains Assistance Dogs	
_	Foundation Inc.	
S	Services for an Aging Population	326
	Area Agency on Aging - Central East Arizona (Gila & Pinal Counties) - Gila Council for Senior Citizens	326
	Area Agency on Aging - Maricopa County	327
	Area Agency on Aging - Maricopa County Senior Adult Independent Living (SAIL)	327
	Area Agency on Aging - Northern Arizona - Apache, Coconir Navajo and Yavapai Counties	
	Area Agency on Aging - Pima Council on Aging	329
	Area Agency on Aging - SouthEastern Arizona - Cochise, Graham, Greenlee, and Santa Cruz Counties	329
	Area Agency on Aging - Southwest Arizona - La Paz, Mohavand Yuma Counties	
	Arizona Center for the Blind and Visually Impaired (ACBVI)	
	Banner Olive Branch Senior Center	
	Benevilla Support Group	
	Cochise Aging & Social Services	
	East Valley Adult Resources	
	East Valley RP / Macular Degeneration Support Group	
	Eldercare Locator	
	Fellowship Square	
	Friendship Village Low Vision Support Group	
	Granite Reef Senior Center Low Vision Support Group	

Independent Living Blind (ILB) - Flagstaff	335
Independent Living Blind (ILB) - Phoenix	335
Independent Living Blind (ILB) - Tucson	336
Kingman Low Vision Support Group	
Lightbeams Low Vision Support Group - Faith Presbyteria	an
Church	337
Low Vision Support Group - Sierra Vista	337
Low Vision Support Group - Sun City	338
Native American 121 Program - Fort Mohave Tribe	338
Native American 121 Program - The Hopi Nation	339
Native American 121 Program - The Navajo Nation	339
Native American 121 Program - The Tohono O'Odham N	ation
	340
Native American 121 Program - The White Mountain Apa	
Tribe	
Rehabilitation Services Administration	
SAAVI Services for the Blind	
Santa Cruz Association for the Blind	
Sight and Sound Low Vision Support Group	343
Tucson Society of the Blind (TSB)	344
Via Linda Senior Center Low Vision Support Group	344
Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Chandler-Gilbert, Chandler	ler-
Tempe	
Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Flagstaff	
Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Phoenix	346
Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Prescott Valley	347
Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Tucson	348
Statistical Research	349

	American Foundation for the Blind (AFB)	350
	Annual Disability Statistics Compendium	350
	Journal of Visual Impairment & Blindness (JVIB)	351
	National Research and Training Center on Blindness and Lo Vision	
S	Support Services	
	A New Leaf MesaCAN (Community Action Network)	
	Ability 360 - Yavapai County Office	
	Ability360 - Gilbert/Mesa Office	
	Ability360 - Glendale Office	
	Ability360 - Main Office	
	Ability360 - Pima County Office	
	Ability360 - Pinal-Gila Office	357
	Ability360 - Sports & Fitness Center	358
	Access Professional Interpreting	
	Area Agency on Aging - Northern Arizona (Navajo Nation)	360
	Area Agency on Aging - Tribal Regions, Inter-Tribal Council of Arizona, Inc. (ITCA AAA)	
	Arizona Department of Education - Parent Information Netwo	
	Arizona Department of Health Services	
	Arizona Freelance Interpreting Services	
	Arizona I.D. Cards, Arizona Department of Transportation Movehicle Division	otor
	Arizona Interpreting Service, Inc	
	AT&T Customer Support for Disability and Aging Customers	
	AUDIENT Alliance Epic Hearing HealthCare	365
	Blue Sky Designs	365

CenturyLink Center for Customers with Disabilities	366
City of Glendale - Community Action Program (CAP)	367
City of Phoenix Human Services Department - Community Services - John F. Long Family Services Center	367
City of Phoenix Human Services Department - Community Services - Phoenix City Hall	368
City of Phoenix Human Services Department - Community Services - Sunnyslope Family Services Center	368
City of Phoenix Human Services Department - Community Services - Travis L. Williams Family Services Center	368
Coconino County Community Services Department (CCCS	,
Coconino County Community Services Department (CCCS) Page Office	D)
Community Action Human Resources Agency (CAHRA)	370
Cox Communications Customer Services	371
Davo Services, LLC	371
Ear Foundation of Arizona, The	372
East Valley Adult Resources	372
Eldercare Locator	373
Elite Community Services, LLC - Coconino County	373
Elite Community Services, LLC - Corporate Office	374
Elite Community Services, LLC - Tucson Office	374
Elite Community Services, LLC - Yavapai County	375
Elite Community Services, LLC - Yuma Office	375
EyeCare America	376
Finger Works, Inc	377
Foundation for Senior Living Northwest Valley Community Action Program (CAP)	377

Foundation for Senior Living Wickenburg Community Action Program (CAP)	378
Gila County Community Services Division Community Action Program (CAP)	
Gila County Community Services Division Community Action Program (CAP)	
Hands Accessing Reliable Interpreting	379
Hands On Video Relay Services, Inc, a division of Purple	380
Lions Sight & Hearing Foundation	380
Maricopa County Human Services Department	381
Maricopa County Human Services Department Avondale Community Action Program (CAP)	381
Maricopa County Human Services Department Buckeye Community Action Program (CAP)	382
Maricopa County Human Services Department Gila Bend Community Action Program (CAP)	382
Maricopa County Human Services Department Guadalupe Community Action Program (CAP)	383
Maricopa County Human Services Department Scottsdale Community Action Program (CAP)	383
Maricopa County Human Services Department South East Valley Community Action Program (CAP)	384
Maricopa County Human Services Department South East Valley Community Action Program (CAP)	384
Maricopa County Human Services Department Tempe Community Action Program (CAP)	385
Maricopa County Human Services Department Tolleson Community Action Program (CAP)	385
Martin, Karla M	386
Midwestern University Dental Institute	

Midwestern University Eye Institute	387
Midwestern University Multispecialty	387
Northern Arizona Council Of Governments (NACOG) Apache County Community Action Program (CAP)	
Northern Arizona Council Of Governments (NACOG) Community Action Program (CAP)	388
Northern Arizona Council Of Governments (NACOG) Yavapa County Community Action Program (CAP)	
Northern Arizona Council Of Governments (NACOG) Yavapa County Community Action Program (CAP)	
Our Family Services	
Our Family Services	391
People Who Care - Chino Valley United Methodist Church	392
People Who Care - Prescott United Methodist Church	393
People Who Care - Weaver Mountains Office	393
Pima County Community Action Program (CAP)	394
Prevent Blindness	394
Professional Court Interpreting and Translation Services	394
Social Security Administration - Benefits for People with Disabilities	395
Southeastern Arizona Community Action Program (SEACAP Administrative Office	-
Southeastern Arizona Community Action Program (SEACAP Graham County	•
Southeastern Arizona Community Action Program (SEACAP Greenlee County	•
Southeastern Arizona Community Action Program (SEACAP Northern Cochise County	•
Southeastern Arizona Community Action Program (SEACAP Santa Cruz County	

	Southeastern Arizona Community Action Program (SEACAF	•
	Southern Cochise County	. 399
	Starkey Hearing Foundation/Hear Now	. 400
	Starkey Hearing Foundation/Hear Now - West Coast Office .	. 400
	Valley Center of the Deaf	. 401
	Vision Service Plan (VSP) Sight for Students	.402
	Western Arizona Council of Governments (WACOG) Community Action Program (CAP) La Paz County	. 402
	Western Arizona Council of Governments (WACOG) Community Action Program (CAP) La Paz County	. 403
	Western Arizona Council of Governments (WACOG) Community Action Program (CAP) Mohave County	. 403
	Western Arizona Council of Governments (WACOG) Community Action Program (CAP) Mohave County	. 404
	Western Arizona Council of Governments (WACOG) Community Action Program (CAP) Mohave County	. 404
	Western Arizona Council of Governments (WACOG) Community Action Program (CAP) Yuma County	. 405
	Zenni Optical, Inc	
Γ	echnology	
	AM West Video	
	American Foundation for the Blind (AFB)	. 406
	American Thermoform Corporation	
	AppleVis	
	Arizona Center for the Blind and Visually Impaired (ACBVI)	
	Arizona Technology Access Program (AzTAP), Institute for Human Development	
	Burton Barr Central Library Accessibility Services Center	
	Computers for the Blind	
	Computers for the Dillia	. + 1 1

	Desert Low Vision Services	411
	Digital Apex	412
	DS International, Inc.	412
	Flying Blind	413
	Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Del E. Webb Campus	414
	Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) East Campus	415
	Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Swift Campus	416
	Gateway for the Blind	417
	Hooleon Corporation	418
	Invision Technical	418
	Low Vision Plus	419
	Low Vision Store, The	420
	Mosen Consulting	420
	Next Level Assistive Technology, Inc	421
	Optelec	421
	Prentke Romich Company	422
	RoboBraille	423
	SAAVI Services for the Blind	423
	Science Products / Captek	424
	Scudder Technologies	425
	Southwest Low Vision, Inc	425
	Speak to Me Catalog	426
	Wireless Inclusive Technologies	426
T	elephone, Radio and Web News & Views	427
	ACB Radio	428
	Arizona Council of the Blind (AzCB) Chat List	428
	Blind Café	429

	Blind Radio	429
	EMVIA	429
	Games Galore and More	430
	NFB Newsline	431
	Out-Of-Sight.net	432
	Pinterest Deaf Blind Interest Group	432
	Sight Exchange	433
	Sight Loss Solutions	433
	Sun Sounds of Arizona - Radio Reading & Audio Information Access Service	
	Sun Sounds of Arizona - Radio Reading & Audio Information Access Service	
	Sun Sounds of Arizona - Radio Reading & Audio Information Access Service	
	Sun Sounds of Arizona - Radio Reading & Audio Information Access Service	
	Tellme, a Microsoft Subsidiary	436
	The Accessible Friends Network	437
	The Blind Perspective	437
	VIP Conduit	437
Т	ransportation Resources, Public	438
	ADA Paratransit Eligibility - Valley Metro Mobility Center	438
	ADA Paratransit Eligibility Office - City of Tucson	438
	American Red Cross Reserve-a-Ride Program Prescott	439
	Apache Junction Ride Choice, Apache Junction Senior Cent	
	Arizona Department of Transportation	
	Bisbee Bus	

Catholic Community Services - Benson	441
Catholic Community Services - Bisbee	441
Catholic Community Services - Douglas	442
Catholic Community Services - Southeastern Cochise Count	•
	442
Catholic Community Services - Wilcox	442
City of Phoenix Alternative Transportation - ADA Cab	443
City of Phoenix Alternative Transportation - Dialysis Trip	443
City of Phoenix Alternative Transportation - Senior Cab	444
City of Phoenix Alternative Transportation - Senior Center Shuttle	445
City of Phoenix Alternative Transportation - Work Trip	
Cottonwood Area Transit System	
Dial-A-Ride Ajo/Gila Bend	
Dial-A-Ride East Valley (Chandler, Gilbert, Mesa, Scottsdale Tempe)	
Dial-A-Ride Glendale	448
Dial-A-Ride Northwest Valley (El Mirage, Sun City, Sun City	
West, Surprise, Youngtown)	448
Dial-A-Ride Paradise Valley	449
Dial-A-Ride Peoria	449
Dial-A-Ride Phoenix	450
Dial-A-Ride Southwest Valley	450
Dial-A-Ride Sun Cities-Area Transit System (SCAT)	451
Dial-A-Ride Tolleson	451
Duet: Partners in Health & Aging	452
Green Valley - Friends In Deed	
Huachuca City	

Mountain Lift - Northern Arizona Intergovernmental Public Transportation Authority (NAIPTA)	. 454
Mountain Line - Northern Arizona Intergovernmental Public	
Transportation Authority (NAIPTA)	
Prescott Transit Authority	. 455
Santa Cruz Council on Aging - Transportation Services	. 455
Scottsdale - Ollie the Trolley	. 456
Sierra Vista Public Transit	. 456
Southeast Arizona Medical Center	. 457
Sun Tran	. 457
Sun Van	. 458
Taxi Pass Service (Nationwide Assistance)	. 458
Valley Metro	. 459
Valley Metro-Bus	. 460
Verde Valley Caregivers	. 460
Volunteer Interfaith Caregiver Program (VICaP) - Benson	
Volunteer Interfaith Caregiver Program (VICaP) - Sierra Vist	
Volunteer Interfaith Caregiver Program (VICaP) - Tucson	. 461
Volunteer Interfaith Caregiver Program (VICaP) - Wilcox	. 462
Yuma Transportation	. 462
Veteran Services	. 462
Blinded Veterans Association	. 462
Blinded Veterans Association - Northern Arizona Regional	
Group	. 463
Blinded Veterans Association - Southern Arizona Regional Group	. 464
Department of Veterans Affairs. Blind Rehabilitation Outpati Services/Visual Impairment Services Team (VIST)	

Southwestern Blind Rehabilitation Center - Southern Arizor Veteran's Administration Health Care System (SAVAHCS).	
Visual Impairment Services Team (VIST) - Intake - VIST Coordinator, VA Medical Center	465
Visual Impairment Services Team (VIST) - Intake - VIST Coordinator, VA Medical Center	466
Visual Impairment Services Team (VIST) - Intake - VIST Coordinator, VA Medical Center	466

# **Adjustment to Disability**

This category includes support groups, professional counseling, low vision evaluators and centers and organizations assisting individuals to confront the physical, psychological, social and functional challenges and adaptations associated with disability.

#### A Hand in the Dark

# **Description**

A support group and resource guide for the sighted partner and their blind person.

#### **Contact Information**

Phone - (623) 451-0982

Website - <a href="https://handinthedark.com/">https://handinthedark.com/</a>

# **Area Served**

#### Arizona

#### Services Provided

Peer support group.

# Ability 360 - Yavapai County Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 9400 E. Valley Road Prescott Valley AZ 86314

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

# Ability360 - Gilbert/Mesa Office

# **Contact Information**

Address - 1580 N. Fiesta Blvd. #101 Gilbert AZ 85233

Phone - 480-655-9750

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

# Ability360 - Glendale Office

# **Contact Information**

Address - 6829 N. 57th Ave. Glendale AZ 85301

Phone - 602-424-4100

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

# **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

# Ability360 - Main Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 5025 E. Washington Street Suite 200 Phoenix AZ 85034

Email - info@ability360.org

Phone - 602-256-2245

Toll Free - 800-280-2245

Website - http://www.ability360.org

# **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for,

people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

# Ability360 - Pima County Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1001 N. Alvernon Way Tucson AZ 85711

Phone - 520-561-8861

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

# **Area Served**

Statewide

# **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

# Ability360 - Pinal-Gila Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1419 N. Arizona Blvd Coolidge AZ 85128

Phone - 520-316-4300

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

# Ability360 - Sports & Fitness Center

## **Contact Information**

Address - 5031 E. Washington Street Phoenix AZ 85034

Phone - 602-386-4566

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org/sports">http://www.ability360.org/sports</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

# American Foundation for the Blind (AFB)

## **Contact Information**

Address - 2 Penn Plaza Suite 1102 New York NY 10121

Email - afbinfo@afb.net

Phone - 212-502-7600

Toll Free - 800-232-5463

Fax - 888-545-8331

Website - http://www.afb.org

## **Area Served**

#### **Nationwide**

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, information clearing house of information related to vision loss, research, publication of scholarly information and statistics, comparisons, ratings and recommendations for assistive technology, books, resources in local communities, and on-line classes. Information related to employment, family support, visual conditions, and braille literacy are relayed through additional websites linked to the AFB home page.

# Arizona Center for the Blind and Visually Impaired (ACBVI)

# **Description**

Independent living, employment preparation, comprehensive services, computer training using adaptive/access software

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3100 E. Roosevelt Phoenix AZ 85008

Email - info@acbvi.org

Phone - 602-273-7411, ext. 109

Fax - 602-273-7410

Website - <a href="http://www.acbvi.org">http://www.acbvi.org</a>

## **Area Served**

Maricopa County

# Arizona Council of the Blind, Inc.

# **Contact Information**

Address - 16845 N. 29th Ave Suite 139 Phoenix AZ 85053

Phone - (773) 572-6313

Website - <a href="http://www.acb.org/arizona">http://www.acb.org/arizona</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Information

# **Assist! to Independence - Center for Independent Living**

## **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 4133 Tuba City AZ 86045

Email - Contact@assistti.org

Phone - 928-283-6261

Phone - 928-283-6672

Toll Free - 888-848-1499

Fax - 928-283-6284

# **Area Served**

**Tuba City** 

# **Banner Olive Branch Senior Center**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 11250 N. 107th Ave Suite 1155 Sun City AZ 85351

Phone - 623-974-6797

Fax - 623-815-1816

Website - <a href="https://www.bannerhealth.com/locations/suncity/banner-olive-branch-senior-center">https://www.bannerhealth.com/locations/suncity/banner-olive-branch-senior-center</a>

#### **Area Served**

Surprise, Sun City, Peoria and Young Town

## **Benevilla Support Group**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 16752 N. Greasewood Street Surprise AZ 85378

Phone - 623-584-0040

## **Area Served**

Surprise, Sun City, Peoria, Young Town, Glendale and Wickenburg

# **Blinded Veterans Association - Northern Arizona Regional Group**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Phoenix VA Health Care System 650 E. Indian School Road Phoenix AZ 85012

Email - president@azblindedveterans.org

Email - Thomas.hicks@va.gov

Phone - 602-284-1541

Phone - 602-277-5551 Ext 1-7236

Fax - 602-222-6516

Website - http://www.bva.org

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

# **Blinded Veterans Association - Southern Arizona Regional Group**

# **Contact Information**

Address - VA Medical Center Tucson-Bldg. 30 3601 S. 6th Avenue, Room 321 Tucson AZ 85723

Email - bva@bva.org

Phone - 520-792-1450, ext. 1-6672

Website - <a href="http://www.bva.org/services.htm">http://www.bva.org/services.htm</a>

## **Area Served**

#### Statewide

# Department of Veterans Affairs. Blind Rehabilitation Outpatient Services/Visual Impairment Services Team (VIST)

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 650 E. Indian School Road Phoenix AZ 85012

Email - Thomas.hicks@va.gov

Phone - 602-277-5551, ext. 7236

Website - http://www.phoenix.med.va.gov

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

# **Diamond Eyecare**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 3801 N. Campbell Ave. Suite E Tucson AZ 85719

Phone - 520-327-2400

Fax - 520-327-2233

Website - <a href="http://www.mydiamondeyecare.com">http://www.mydiamondeyecare.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Tucson and surrounding area

#### **Services Provided**

Low vision exams

# **Direct Center for Independence**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1023 N. Tyndall Avenue Tucson AZ 85719

Email - direct@directilc.org

Phone - 520-624-6452

Toll Free - 800-342-1853

Fax - 520-792-1438

Website - http://www.directilc.org

## **Area Served**

Pima County

# East Valley RP / Macular Degeneration Support Group

## **Contact Information**

Address - 423 E. Fairmont Drive Tempe AZ 85282

Email - websterolsen@cox.net

Phone - 480-894-0712

# **Area Served**

# Tempe and surrounding area

# **Eyes on Site**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3210 S. Gilbert Rd Suite 2 Chandler AZ 85286

Email - info@eyesonsite.com

Phone - 480-626-8925

Fax - 480-704-4036

Website - <a href="http://eyesonsite.com">http://eyesonsite.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Chandler

## **Services Provided**

Performs both routine vision exams and comprehensive medical eye health assessments. Services are provided at the office and also provided by a mobile unit. The mobile unit serves individuals in nursing homes, long term care, and short term rehabilitation facilities throughout Arizona.

# **Fellowship Square**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2002 W. Sunnyside Drive Phoenix AZ 85029

Phone - 602-443-5421

#### **Area Served**

Phoenix

# Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Del E. Webb Campus

# **Description**

The Foundation for Blind Children serves the blind and visually impaired of all ages, from birth to currently 102 years old. As the only agency of its kind in Arizona, the Foundation for Blind Children is an essential resource to families and children with blindness or low vision.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1234 East Northern Ave. Phoenix AZ 85020

Email - info@seeitourway.org

Toll Free - 800-322-4870

Phone - 602-331-1470

Fax - 602-678-5803

Fax - 602-678-5819

Website - <a href="http://www.seeitourway.org/">http://www.seeitourway.org/</a>

# **Area Served**

Phoenix

# **Services Provided**

Educational programs, independent living, employment preparation, training in assists technology

# Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) East Campus

# **Description**

The Foundation for Blind Children serves the blind and visually impaired of all ages, from birth to currently 102 years old. As the only agency of its kind in Arizona, the Foundation for Blind Children is an essential resource to families and children with blindness or low vision.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Floye Steele Center 2005 North 91st Place Chandler AZ 85224

Email - info@seeitourway.org

Toll Free - 800-322-4870

Phone - 602-331-1470

Website - <a href="http://www.seeitourway.org/">http://www.seeitourway.org/</a>

## **Area Served**

Chandler

## **Services Provided**

Educational programs, independent living, employment preparation, training in assists technology

# Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Swift Campus

# **Description**

The Foundation for Blind Children serves the blind and visually impaired of all ages, from birth to currently 102 years old. As the only agency of its kind in Arizona, the Foundation for Blind Children is an essential resource to families and children with blindness or low vision.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2430 South 75th Avenue Phoenix AZ 85043

Email - info@seeitourway.org

Toll Free - 800-322-4870

Phone - 602-331-1470

Website - <a href="http://www.seeitourway.org/">http://www.seeitourway.org/</a>

## **Area Served**

Phoenix

## **Services Provided**

Educational programs, independent living, employment preparation, training in assists technology

# Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Vision Rehabilitation Service

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1234 E. Northern Ave Phoenix AZ 85020

Email - vrs@seeitourway.org

Phone - 602-337-8257

Fax - 602-678-5819

Website - <a href="http://www.seeitourway.org/low-vision-clinic">http://www.seeitourway.org/low-vision-clinic</a>

### **Area Served**

Phoenix

### **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

# Friendship Village Low Vision Support Group

# **Contact Information**

Address - 2645 E. Southern Tempe AZ 85282

Phone - 480-831-3155

## **Area Served**

Tempe

# **Granite Reef Senior Center Low Vision Support Group**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1700 N. Granite Reef Road Scottsdale AZ 85257

Email - csalk@scottsdaleaz.gov

Phone - 480-312-1719

Website - <a href="http://www.scottsdaleaz.gov/seniors">http://www.scottsdaleaz.gov/seniors</a>

#### **Area Served**

Scottsdale

# Helen Keller National Center for Deaf-Blind Youths and Adults (KNC)

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 141 Middle Neck Road Sands Point NY 11050

Email - hkninfo@hknc.org

Phone - 516-944-8900

TTY - 516-944-8637

Video Phone - 866-351-9089

Fax - 516-944-7302

Website - <a href="https://www.helenkeller.org/hknc">https://www.helenkeller.org/hknc</a>

# **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

# **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Information, Support, Comprehensive Deaf-Blind Training, Assistive Technology, Rehabilitation Teaching, Program Development/Consultation, independent living, Comprehensive Services

# **Independent Living Blind (ILB) - Phoenix**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 4620 N 16th Street Suite A-204 Phoenix AZ 85016

Email - RSAILB@azdes.gov

Phone - 602-266-9286

Fax - 602-250-8583

Website - <a href="http://des.az.gov/content/independent-living-blind-program">http://des.az.gov/content/independent-living-blind-program</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Independent living, Employment preparation, Training in the use of assistive aids, devices and computers

# **Kingman Low Vision Support Group**

# **Contact Information**

Address - Harrison Haven Club House 3338 Harrison Street, #112 Kingman AZ 86409

Phone - 928-757-2699

## **Area Served**

# Kingman

# **Lightbeams Low Vision Support Group - Faith Presbyterian Church**

# **Description**

A group for those with vision impairment or those who want more information about living with vision impairment.

## **Contact Information**

Address - 16000 N. Del Webb Blvd. Sun City AZ 85351

Email - info@scfaith.org

Phone - 623-974-3611

Website - <a href="http://www.scfaith.org/lightbeams-low-vision-support-group/">http://www.scfaith.org/lightbeams-low-vision-support-group/</a>

### **Area Served**

Sun City

# **Low Vision Support Group - Sierra Vista**

# **Contact Information**

Address - Oscar Yrun Community Center 3020 E. Tacoma St. Sierra Vista AZ 85635

Email - snigs2@juno.com

Phone - 520-458-6441

#### **Area Served**

Sierra Vista

# **Low Vision Support Group - Sun City**

### **Contact Information**

Address - Coca Cola Room at the Madison 18626 N. Spanish Garden Drive Sun City West AZ 85375

#### **Area Served**

Sun City

# **Midwestern University Eye Institute**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 5865 Utopia Road Glendale AZ 85308

Phone - 623-537-6000

Website - <a href="http://www.mwuclinics.com/az/ei">http://www.mwuclinics.com/az/ei</a>

# **Area Served**

Glendale

# **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Note: all treatment is provided by student and attending doctor.

# **National Federation of the Blind (NFB)**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 200 E. Wells St. Baltimore MD 21230

Email - <a href="mailto:pmaurer@nfb.org">pmaurer@nfb.org</a>

Phone - 410-659-9314

Fax - 410-685-5653

Website - <a href="http://www.nfb.org">http://www.nfb.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Mentorship, Scholarships, Free Canes, Daily Living Products, and Literature

# **National Federation of the Blind of Arizona (NFB)**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 5147 E. Circulo Las Cabanas Tucson AZ 85711

Email - donaldpfield@cox.net

Toll Free - 888-899-6322

Website - http://www.az.nfb.org/

# **Area Served**

#### **Nationwide**

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Mentorship, Literature

# **Native American 121 Program - Fort Mohave Tribe**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 8678 Highway 95 Suite B Mohave Valley AZ 86440

Email - fmrehab@frontiernet.net

Phone - 928-768-1144

Website - http://mojaveindiantribe.com/vocational-rehabilitation/

#### **Area Served**

Fort Mohave Tribe

# **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

# **Native American 121 Program - The Hopi Nation**

# **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 123 Main Street Kykotsmovi AZ 86039

Email - ESekayumptewa@hopi.nsn.us

Phone - 928-734-2529

Fax - 928-734-2529

#### **Area Served**

Hopi Nation

### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

# Native American 121 Program - The Navajo Nation

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Navajo Nation Office of Special Education and Rehabilitation (OSERS) PO Box 1420 Window Rock AZ 86515

Email - rmtreva@msn.com

Email - pseanez@navajo.org

Phone - 928-871-6338

Phone - 928-871-6993

Toll Free - 866-341-9918

Fax - 928-871-7865

Website - <a href="http://www.osers.navajo-nsn.gov/">http://www.osers.navajo-nsn.gov/</a>

## **Area Served**

Navajo Nation

#### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

# Native American 121 Program - The Tohono O'Odham Nation

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Tohono O'Odham Vocational Rehabilitation PO Box 100 Sells AZ 85634

Email - sharon.francisco@tonation-nsn.gov

Phone - 520-383-8796

#### **Area Served**

Tohono O'Odham Nation

# **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

# Native American 121 Program - The White Mountain Apache Tribe

# **Contact Information**

Address - 205 W Fatco Rd PO Box 919 White River AZ 85941

Email - cgriggs@wmat.nsn.us

Phone - 928-338-1791

Phone - 928-338-4551

Fax - 928-338-1085

Website - <a href="http://www.wmat.nsn.us/vocational\_rehab.html">http://www.wmat.nsn.us/vocational\_rehab.html</a>

#### **Area Served**

White Mountain Apache Tribe

#### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

# **New Horizons Independent Living Center - Prescott Valley**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 8085 E. Manley Drive Prescott Valley AZ 86314

Email - LToone@cableone.net

Phone - 928-772-1266

Toll Free - 800-406-2377

Fax - 928-772-3808

Website - <a href="http://www.newhorizonsilc.org/">http://www.newhorizonsilc.org/</a>

# **Area Served**

**Prescott Valley** 

# **New Horizons Independent Living Center - Work Incentives Planning and Assistance**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2225 N. Steves Blvd. Flagstaff AZ 86004

Email - gkenny@cableone.net

Phone - 928-772-1266

Toll Free - 866-428-7511

Website - http://www.newhorizonsilc.org

#### **Area Served**

**Prescott Valley** 

#### **Rehabilitation Services Administration**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1789 W. Jefferson Street Phoenix AZ 85007

Phone - 602-542-3332

Toll Free - 800-563-1221

TTY - 855-475-8194

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/arizona-rehabilitation-services">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/arizona-rehabilitation-services</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Administration office

#### **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 4222 E. Thomas Rd. Suite 130 Phoenix AZ 85018

Email - mpedregon@saavi.us

Phone - 602-795-0195

Fax - 602-595-6566

Website - http://www.saavi.us

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

# **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

## **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 3767 E. Grant Rd Tucson AZ 85716

Email - reception@saavi.us

Phone - 520-795-1331

Fax - 520-795-1336

Website - <a href="http://www.saavi.us">http://www.saavi.us</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

#### **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 4002 E. Grant Rd. Tucson AZ 85716

Phone - 520-829-7376

Website - <a href="http://www.saavi.us">http://www.saavi.us</a>

# **Area Served**

Statewide

# **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

## **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 3795 W 22nd Lane Suite B Yuma AZ 85364

Email - jcoronado@saavi.us

Email - rrodroguez@saavi.us

Phone - 928-276-4600

Phone - 928-782-3750

Fax - 928-276-4609

Website - <a href="http://www.saavi.us">http://www.saavi.us</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

### **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

#### Santa Cruz Association for the Blind

# **Contact Information**

Address - 382 W. International Nogales AZ 85621

Phone - 520-287-3915

# **Area Served**

Santa Cruz County

# **Services Maximizing Independent Living and Empowerment (SMILE)**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1931 S. Arizona Ave. Suite 4 Yuma AZ 85364

Email - info@smile-az.org

Phone - 928-329-6681

Fax - 928-329-6715

TTY - 928-782-7458

Toll Free - 855-209-8363

Website - http://www.smile-az.org/

#### **Area Served**

Yuma County

#### **Services Provided**

Blind Services, Life Skills, Support Groups, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adaptive Equipment Lab, Assistive Technology Showroom and Lab, Training in the use of assistive technology

# **Sight and Sound Low Vision Support Group**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 2802 E. Devonshire Phoenix AZ 85016

Phone - 602-256-3131

Phone - 602-256-3130

# **Area Served**

#### **Phoenix**

# **Southwest Eye Center**

#### **Contact Information**

Phone - 480-854-8185

Website - http://www.sweye.com/doctors/odpalmer.php

### **Area Served**

Maricopa County

### **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

# Southwestern Blind Rehabilitation Center - Southern Arizona Veteran's Administration Health Care System (SAVAHCS)

# **Contact Information**

Address - 3601 S 6th Avenue Tucson AZ 85723

Phone - 520-629-4643

Fax - 520-629-4642

Website - <a href="http://www.tucson.va.gov">http://www.tucson.va.gov</a>

## **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

#### **Services Provided**

Independent Living

# **Tucson Society of the Blind (TSB)**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 6565 E. Broadway PO Box 57655 Tucson AZ 85732

Phone - 520-772-4262

Phone - 520-886-1913

Website - <a href="http://www.tucsonsocietyoftheblind.org/">http://www.tucsonsocietyoftheblind.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Tucson and Pima County** 

# **University of Arizona Hearing Clinic**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1131 E. 2nd Street Tucson AZ 85721

Email - <u>SLHSClinic@email.arizona.edu</u>

Phone - 520-621-7070

Phone - 520-621-1644

Fax - 520-626-1364

Website - http://slhs.arizona.edu/hearing-clinics

#### **Area Served**

**Tucson** 

#### **Services Provided**

Hearing evaluations, hearing aids, cochlear implants and services related to these devices, and comprehensive rehabilitation, including our Living Well with Hearing Loss Program. We also train students to become Doctors of Audiology, and do research in all of these areas.

# **Valley Center of the Deaf**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 5025 E. Washington St. Phoenix AZ 85034

Email - interpreting@vcdaz.org

Phone - 602-267-1921

Website - <a href="http://www.vcdaz.org/">http://www.vcdaz.org/</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Interpreter, Tactile and Non-Tactile Sign Language Interpreting, Independent Living Skills, Educational Support, Tutoring, Orientation and Mobility Training, Vocational Evaluation and Situational Assessment

# **Via Linda Senior Center Low Vision Support Group**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 10440 E. Via Linda Scottsdale AZ 85259

Phone - 480-312-8465

Website - <a href="http://www.scottsdaleaz.gov/seniors/social-services">http://www.scottsdaleaz.gov/seniors/social-services</a>

#### **Area Served**

Scottsdale

#### Viewfinder

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 653 E. Cottonwood Lane Casa Grande AZ 85222

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Casa Grande

## **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

# Viewfinder

# **Contact Information**

Address - 412 Whipple Street Prescott AZ 86301

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Prescott

#### **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

#### Viewfinder

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2820 N. Glassford Hill Road Prescott Valley AZ 86314

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

# **Area Served**

**Prescott Valley** 

# **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

# Viewfinder

# **Contact Information**

Address - 2517 N Great Western Drive Suite 1 Prescott Valley AZ 86314

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Prescott Valley** 

#### **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

#### Viewfinder

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 9220 E. Mountain View, Suite 219 Scottsdale AZ 85258

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Scottsdale

# **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

## Viewfinder

# **Contact Information**

Address - 95 Soldier Pass Road Suite A-1 Sedona AZ 86336

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Sedona

#### **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

#### Viewfinder

# **Contact Information**

Address - 1881 W. 24th Street Suite C Yuma AZ 85364

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Yuma

# **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

# Viewfinder

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 7600 N. 15th Street Suite 155 Yuma AZ 85020

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Yuma

# **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

#### **Viewfinder - Mesa Office**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1830 S. Alma School Rd. Suite 131 Mesa AZ 85210

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Phone - 480-924-8755

Fax - 480-854-1864

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

# **Area Served**

Mesa

# **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

# **Viewfinder - Sun City Office**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 10001 W. Bell Road Suite 115 Sun City AZ 85351

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Phone - 623-583-2800

Fax - 623-583-1556

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Sun City

#### **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

# Visual Impairment Services Team (VIST) - Intake - VIST Coordinator, VA Medical Center

## **Contact Information**

Address - 650 E. Indian School Road Phoenix AZ 85012

Email - Thomas.hicks@va.gov

Phone - 602-277-5551, ext. 7236

Website - <a href="http://www.phoenix.med.va.gov">http://www.phoenix.med.va.gov</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

# Visual Impairment Services Team (VIST) - Intake - VIST Coordinator, VA Medical Center

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 500 Hwy 89N Prescott AZ 86313

Phone - 928-445-4860

Fax - 928-768-6076

#### **Area Served**

Prescott

## **Services Provided**

Independent Living

# Visual Impairment Services Team (VIST) - Intake - VIST Coordinator, VA Medical Center

## **Contact Information**

Address - 3601 S. 6th Ave. Tucson AZ 85723

Phone - 520-792-1450, ext. 5608

Fax - 520-629-4642

## **Area Served**

#### Tucson

# Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Chandler-Gilbert, Chandler-Tempe

## **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 125 E. Elliot Road Chandler AZ 85225

Phone - 480-820-5629

Fax - 602-250-8572

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

### **Area Served**

Gilbert and Tempe

#### **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

## **Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Flagstaff**

## **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1701 N. 4th Street Flagstaff AZ 86004

Phone - 928-779-4147

Fax - 855-630-6874

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

### **Area Served**

Apache County, Coconino County, Navajo County and Yavapai County

#### **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

## **Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Phoenix**

## **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3443 N. Central Ave. Suite 101 Phoenix AZ 85012

Phone - 602-266-9579

Fax - 602-264-7819

TTY - 855-475-8194

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

### **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

## Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Prescott Valley

## **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3262 Bob Drive Suite 12 Prescott Valley AZ 86314

Phone - 928-759-1654

Fax - 855-390-5475

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

### **Area Served**

Apache County, Coconino County, Navajo County and Yavapai County

## **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Tucson

**Description** 

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 100 North Stone Avenue Suite 500B Tucson AZ 85701

Phone - 520-629-0225

Fax - 855-630-6874

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

#### **Area Served**

Pima County

### **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

## **Advocacy & Consumer Protection**

This category lists agencies and organizations that may provide one or more of the following services; information and referral, individual or group skills training and or individual and system advocacy as it relates to the interests, desires, needs and rights of an individual or individuals within a local, state and or national community in order to promote positive system changes.

## **Adult Late Deafened Association (ALDA)**

## **Description**

The mission of the Association of Late-Deafened Adults (ALDA) is to support the empowerment of deafened people. Late-Deafened Adults are people who have lost the ability to understand speech with or without hearing aids after acquiring spoken language. ALDA is committed to providing a support network and a sense of belonging by sharing our unique experiences, challenges and coping strategies, helping one another find practical solutions and emotional support, and working together with other organizations and service providers for our common good.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 8038 Macintosh Lane Suite 2 Rockford IL 61107

Email - info@alda.org

Phone - 815-332-1515

Website - http://www.alda.org

### **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy

## **Adult Loss of Hearing Association**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 4001 E Ft Lowell Tucson AZ 85712

Phone - 520-795-9887

Fax - 520-795-9585

TTY - 520-795-9585

Website - http://alohaaz.org

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Peer Support

## American Association of the Deaf-Blind (AADB)

### **Contact Information**

Address - 3825 LaVista Road, W-2 Tucker GA 30084

Email - aadb-info@aadb.org

Phone - 301-495-4403

TTY - 301-495-4402

Video Phone - 301-563-9064

Fax - 301-495-4404

Website - <a href="http://www.aadb.org">http://www.aadb.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Education

## American Foundation for the Blind (AFB)

## **Contact Information**

Address - 2 Penn Plaza Suite 1102 New York NY 10121

Email - afbinfo@afb.net

Phone - 212-502-7600

Toll Free - 800-232-5463

Fax - 888-545-8331

Website - <a href="http://www.afb.org">http://www.afb.org</a>

### **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Advocacy, information clearing house of information related to vision loss, research, publication of scholarly information and statistics, comparisons, ratings and recommendations for assistive technology, books, resources in local communities, and on-line classes. Information related to employment, family support, visual conditions, and braille literacy are relayed through additional websites linked to the AFB home page.

## **Arizona Association for the Deaf-Blind (AzADB)**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 127 N Mountain Ave Tucson AZ 85719

Email - AzADB\_Tucson@yahoo.com

Phone - 520-603-9016

TTY - 520-888-0326

Website - <a href="http://www.AZADB.com">http://www.AZADB.com</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Support for Self-Advocacy, Independent Living, Recreation/Leisure, Assistive Technology, and Public Education

# **Arizona Center for Disability Law - Client Assistance Program**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 5025 E. Washington St Suite 202 Phoenix AZ 85034

Email - center@azdisabilitylaw.org

Phone - 602-274-6287

Toll Free - 800-927-2260

Fax - 602-274-6779

Website - <a href="http://www.azdisabilitylaw.org/">http://www.azdisabilitylaw.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Disability related legal information and encouragement of selfadvocacy

# **Arizona Center for Disability Law - Client Assistance Program**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 177 N. Church Avenue Suite 800 Tucson AZ 85701

Email - center@azdisabilitylaw.org

Phone - 520-327-9547

Toll Free - 800-922-1447

Fax - 520-884-0992

Website - <a href="http://www.azdisabilitylaw.org/">http://www.azdisabilitylaw.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Disability related legal information and encouragement of selfadvocacy

# Arizona Commission for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing (ACDHH)

## **Description**

We proudly serve Arizona residents with hearing loss through community involvement and partnerships with local agencies and organizations. We are committed to expanding resources and identifying opportunities for improved quality of life.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 100 N 15th Ave Suite 104 Phoenix AZ 85007

Phone - 602-542-3323

Fax - 602-542-3380

TTY - 602-364-0990

Video Phone - 480-559-9441

Website - http://www.acdhh.org/

### **Area Served**

#### Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy

## Arizona Council of the Blind, Inc.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 16845 N. 29th Ave Suite 139 Phoenix AZ 85053

Phone - (773) 572-6313

Website - <a href="http://www.acb.org/arizona">http://www.acb.org/arizona</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Information

## **Arizona Deaf-Blind Project**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1200 W. Speedway Blvd. Tucson AZ 85745

Phone - 520-770-3680

Website - <a href="https://asdb.az.gov/services/statewide-services/arizona-deafblind-project/">https://asdb.az.gov/services/statewide-services/arizona-deafblind-project/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, education, consultation for birth to age 22 years

#### **Arizona Hands and Voices**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - P.O. Box 30163 Phoenix AZ 85046

Email - executivedirector@azhv.org

Phone - 866-685-1050

Website - <a href="http://www.azhv.org/">http://www.azhv.org/</a>

### **Area Served**

Nationwide

### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Support

## **Association of Blind Citizens**

### **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 246 Holbrook MA 02343

Email - president@blindcitizens.org

Phone - 781-961-1023

Fax - 781-961-0004

Phone - 206-424-4081 (News/Activities line)

Website - http://www.blindcitizens.org

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, bi-annual grants covering up to 50% of the cost of aids/devices for the blind

## **Commission on Disability Issues (CODI)**

## **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 27210 Tucson AZ 85726

Email - cityclerk@tucsonaz.gov

Phone - 520-791-4213

Fax - 520-791-4017

Website - <a href="http://cms3.tucsonaz.gov/clerks/boards?board=3">http://cms3.tucsonaz.gov/clerks/boards?board=3</a>

## **Area Served**

Tucson

## **Services Provided**

Provides information to and for the Mayor of Tucson and Town Council on disability related issues.

## **Community Outreach Program for the Deaf (COPD)**

## **Description**

Community Outreach Program for the Deaf (COPD) provides services throughout Arizona to persons with a hearing loss. COPD is considered a grassroots organization partnering with Deaf, Hard of Hearing, and Deaf-Blind persons and organizations in establishing services and providing a "one-stop" center for persons with a hearing loss.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 268 W. Adams Tucson AZ 85705

Email - request@copdaz.org

Phone - 520-792-1906

Fax - 520-720-8544

Website - <a href="http://www.copdaz.org">http://www.copdaz.org</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Case Management, and Counseling

## **Council of Citizens with Low Vision International**

## **Description**

CCLVI is an advocacy membership organization the purposes of which are: •To establish the right of persons with low vision to make full use of their vision through all available aids, services and technology. •To provide a mechanism through which low vision people can express their individual needs, interests and preferences. •To educate the general public, professionals, and low vision people themselves as to the potentialities, capabilities, and needs of low vision people. •To establish outreach programs to insure that all individuals with low vision have access to necessary services. •To promote research to prevent blindness, improve maximum utilization of sight, and improve environmental conditions and access for low vision people. •To support the development of and expansion of preservice and in-service training programs to improve the quality and quantity of medical and rehabilitative low vision services.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1703 N. Beauregard Street, Suite 420 Alexandria VA 22331

Email - Genensky@cclvi.org

Toll Free - 844-460-0625

Website - <a href="http://cclvi.org/">http://cclvi.org/</a>

## **Services Provided**

Advocacy membership organization

**Council of Families with Visual Impairment (CFVI)** 

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1155 15th Street NW Suite 1004 Washington DC 20005

Email - wcbprez@msn.com

Phone - 202-467-5081

Toll Free - 800-424-8666

Website - <a href="http://www.acb.org">http://www.acb.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy

## Ear Foundation of Arizona, The

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 326 E. Coronado Road Suite 203 Phoenix AZ 85004

Email - Melissa@earfoundationaz.com

Phone - 602-535-5566

Fax - 602-603-2481

Website - https://www.earfoundationaz.com/

### **Area Served**

Phoenix and surrounding area

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Education, Prevention, Intervention, and Hearing Aids

## **Equal Rights Center**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 11 Dupont Circle NW Suite 450 Washington DC 20036

Phone - 202-370-3210

Website - <a href="http://www.equalrightscenter.org/">http://www.equalrightscenter.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Foundation Fighting Blindness**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 423 E. Fairmont Drive Tempe AZ 85282

Email - websterolsen@cox.net

Phone - 480-894-0712

Website - <a href="http://www.blindness.org/">http://www.blindness.org/</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, research

## **Governor's Council on Blindness & Visual Impairment**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1789 W. Jefferson Phoenix AZ 85007

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/governors-council-blindness-and-visual-impairment-gcbvi">https://des.az.gov/governors-council-blindness-and-visual-impairment-gcbvi</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy

## **Guide Dog Users of Arizona**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 9577 Chandler Heights AZ 85127

Phone - 602-273-1510

Website - <a href="http://www.gduaz.org">http://www.gduaz.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statwide

#### **Services Provided**

Information

#### **Hear Now**

## **Description**

Give the gift of hearing to those in need, empowering them to achieve their potential.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 6700 Washington Ave South Eden Prairie MN 55344

Email - info@starkeyfoundation.org

Phone - 866-354-3254

Website - http://www.sotheworldmayhear.org

### **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Education, Hearing Care, Prevention

# National Association for Parents of the Visually Impaired (NAPVI)

#### **Contact Information**

Email - <u>urban15@cox.net</u>

Phone - 602-448-0731

Website - <a href="http://napvi.org/">http://napvi.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Education

## **National Association of Guide Dog Users (NAGDU)**

#### **Contact Information**

Email - <u>president@nagdu.org</u>

Phone - 813-626-2789

Website - <a href="http://www.nagdu.org">http://www.nagdu.org</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Information

## **National Family Association for Deaf-Blind**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 141 Middle Neck Road Sands Point NY 11050

Email - nfadbinfo@gmail.com

Toll Free - 800-255-0411

Fax - 516-883-9060

Website - <a href="http://nfadb.org/">http://nfadb.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, collaboration, education

## **National Federation of the Blind (NFB)**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 200 E. Wells St. Baltimore MD 21230

Email - pmaurer@nfb.org

Phone - 410-659-9314

Fax - 410-685-5653

Website - <a href="http://www.nfb.org">http://www.nfb.org</a>

### **Area Served**

Nationwide

### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Mentorship, Scholarships, Free Canes, Daily Living Products, and Literature

## **National Federation of the Blind of Arizona (NFB)**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 5147 E. Circulo Las Cabanas Tucson AZ 85711

Email - <u>donaldpfield@cox.net</u>

Toll Free - 888-899-6322

Website - <a href="http://www.az.nfb.org/">http://www.az.nfb.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Mentorship, Literature

### **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 4222 E. Thomas Rd. Suite 130 Phoenix AZ 85018

Email - mpedregon@saavi.us

Phone - 602-795-0195

Fax - 602-595-6566

Website - <a href="http://www.saavi.us">http://www.saavi.us</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

# **Services Maximizing Independent Living and Empowerment (SMILE)**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1931 S. Arizona Ave. Suite 4 Yuma AZ 85364

Email - info@smile-az.org

Phone - 928-329-6681

Fax - 928-329-6715

TTY - 928-782-7458

Toll Free - 855-209-8363

Website - <a href="http://www.smile-az.org/">http://www.smile-az.org/</a>

### **Area Served**

Yuma County

### **Services Provided**

Blind Services, Life Skills, Support Groups, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adaptive Equipment Lab, Assistive Technology Showroom and Lab, Training in the use of assistive technology

## **Statewide Independent Living Council**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 5025 E. Washington Suite 214 Phoenix AZ 85034

Email - jim@azsilc.org

TTY - 602-262-2900

Phone - 602-262-2900

Fax - 602-271-4100

Website - <a href="http://www.azsilc.org/">http://www.azsilc.org/</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Independent Living Skills

## **Valley Center of the Deaf**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 5025 E. Washington St. Phoenix AZ 85034

Email - interpreting@vcdaz.org

Phone - 602-267-1921

Website - <a href="http://www.vcdaz.org/">http://www.vcdaz.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Interpreter, Tactile and Non-Tactile Sign Language Interpreting, Independent Living Skills, Educational Support, Tutoring, Orientation and Mobility Training, Vocational Evaluation and Situational Assessment

## **Youth Action Council of Arizona (YAC-AZ)**

## **Description**

The Youth Action Council of Arizona (YAC-AZ) mission is to encourage the empowerment of youth with and without disabilities in an all inclusive environment through education and community involvement in all aspects of change and advocacy. All youth ages of 14 to 30 are welcome to be part of YAC-AZ. All they need to have is a willingness to learn about the issues that affect youth with disabilities and a desire to become a leader within their community.

### **Contact Information**

Phone - 602-492-3741

Website - http://www.yacaz.org/

### **Area Served**

#### Statewide

#### Services Provided

Self Advocacy, Social Activities, Ages 14-30

## **Arts & Entertainment, Accessible**

This category identifies events and venues with Audio Description (AD) for people who are blind or have low vision, American Sign Language (ASL) interpreting for people who are deaf, Captioning for people who are hard of hearing, other accommodations, or events involving artists with disabilities or disability-related topics.

#### **AMC Ahwatukee 24**

## **Description**

At AMC, our show times are made to easily assist hearing and vision impairments. Assistive Listening devices are available for all movies. However, not all titles are made available by studios with captions and/or audio descriptions. Look for the show times with audio description or closed captioning icons on our website. Whether amplifying the audio, receiving narration about what's happening on screen, or using closed captioning to follow the dialogue, our services make every film just right for you. Just ask any AMC crew member for assistance.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 4915 E. Ray Road Phoenix AZ 85044

Phone - 480-705-4884

Website - <a href="http://amctheatres.com">http://amctheatres.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

#### **AMC Arizona Center 24**

## **Description**

At AMC, our show times are made to easily assist hearing and vision impairments. Assistive Listening devices are available for all movies. However, not all titles are made available by studios with captions and/or audio descriptions. Look for the show times with audio description or closed captioning icons on our website. Whether amplifying the audio, receiving narration about what's happening on screen, or using closed captioning to follow the dialogue, our services make every film just right for you. Just ask any AMC crew member for assistance.

### **Contact Information**

Address - 565 N. 3rd Street Phoenix AZ 85004

Phone - 602-307-5371

Website - <a href="http://amctheatres.com">http://amctheatres.com</a>

### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

#### **AMC Arrowhead 14**

## **Description**

At AMC, our show times are made to easily assist hearing and vision impairments. Assistive Listening devices are available for all movies. However, not all titles are made available by studios with captions and/or audio descriptions. Look for the show times with audio description or closed captioning icons on our website. Whether amplifying the audio, receiving narration about what's happening on screen, or using closed captioning to follow the dialogue, our services make every film just right for you. Just ask any AMC crew member for assistance.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 7700 W. Arrowhead Towne Center Suite 1079 Glendale AZ 85308

Phone - 623-487-9556

Website - <a href="http://amctheatres.com">http://amctheatres.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Glendale

## **AMC Centerpoint 11**

## **Description**

At AMC, our show times are made to easily assist hearing and vision impairments. Assistive Listening devices are available for all movies. However, not all titles are made available by studios

with captions and/or audio descriptions. Look for the show times with audio description or closed captioning icons on our website. Whether amplifying the audio, receiving narration about what's happening on screen, or using closed captioning to follow the dialogue, our services make every film just right for you. Just ask any AMC crew member for assistance.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 730 S. Mill Phoenix AZ 85281

Phone - 480-207-2534

Website - <a href="http://amctheatres.com">http://amctheatres.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

## **AMC Deer Valley 30**

## **Description**

At AMC, our show times are made to easily assist hearing and vision impairments. Assistive Listening devices are available for all movies. However, not all titles are made available by studios with captions and/or audio descriptions. Look for the show times with audio description or closed captioning icons on our website. Whether amplifying the audio, receiving narration about what's happening on screen, or using closed captioning to follow the dialogue, our services make every film just right for you. Just ask any AMC crew member for assistance.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3033 W. Agua Fria Freeway Phoenix AZ 85027

Phone - 623-434-0300

Website - <a href="http://amctheatres.com">http://amctheatres.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

## **AMC Desert Ridge 18**

## **Description**

At AMC, our show times are made to easily assist hearing and vision impairments. Assistive Listening devices are available for all movies. However, not all titles are made available by studios with captions and/or audio descriptions. Look for the show times with audio description or closed captioning icons on our website. Whether amplifying the audio, receiving narration about what's happening on screen, or using closed captioning to follow the dialogue, our services make every film just right for you. Just ask any AMC crew member for assistance.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 21001 N. Tatum Blvd Suite 32 Phoenix AZ 85050

Phone - 480-606-0806

Website - http://amctheatres.com

### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

## **AMC Dine-In Theatres Esplanade 14**

## **Description**

At AMC, our show times are made to easily assist hearing and vision impairments. Assistive Listening devices are available for all movies. However, not all titles are made available by studios with captions and/or audio descriptions. Look for the show times with audio description or closed captioning icons on our website. Whether amplifying the audio, receiving narration about what's happening on screen, or using closed captioning to follow the dialogue, our services make every film just right for you. Just ask any AMC crew member for assistance.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2515 E. Camelback Rd Phoenix AZ 85016

Phone - 602-667-0330

Website - <a href="http://amctheatres.com">http://amctheatres.com</a>

## **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

## **AMC Mesa Grande 24**

## **Description**

At AMC, our show times are made to easily assist hearing and vision impairments. Assistive Listening devices are available for all movies. However, not all titles are made available by studios with captions and/or audio descriptions. Look for the show times with audio description or closed captioning icons on our website. Whether amplifying the audio, receiving narration about what's

happening on screen, or using closed captioning to follow the dialogue, our services make every film just right for you. Just ask any AMC crew member for assistance.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1645 S. Stapley Drive Mesa AZ 85204

Phone - 480-503-1500

Website - http://amctheatres.com

#### **Area Served**

Mesa

## **AMC Westgate 20**

## **Description**

At AMC, our show times are made to easily assist hearing and vision impairments. Assistive Listening devices are available for all movies. However, not all titles are made available by studios with captions and/or audio descriptions. Look for the show times with audio description or closed captioning icons on our website. Whether amplifying the audio, receiving narration about what's happening on screen, or using closed captioning to follow the dialogue, our services make every film just right for you. Just ask any AMC crew member for assistance.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 9400 W. Hanna Drive Glendale AZ 85305

Phone - 623-772-1371

Website - <a href="http://amctheatres.com">http://amctheatres.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Glendale

## Arizona Theatre Company - Herberger Theater Center

### **Contact Information**

Address - 222 E. Monroe Street Phoenix AZ 85004

Phone - 602-252-8497

Website - http://www.arizonatheatre.org

#### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

### **Services Provided**

Arizona Theatre Company seeks to inspire, engage, and entertain every member of our community through theatre. We offer a variety of accessibility services so that all of our patrons can enjoy our productions. Services include an assistive listening system on a first come, first serve basis; audio description is available for selected performances; Captioned Theatre is provided for deaf and hard-of-hearing patrons for selected performances (Patrons should request seats best suited to captioning when they purchase their tickets.) and large print programs are available for each of our performances. (In Tucson, they are located in the lobby. In Phoenix, they are located at the accessibility desk.)

## **Arizona Theatre Company - Temple of Music and Art**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 330 S. Scott Avenue Tucson AZ 85701

Phone - 520-622-2823

Website - <a href="http://www.arizonatheatre.org">http://www.arizonatheatre.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Tucson and surrounding area

#### **Services Provided**

Arizona Theatre Company seeks to inspire, engage, and entertain every member of our community through theatre. We offer a variety of accessibility services so that all of our patrons can enjoy our productions. Services include an assistive listening system on a first come, first serve basis; audio description is available for selected performances; Captioned Theatre is provided for deaf and hard-of-hearing patrons for selected performances (Patrons should request seats best suited to captioning when they purchase their tickets.) and large print programs are available for each of our performances. (In Tucson, they are located in the lobby. In Phoenix, they are located at the accessibility desk.)

## **ARTability - VSA Arizona**

### **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 25159 Phoenix AZ 85002

Email - info@vsaaz.org

Phone - 602-757-8118

Fax - 602-256-7399

Phone - 520-631-6253

Fax - 520-628-9189

Website - <a href="http://www.vsaaz.org">http://www.vsaaz.org</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

# **Federal Communications Commission**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 445 12th Street SW Washington DC 20554

Toll Free - 888-225-5322

TTY - 888-835-5322

Video Phone - 844-432-2275

Fax - 866-418-0232

Website - <a href="https://www.fcc.gov/consumers/guides/video-description">https://www.fcc.gov/consumers/guides/video-description</a>

# **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

FCC rules require local TV station affiliates of ABC, CBS, Fox and NBC located in the top 60 TV markets (11. Phoenix, AZ (Prescott, AZ)) to provide 50 hours per calendar quarter (about 4 hours per week) of video-described prime time and/or children's programming.

## **Harkins Theatres - Arizona Mills 25**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 5000 Arizona Mills Circle Tempe AZ 85282

Phone - 480-820-0387

Website - http://www.harkinstheatres.com

## **Area Served**

Tempe

# **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

# **Harkins Theatres - Arizona Pavillions 12**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 5755 W. Arizona Pavillions Dr. Tucson AZ 85743

Phone - 520-230-4730

Website - <a href="http://www.harkinstheatres.com">http://www.harkinstheatres.com</a>

#### Area Served

Tucson

## **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

# **Harkins Theatres - Arrowhead Fountains 18**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 16046 N. Arrowhead Fountains Center Dr. Peoria AZ 85382

Phone - 623-412-0122

Website - <a href="http://www.harkinstheatres.com">http://www.harkinstheatres.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Peoria

#### **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

## **Harkins Theatres - Casa Grande 14**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 1341 N. Promenade Parkway Casa Grande AZ 85194

Phone - 520-836-9901

Website - <a href="http://www.harkinstheatres.com">http://www.harkinstheatres.com</a>

# **Area Served**

Casa Grande

# **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations.

Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

## **Harkins Theatres - Chandler Crossroads 12**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2980 E. Germann Rd. Chandler AZ 85286

Phone - 480-963-1502

Website - <a href="http://www.harkinstheatres.com">http://www.harkinstheatres.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Chandler

# **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

## **Harkins Theatres - Chandler Fashion 20**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3159 W. Chandler Blvd. Chandler AZ 85226

Phone - 480-732-0220

Website - <a href="http://www.harkinstheatres.com">http://www.harkinstheatres.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Chandler

# **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

# **Harkins Theatres - Christown 14**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 1620 W. Montebello Phoenix AZ 85015

Phone - 602-249-2844

Website - <a href="http://www.harkinstheatres.com">http://www.harkinstheatres.com</a>

## **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

## **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

# **Harkins Theatres - Flagstaff 11**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 1959 S. Woodlands Village Blvd. Flagstaff AZ 86001

Phone - 928-774-4847

Website - <a href="http://www.harkinstheatres.com">http://www.harkinstheatres.com</a>

# **Area Served**

Flagstaff and vicinity

# **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

# **Harkins Theatres - Gateway Pavilions 18**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 10250 W. McDowell Road Avondale AZ 85392

Phone - 623-478-9411

Website - <a href="http://www.harkinstheatres.com">http://www.harkinstheatres.com</a>

# **Area Served**

Avondale

# **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a

Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

#### **Harkins Theatres - Metrocenter 12**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 9615-A Metro Parkway West Phoenix AZ 85051

Phone - 602-216-6781

Website - http://www.harkinstheatres.com

#### **Area Served**

Phoenix

## **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

**Harkins Theatres - Norterra 14** 

**Contact Information** 

Address - 1550 W. Happy Valley Road Phoenix AZ 85085

Phone - 623-582-2020

Website - http://www.harkinstheatres.com

#### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

#### **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

# **Harkins Theatres - North Valley 16**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 3420 E. Bell Road Phoenix AZ 85032

Phone - 602-482-4083

Website - <a href="http://www.harkinstheatres.com">http://www.harkinstheatres.com</a>

# **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

#### **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

#### **Harkins Theatres - Park West 14**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 9804 W. Northern Ave. Peoria AZ 85345

Phone - 623-772-0707

Website - http://www.harkinstheatres.com

# **Area Served**

Peoria

# **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other

disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

# **Harkins Theatres - Prescott Valley 14**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 7202 Pav Way Prescott Valley AZ 86314

Phone - 928-775-2284

Website - <a href="http://www.harkinstheatres.com">http://www.harkinstheatres.com</a>

## **Area Served**

**Prescott Valley** 

# **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

# Harkins Theatres - Queen Creek 14

## **Contact Information**

Address - 20481 E. Rittenhouse Road Queen Creek AZ 85142

Phone - 480-344-4111

Website - <a href="http://www.harkinstheatres.com">http://www.harkinstheatres.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Queen Creek

# **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

# **Harkins Theatres - Santan Village 16**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 2298 W. Williams Field Road Gilbert AZ 85296

Phone - 480-821-3356

Website - http://www.harkinstheatres.com

# **Area Served**

#### Gilbert

## **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

## Harkins Theatres - Scottsdale 101 14

## **Contact Information**

Address - 7000 E. Mayo Blvd. Phoenix AZ 85054

Phone - 480-538-1707

Website - <a href="http://www.harkinstheatres.com">http://www.harkinstheatres.com</a>

# **Area Served**

Scottsdale

# **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the

Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

## **Harkins Theatres - Sedona 6**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 2081 W. Highway 89A Sedona AZ 86336

Phone - 928-282-2221

Website - http://www.harkinstheatres.com

## **Area Served**

Sedona

# **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

# **Harkins Theatres - Shea 14**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 7354 E. Shea Blvd. Scottsdale AZ 85260

Phone - 480-948-6555

Website - <a href="http://www.harkinstheatres.com">http://www.harkinstheatres.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Scottsdale

## **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

# **Harkins Theatres - Superstition Springs 25**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 6950 E. Superstition Springs Blvd. Mesa AZ 85209

Phone - 480-641-4603

Website - http://www.harkinstheatres.com

# **Area Served**

#### Mesa

## **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

# **Harkins Theatres - Tempe Marketplace 16**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 2000 E. Rio Salado Parkway Suite 1160 Tempe AZ 85281

Phone - 480-557-0027

Website - <a href="http://www.harkinstheatres.com">http://www.harkinstheatres.com</a>

# **Area Served**

Tempe

# **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired

and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

# **Harkins Theatres - Tucson Spectrum 18**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 5455 S. Calla Santa Cruz Tucson AZ 85706

Phone - 520-889-5588

Website - <a href="http://www.harkinstheatres.com">http://www.harkinstheatres.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Tucson

# **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

# **Harkins Theatres - Valley Art**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 509 S. Mill Ave. Tempe AZ 85281

Phone - 480-446-7272

Website - <a href="http://www.harkinstheatres.com">http://www.harkinstheatres.com</a>

## **Area Served**

**Tempe** 

## **Services Provided**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

# Harkins Theatres - Yuma Palms 14

# **Description**

In addition to our already accessible buildings and our assistive listening devices for the hearing impaired, Harkins is pleased to announce new technology on virtually all screens and locations. Harkins Theatres offers closed captioning for the hearing impaired and audio description for the visually impaired. Please visit the

Guest Services counter to obtain your device or for any other disability-related questions. groups that require 8 or more devices for the same location and show times are asked to contact a Harkins Theatres special events coordinator one week in advance at events@harkins.com.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1321 S. Yuma Palms Parkway Yuma AZ 85365

Phone - 928-329-9055

Website - http://www.harkinstheatres.com

#### **Area Served**

Yuma

# **Media Access Group at WGBH**

## **Contact Information**

Address - One Guest Street Boston MA 02135

Email - access@wgbh.org

Phone - 617-300-3600

Fax - 617-300-1020

Website - <a href="http://main.wgbh.org/wgbh/pages/mag/">http://main.wgbh.org/wgbh/pages/mag/</a>

# **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

Founded in 1990, Descriptive Video Service DVS (R) pioneered access to television for viewers who are blind or visually impaired. The services provides descriptive narration of key visual elements, which is then inserted within the natural pauses in dialogue to help low-vision viewers to better understand the story. Descriptive Video Service (DVS The Caption Center) Offers captioning and video descriptions http://main.wgbh.org/wgbh/access/access.html

# The Audio Description Project -American Council of the Blind (ACB)

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1703 N. Beauregard St. Suite 420 Alexandria VA 22311

Phone - 202-467-5081

Toll Free - 800-424-8666

Fax - 703-465-5085

Website - <a href="http://www.acb.org/adp/">http://www.acb.org/adp/</a>

# **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

Here you will learn everything about Audio Description; from what it is, to samples, to who does it, to how and where it is available in various media. You can also join our online discussion, follow us on Facebook or Twitter, and be notified of updates to this page by typing your email address in the box to the right and pressing the Submit button.

# Audio, Braille & Large Print, Alternative Media

This category lists resources for books and or documents provided in audio, braille and large print format as well as transcription services and alternative media best practices guidelines.

#### AG Center for the Blind

# **Description**

The Center for the Blind is the General Council of the Assemblies of God ministry to the Blind under the auspices of Assemblies of God U.S. Missions - Intercultural Ministries. It is the parent ministry for the Whitney Library for the Blind offering Christian literature in various formats for vision impaired adults and children, including a free DAISY cartridge New Living Translation Bible. This is a "faith based ministry.

# **Contact Information**

Address - 1445 N. Boonville Ave Springfield MO 65802

Email - Blind@ag.org

Phone - 417-831-1964

Website - <a href="http://blind.ag.org">http://blind.ag.org</a>

# American Foundation for the Blind (AFB)

## **Contact Information**

Address - 2 Penn Plaza Suite 1102 New York NY 10121

Email - afbinfo@afb.net

Phone - 212-502-7600

Toll Free - 800-232-5463

Fax - 888-545-8331

Website - http://www.afb.org

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

## **Services Provided**

Advocacy, information clearing house of information related to vision loss, research, publication of scholarly information and statistics, comparisons, ratings and recommendations for assistive technology, books, resources in local communities, and on-line classes. Information related to employment, family support, visual conditions, and braille literacy are relayed through additional websites linked to the AFB home page.

# **American Printing House for the Blind**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1839 Frankfort Avenue PO Box 6085 Louisville KY 40206

Email - info@aph.org

Phone - 502-895-2405

Toll Free - 800-223-1839

Fax - 502-899-2284

Website - <a href="http://www.aph.org">http://www.aph.org</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Educational, Workplace, and Independent Living Products and Services

# **Arizona Talking Book Library**

# **Description**

Arizona Talking Book Library provides books, magazines and other library resources in alternate formats for all Arizona residents whose visual or physical disabilities prevent the reading of conventional print materials. Formerly known as the Arizona Braille and Talking Book Library.

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1030 N 32nd Street Phoenix AZ 85008

Email - btbl@azlibrary.gov

Phone - 602-255-5578

Toll Free (Arizona Only) - 800-255-5578

Fax - 602-286-0444

Website - http://www.azlibrary.gov/talkingbooks

## **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Books, magazines and newspapers in alternative formats such as audio, braille and downloadable files (BARD). Digital player provided for playing digital cartridges. Materials sent and returned to the library by free matter mail. Talking books.

# **Assistive Technology Room - Pima County Public Library - Joel D. Valdez Main Library**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 101 N. Stone Ave. 3rd Floor Tucson AZ 85701

Email - askalibrarian@pima.gov

Phone - 520-791-4010

Fax - 520-770-4100

Website - <a href="http://www.library.pima.gov/using-your-library/disability/assistive.php">http://www.library.pima.gov/using-your-library/disability/assistive.php</a>

# **Area Served**

Pima County

## **Services Provided**

ADA computers, other equipment and other resources

## **Audio Bible**

## **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 272 Anderson SC 29622

Phone - 864-260-9977

Website - http://www.audiobible.com

## **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

## **Services Provided**

King James Bible in Audio format or as an electronic device with braille keys

# **Aurora Ministries Bible Alliance**

# **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 621 Bradenton FL 34206

Phone - 941-748-3031

# **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

#### **Services Provided**

King James Bible on NLS cartridge

#### **Bookshare**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 480 S. California Ave Palo Alto CA 94306

Phone - 650-352-0198

Website - http://www.bookshare.org

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

## **Services Provided**

Accessible books, newspapers and magazines.

# Braille Audio Reading Download (BARD), National Library Service for the Blind and Physically Handicapped (NLS)

# **Description**

BARD is a free library service of recorded and braille books and magazines for residents of the United States and to American citizens abroad who are unable to read or use standard printed material because of visual or physical disabilities. BARD is provided by the National Library Service for the Blind and Physically Handicapped (NLS), Library of Congress, in cooperation with a network of regional and subregional libraries.

[The Arizona Talking Book Library is the regional library for Arizona.]

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1291 Taylor Street, NW Washington DC 20542

Email - NLSDownload@loc.gov

Toll Free - 888-657-7323

Phone - 202-707-0712

Fax - 202-707-0712

TTY - 202-707-0744

Website - http://www.loc.gov/nls/bardnls/

## **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

## **Services Provided**

Downloadable books and magazines in audio and Braille. In order to receive BARD, you must also be a registered user of the Arizona Talking Book Library.

# **Braille Authority of North America (BANA) listserv**

# **Description**

The purpose of BANA is to promote and to facilitate the uses, teaching, and production of braille. Pursuant to this purpose, BANA will promulgate rules, make interpretations, and render opinions pertaining to braille codes and guidelines for the

provisions of literary and technical materials and related forms and formats of embossed materials now in existence or to be developed in the future for the use of blind persons in North America.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 200 East Wells Street at Jernigan Place Baltimore MD 21230

Email - bana-announce-subscribe@brailleauthority.org

Phone - 612-767-5658

#### **Braille Plus**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 1104 Gilbert AZ 85299

Email - info@brailleplus.com

Phone - 480-782-0223

Fax - 480-782-0267

Website - <a href="http://www.brailleplus.com">http://www.brailleplus.com</a>

# **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

**Document conversion** 

# **Burton Barr Central Library Accessibility Services Center**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1221 N. Central Phoenix AZ 85004

Phone - 602-262-4636

TTY - 602-254-8205

Phone - 602-261-8690

Fax - 602-534-4520

Website -

https://www.phoenixpubliclibrary.org/ServicesForYou/Accessibility Center

#### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

# **Services Provided**

Assistive Technology Workstations, Large Type Books by Mail, Public TTY with payphone, Videophone, Large Type Periodicals, Books in Braille, Descriptive Video Service Videos, adaptive workstations and embossers available for use

# **Christian Record Services, Inc**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 4444 S. 52nd St PO Box 6097 Lincoln NB 68516

Email - <a href="mailto:hhes13amle@cox.net">hhes13amle@cox.net</a>

Email - info@christianrecord.org

Phone - 408-488-0981

Fax - 402-488-7582

Website - <a href="http://www.christianrecord.org">http://www.christianrecord.org</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Religious and general reading materials in Braille

# **Dancing Dots Braille Music Technology**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 1754 Quarry Lane PO Box 927 Valley Forge PA 19482

Email - info@dancingdots.com

Phone - 610-783-6692

Fax - 610-500-5072

Website - <a href="http://www.dancingdots.com">http://www.dancingdots.com</a>

# **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

Music Reading System

# Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Arizona Instructional Resource Center (AIRC)

# **Description**

The Foundation for Blind Children serves the blind and visually impaired of all ages, from birth to currently 102 years old. As the only agency of its kind in Arizona, the Foundation for Blind Children is an essential resource to families and children with blindness or low vision.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1234 East Northern Ave. Phoenix AZ 85020

Email - info@seeitourway.org

Toll Free - 800-322-4870

Phone - 602-678-5816

Fax - 602-678-5811

Website - <a href="https://www.seeitourway.org/media-center/">https://www.seeitourway.org/media-center/</a>

# **Area Served**

Phoenix

# **Services Provided**

Educational programs, independent living, employment preparation, training in assists technology

# Half Blind Press, LLC

## **Contact Information**

Address - 77 N Camino Seco #1114 Tucson AZ 85710

Email - info@halfblindpress.com

Phone - 520-250-4547

Fax - 520-269-7862

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

**Large Print Materials** 

# **Hot Dots**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 415 S. Terry Lane Tempe AZ 85281

Email - <a href="mailto:lmcfarl759@aol.com">lmcfarl759@aol.com</a>

Phone - 480-966-2958

# **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

Document conversion

# **Learning Ally**

# **Description**

Formerly known as Recording for the Blind & Dyslexic

## **Contact Information**

Address - 20 Roszel Road Princeton NJ 08540

Toll Free - 800-221-4792

Website - <a href="http://www.learningally.org">http://www.learningally.org</a>

## **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

# **Services Provided**

Audio books

# **Lutheran Braille Workers, Inc**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 13471 California St P.O. Box 5000 Yucaipa CA 92399

Email - <a href="mailto:lbw@lbwinc.org">lbw@lbwinc.org</a>

Phone - 909-795-8977

Fax - 909-795-8970

Website - <a href="http://www.lbwinc.org">http://www.lbwinc.org</a>

# **Area Served**

#### **Nationwide**

## **Services Provided**

Braille and large print bibles

# **National Braille Press (NBP)**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 88 St. Stephen Street Boston MA 02115

Phone - 617-266-6160

Toll Free - 800-548-7323

Fax - 617-437-0456

Website - <a href="http://www.nbp.org">http://www.nbp.org</a>

# **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

**Braille publications** 

# National Library Service for the Blind and Physically Handicapped (NLS) - Library of Congress

# **Contact Information**

Address - 1291 Taylor Street, NW Washington DC 20542

Email - nls@loc.gov

Email - Braille@loc.gov

Email - nlsm@loc.gov

Email - <u>nlsref@loc.gov</u>

Phone - 888-657-7323

TTY - 202-707-0744

Fax - 202-707-0712

Website - http://www.loc.gov/nls/

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Access to books, magazines, newspaper and music in alternate formats. Provides most services to registrants in this state through the Arizona Talking Book Library.

# **New Line Products**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 2450 W. Broadway Suite 101 Mesa AZ 85202

Email - mike@newlinetrophy.com

Phone - 480-804-1902

Fax - 480-804-1286

Website - <a href="http://www.newlinetrophy.com">http://www.newlinetrophy.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Mesa, Nationwide

### **Services Provided**

Braille signs

### **Princeton Braillists**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 76 Leabrook Lane Princeton NJ 08540

Phone - 609-924-5207

Website - <a href="https://prnbrl.wordpress.com/about/">https://prnbrl.wordpress.com/about/</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Tactile drawings and maps

## **Recorded Recreational Reading for the Blind**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 9947 N. 99th Ave Peoria AZ 85345

Phone - 623-933-0985

Website - <a href="http://www.readingfortheblind.org/">http://www.readingfortheblind.org/</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

### **Services Provided**

Recorded periodicals that are lent to those unable to read. Recordings play on the NLS recorders. Recordings made in partnership with Arizona Talking Book Library.

## **Talking Bibles International**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 419 E. Grand Escondido CA 92025

Email - Info@talkingbibles.org

Phone - 760-745-8105

Website - <a href="http://www.talkingbibles.org">http://www.talkingbibles.org</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

NIV New Testaments in audio format

## **Tape Ministries Northwest**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 840 S. 192nd Street Seatac WA 98148

Email - avm@audiobookministries.org

Phone - 206-243-7377

Website - <a href="http://www.tapeministries.org">http://www.tapeministries.org</a>

### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

### **Services Provided**

Free Christian books, Decision Magazine and Our Daily Bread on tape

## **V.O.I.C.E. - Foothills Library**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 19055 N. 57th Ave Glendale AZ 85308

Phone - 623-930-3830

TTY - 623-842-3760

Website - <a href="http://www.glendaleaz.com/library/">http://www.glendaleaz.com/library/</a>

## **Area Served**

Glendale

## **Web-Braille National Library Service**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1291 Taylor St. NW Washington DC 20011

Phone - 202-707-5100

TTY - 202-707-0744

Fax - 202-707-0712

Website - <a href="http://www.loc.gov/nls">http://www.loc.gov/nls</a>

### **Area Served**

Nationwide

### **Services Provided**

Downloadable Braille

## **Education Resources**

This category lists disability education and support resources from early education to lifelong learning opportunities.

## **Ability 360 - Yavapai County Office**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 9400 E. Valley Road Prescott Valley AZ 86314

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## Ability360 - Gilbert/Mesa Office

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1580 N. Fiesta Blvd. #101 Gilbert AZ 85233

Phone - 480-655-9750

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## Ability360 - Glendale Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 6829 N. 57th Ave. Glendale AZ 85301

Phone - 602-424-4100

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives

Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## Ability360 - Main Office

### **Contact Information**

Address - 5025 E. Washington Street Suite 200 Phoenix AZ 85034

Email - info@ability360.org

Phone - 602-256-2245

Toll Free - 800-280-2245

Website - http://www.ability360.org

### **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## Ability360 - Pima County Office

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1001 N. Alvernon Way Tucson AZ 85711

Phone - 520-561-8861

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## Ability360 - Pinal-Gila Office

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1419 N. Arizona Blvd Coolidge AZ 85128

Phone - 520-316-4300

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## Ability360 - Sports & Fitness Center

## **Contact Information**

Address - 5031 E. Washington Street Phoenix AZ 85034

Phone - 602-386-4566

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org/sports">http://www.ability360.org/sports</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help

consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## **Arizona Deaf-Blind Project**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1200 W. Speedway Blvd. Tucson AZ 85745

Phone - 520-770-3680

Website - <a href="https://asdb.az.gov/services/statewide-services/arizona-deafblind-project/">https://asdb.az.gov/services/statewide-services/arizona-deafblind-project/</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Advocacy, education, consultation for birth to age 22 years

## Arizona State Schools for the Deaf and the Blind (ASDB) - Tucson Campus

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1200 West Speedway Tucson AZ 85745

Email - rhill@asdb.az.gov

Phone - 520-770-3601

Fax - 520-770-3711

Phone - 520-770-3362

Website - https://asdb.az.gov/

### **Area Served**

Statewide

## Arizona Western College - AccessABILITY Resource Services

### **Contact Information**

Address - 2020 S. Avenue 8E Yuma AZ 85366

Email - Laura.Sandigo@azwestern.edu

Email - accessability@azwestern.edu

Phone - 928-344-7674

Fax - 928-344-7720

Website - <a href="https://www.azwestern.edu/student-support/accessibility-services">https://www.azwestern.edu/student-support/accessibility-services</a>

## **Area Served**

Yuma County

## **Services Provided**

Academic accommodation advisement Testing accommodations Note taking services Textbooks in alternative formats Sign language interpreting

## **ASDB Desert Valley Regional Cooperative**

## **Description**

Arizona State Schools for the Deaf & Blind (ASDB)

### **Contact Information**

Address - 2051 W Northern Ave Suite 200 Phoenix AZ 85021

Phone - 602-771-5200

Fax - 602-544-1704

### **Area Served**

Phoenix metro area and part of Gila County

## **ASDB Eastern Highlands Regional Cooperative**

## **Description**

Arizona State Schools for the Deaf & Blind (ASDB)

### **Contact Information**

Address - 153 W. Vista Drive Holbrook AZ 86025

Phone - 928-524-1320

Fax - 928-524-1325

### **Area Served**

Apache County and Navajo County

## **ASDB North Central Regional Cooperative**

## **Description**

Arizona State Schools for the Deaf & Blind (ASDB)

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1000 E. Butler Avenue Suite 115 Flagstaff AZ 86001

Phone - 928-774-0655

Fax - 928-773-9229

### **Area Served**

Prescott, Verde Valley Region, Sedona, Kingman, Navajo Hopi Reservation and Flagstaff

## **ASDB Southeast Regional Cooperative**

## **Description**

Arizona State Schools for the Deaf & Blind (ASDB)

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1200 W. Speedway Blvd Tucson AZ 85745

Phone - 520-770-3200

#### **Area Served**

Pima County, Santa Cruz County, Cochise County, Graham County and Greenlee County

## **ASDB Southwest Regional Cooperative**

## **Description**

Arizona State Schools for the Deaf & Blind (ASDB)

### **Contact Information**

Address - 2450 S 4th Avenue Suite 600 Yuma AZ 85364

Phone - 928-317-0429

Fax - 928-317-0447

## **Area Served**

Yuma County and La Paz County

## **ASDB Visually Impaired Preschooler's Center**

## **Description**

Arizona State Schools for the Deaf & Blind (ASDB)

## **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 85000 Tucson AZ 85754

Phone - 520-770-3844

Fax - 520-770-3010

Website - <a href="https://asdb.az.gov/">https://asdb.az.gov/</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Center for Hearing Impaired Children (CHIC)**

## **Description**

Arizona State Schools for the Deaf & Blind (ASDB)

### **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 87010 Tucson AZ 85754

Phone - 520-770-3002

Website - <a href="https://asdb.az.gov">https://asdb.az.gov</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

## **David Curry**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 5320 N 17th Ave Phoenix AZ 85015

Email - <u>david@swtutorial.com</u>

Phone - 602-380-3670

Fax - 602-553-1969

Video Phone - 623-208-4729

## **Area Served**

Phoenix and surrounding area

### **Services Provided**

**Tutoring and Educational Services** 

## Disability Resource and Access (DRA) - Northland Pioneer College, Show Low-White Mountain Campus

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1001 W. Deuce of Clubs Show Low AZ 85901

Email - sandy.manor@npc.edu

Toll Free - 800-266-7845, ext. 6178

Phone - 928-532-6178

Fax - 928-532-6199

TTY - 928-537-2030

Website - http://www.npc.edu/dra

## **Area Served**

**Show Low** 

## **Services Provided**

## Accommodations for classes being taken

# Disability Resource Center (DRC) - ASU Downtown Contact Information

Address - 522 N Central Ave Suite 104 Phoenix AZ 85003

Email - DRCDowntown@asu.edu

Phone - 602-496-4321

Fax - 602-496-0384

Website - https://eoss.asu.edu/drc

### **Area Served**

Phoenix

## **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

## Disability Resource Center (DRC) - ASU Polytechnic

## **Contact Information**

Address - 6049 S Backus Mall Mesa AZ 85212

Email - <u>DRCPoly@asu.edu</u>

Phone - 480-727-1039

Fax - 480-727-1345

Website - <a href="https://eoss.asu.edu/drc">https://eoss.asu.edu/drc</a>

### **Area Served**

Mesa

### **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

## Disability Resource Center (DRC) - ASU Tempe

### **Contact Information**

Address - Arizona State University PO Box 873202 Tempe AZ 85287

Email - <a href="mailto:DRCTempe@asu.edu">DRCTempe@asu.edu</a>

Phone - 480-965-1234

Fax - 480-965-0441

Website - <a href="https://eoss.asu.edu/drc">https://eoss.asu.edu/drc</a>

## **Area Served**

Tempe

## **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

## **Disability Resource Center (DRC) - ASU West**

### **Contact Information**

Address - Arizona State University - West Campus PO Box 37100, MC 1050 Phoenix AZ 85069

Email - DRCWest@asu.edu

Phone - 602-543-8145

Fax - 602-543-8169

### **Area Served**

Phoenix

### **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

## Disability Resource Center (DRC) - University of Arizona

### **Contact Information**

Address - University of Arizona - Highland Commons PO Box 210095 Tucson AZ 85721

Email - drc-info@email.arizona.edu

Phone - 520-621-3268

Fax - 520-621-9423

TTY - 520-621-3268

Video Phone - 520-621-3268

Website - <a href="http://drc.arizona.edu/">http://drc.arizona.edu/</a>

### **Area Served**

Tucson

### **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

## **Disability Resources and Services - Chandler-Gilbert Community College**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 2626 E Pecos Road Chandler AZ 85225

Email - <u>drs.general@memo.maricopa.edu</u>

Phone - 480-857-5188

Fax - 480-212-0915

TTY - 480-732-7066

Website -

http://www.cgc.maricopa.edu/Students/DisabilityServices/

### **Area Served**

Chandler and Gilbert

## **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

## Disability Resources and Services - Estrella Mountain Community College

### **Contact Information**

Address - 3000 North Dysart Road Avondale AZ 85392

Email - drs@estrellamountain.edu

Phone - 623-935-8863

Fax - 623-935-8699

Website - <a href="https://www.estrellamountain.edu/students/disability-resources">https://www.estrellamountain.edu/students/disability-resources</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Buckeye and Avondale** 

### **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

## **Disability Resources and Services - Gateway Community College**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 108 N. 40th Street Phoenix AZ 85034

Email - james.rogers@gatewaycc.edu

Phone - 602-286-8171

Website - http://www.gatewaycc.edu/disability-resources

### **Area Served**

Phoenix

#### **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes taken

## **Disability Resources and Services - Glendale Community College**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 6000 West Olive Glendale AZ 85302

Email - drsfrontdesk@gccaz.edu

Phone - 623-845-3080

Fax - 623-845-3273

Website - <a href="http://www.gccaz.edu/disability-services">http://www.gccaz.edu/disability-services</a>

## **Area Served**

Glendale

## **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

## Disability Resources and Services - Maricopa County Community College District

## **Contact Information**

Address - 2411 West 14th Street Tempe AZ 85281

Email - <u>drs.general@memo.maricopa.edu</u>

Phone - 480.731.8000

Fax - 623.845.3273

Website - <a href="https://olympic.accessiblelearning.com/GCCAZ/">https://olympic.accessiblelearning.com/GCCAZ/</a>

### **Area Served**

Maricopa County

### **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes taken

## **Disability Resources and Services - Mesa Community College**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1833 West Southern Ave Mesa AZ 85202

Email - thomas.kusek@mesacc.edu

Phone - 480-461-7447

Fax - 480-461-7907

Website - <a href="https://www.mesacc.edu/disability-services">https://www.mesacc.edu/disability-services</a>

## **Area Served**

Mesa

### **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

## **Disability Resources and Services - Paradise Valley Community College**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 18401 N. 32nd Street Phoenix AZ 85032

Email - dl-pvc-disability@paradisevalley.edu

Phone - 602-787-7171

Fax - 602-787-7230

Video Phone - 623-208-4316

Website - <a href="http://www.paradisevalley.edu/drs">http://www.paradisevalley.edu/drs</a>

## **Area Served**

Paradise Valley

## **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

## **Disability Resources and Services - Phoenix College**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1202 W Thomas Road Phoenix AZ 85013

Email - gene.heppard@phoenixcollege.edu

Phone - 602-285-7477

Fax - 602-285-7663

Video Phone - 623-208-4063

Website - <a href="http://www.phoenixcollege.edu/student-resources/disability">http://www.phoenixcollege.edu/student-resources/disability</a>

### **Area Served**

Phoenix

### **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

# Disability Resources and Services - Rio Salado College Contact Information

Address - 2323 West 14th Street Tempe AZ 85281

Email - disability.services@riosalado.edu

Phone - 480-517-8562

Fax - 480-377-4644

Website - <a href="http://www.riosalado.edu/disability\_services/">http://www.riosalado.edu/disability\_services/</a>

## **Area Served**

Maricopa County

### **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

## **Disability Resources and Services - Scottsdale Community College**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 9000 East Chaparral Rd Scottsdale AZ 85256

Email - phyllis.jones@scottsdalecc.edu

Phone - 480-423-6517

Fax - 480-423-6377

Website - <a href="http://www.scottsdalecc.edu/student-life/disability-services">http://www.scottsdalecc.edu/student-life/disability-services</a>

### **Area Served**

Scottsdale

## **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

## **Disability Resources and Services - South Mountain Community College**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 7050 S 24th St Phoenix AZ 85042

Phone - 602.243.8395

Phone - 602.243.8027

Fax - 602.243.8226

Website - <a href="http://www.southmountaincc.edu/disability-resources/">http://www.southmountaincc.edu/disability-resources/</a>

### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

### **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

## **Disability Services - Mohave Community College - Neal Campus**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1971 Jagerson Ave Kingman AZ 86409

Phone - 928-757-0813

Website - <a href="http://www.mohave.edu/disabilityservices">http://www.mohave.edu/disabilityservices</a>

## **Area Served**

Kingman

## **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

## **Disabled Student Services - Eastern Arizona College**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 615 North Stadium Ave Thatcher AZ 85552

Email - counseling@eac.edu

Phone - 928-428-8253

Toll Free - 800-678-3808

Fax - 928-428-2074

### **Area Served**

**Graham County and Greenlee County** 

### **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

# Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Del E. Webb Campus Description

The Foundation for Blind Children serves the blind and visually impaired of all ages, from birth to currently 102 years old. As the only agency of its kind in Arizona, the Foundation for Blind Children is an essential resource to families and children with blindness or low vision.

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1234 East Northern Ave. Phoenix AZ 85020

Email - info@seeitourway.org

Toll Free - 800-322-4870

Phone - 602-331-1470

Fax - 602-678-5803

Fax - 602-678-5819

Website - <a href="http://www.seeitourway.org/">http://www.seeitourway.org/</a>

### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

### **Services Provided**

Educational programs, independent living, employment preparation, training in assists technology

## Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) East Campus

## **Description**

The Foundation for Blind Children serves the blind and visually impaired of all ages, from birth to currently 102 years old. As the only agency of its kind in Arizona, the Foundation for Blind Children is an essential resource to families and children with blindness or low vision.

### **Contact Information**

Address - Floye Steele Center 2005 North 91st Place Chandler AZ 85224

Email - info@seeitourway.org

Toll Free - 800-322-4870

Phone - 602-331-1470

Website - <a href="http://www.seeitourway.org/">http://www.seeitourway.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Chandler

### **Services Provided**

Educational programs, independent living, employment preparation, training in assists technology

## Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Swift Campus

## **Description**

The Foundation for Blind Children serves the blind and visually impaired of all ages, from birth to currently 102 years old. As the only agency of its kind in Arizona, the Foundation for Blind Children is an essential resource to families and children with blindness or low vision.

### **Contact Information**

Address - 2430 South 75th Avenue Phoenix AZ 85043

Email - info@seeitourway.org

Toll Free - 800-322-4870

Phone - 602-331-1470

Website - http://www.seeitourway.org/

## **Area Served**

#### Phoenix

### **Services Provided**

Educational programs, independent living, employment preparation, training in assists technology

## **Hadley School for the Blind**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 700 Elm Street Winnetka IL 60093

Email - info@hadley.edu

Phone - 847-446-8811

Toll Free - 800-323-4238

Fax - 847-446-0855

TTY - 847-441-8111

Website - <a href="http://www.hadley.edu">http://www.hadley.edu</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Education in blindness and non-blindness related subjects

National Resource Center for Blind Musicians, Neighborhood Studios of Fairfield County, Inc.

### **Contact Information**

Address - 391 East Washington Ave. Bridgeport CT 06608

Email - info@blindmusicstudent.org

Phone - 203-366-3300

Fax - 203-368-2847

Website - http://www.blindmusicstudent.org

### **Services Provided**

The resource center provides information and referral services for visually impaired students of all ages, their parents and teachers, learning opportunities for blind students headed to college and is one of the sources to which one can turn for help locating visually impaired musicians willing to share their expertise in braille music, technology and coping strategies.

## Native American 121 Program - Fort Mohave Tribe

## **Contact Information**

Address - 8678 Highway 95 Suite B Mohave Valley AZ 86440

Email - <a href="mailto:fmrehab@frontiernet.net">fmrehab@frontiernet.net</a>

Phone - 928-768-1144

Website - http://mojaveindiantribe.com/vocational-rehabilitation/

## **Area Served**

Fort Mohave Tribe

### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

## **Native American 121 Program - The Hopi Nation**

### **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 123 Main Street Kykotsmovi AZ 86039

Email - ESekayumptewa@hopi.nsn.us

Phone - 928-734-2529

Fax - 928-734-2529

### **Area Served**

Hopi Nation

### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

## **Native American 121 Program - The Navajo Nation**

## **Contact Information**

Address - Navajo Nation Office of Special Education and Rehabilitation (OSERS) PO Box 1420 Window Rock AZ 86515

Email - rmtreva@msn.com

Email - pseanez@navajo.org

Phone - 928-871-6338

Phone - 928-871-6993

Toll Free - 866-341-9918

Fax - 928-871-7865

Website - <a href="http://www.osers.navajo-nsn.gov/">http://www.osers.navajo-nsn.gov/</a>

### **Area Served**

Navajo Nation

### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

## Native American 121 Program - The Tohono O'Odham Nation

## **Contact Information**

Address - Tohono O'Odham Vocational Rehabilitation PO Box 100 Sells AZ 85634

Email - sharon.francisco@tonation-nsn.gov

Phone - 520-383-8796

## **Area Served**

Tohono O'Odham Nation

## **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

## Native American 121 Program - The White Mountain Apache Tribe

### **Contact Information**

Address - 205 W Fatco Rd PO Box 919 White River AZ 85941

Email - cgriggs@wmat.nsn.us

Phone - 928-338-1791

Phone - 928-338-4551

Fax - 928-338-1085

Website - http://www.wmat.nsn.us/vocational\_rehab.html

## **Area Served**

White Mountain Apache Tribe

## **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

## Northern Arizona University Disability Resources (DR)

## **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 5633 Flagstaff AZ 86011

Email - DR@nau.edu

Phone - 928-523-8773

Fax - 928-523-8747

Website - <a href="http://nau.edu/Disability-Resources">http://nau.edu/Disability-Resources</a>

### **Area Served**

Northern Arizona University (NAU) Campus

### **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

## **Phoenix Day School for the Deaf**

## **Description**

Arizona State Schools for the Deaf & Blind (ASDB)

## **Contact Information**

Address - 7654 N 19th Avenue Phoenix AZ 85021

Phone - 602-771-5300

TTY - 602-771-5300

Fax - 602-771-5364

Website - <a href="https://asdb.az.gov/pdsd/">https://asdb.az.gov/pdsd/</a>

## **Area Served**

Phoenix Metropolitan Area

# Pima Community College Access and Disability Resources (ADR)

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 4905 E. Broadway Blvd Tucson AZ 85709

Email - ADRhelp@pima.edu

Phone - 520-206-3228

Website - <a href="https://www.pima.edu/current-students/disabled-student-resources/">https://www.pima.edu/current-students/disabled-student-resources/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Tucson

#### **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

# Pima Community College Access and Disability Resources (ADR) - Desert Vista Campus

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 5901 South Calle Santa Cruz F-114 Tucson AZ 85709

Phone - 520-206-5151

Website - <a href="https://www.pima.edu/current-students/disabled-student-resources/contact-us.html">https://www.pima.edu/current-students/disabled-student-resources/contact-us.html</a>

#### **Area Served**

#### Tucson

#### **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

# Pima Community College Access and Disability Resources (ADR) - Downtown Campus

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1255 North Stone Ave LB-113 Tucson AZ 85709

Phone - 520-206-7286

Website - <a href="https://www.pima.edu/current-students/disabled-student-resources/contact-us.html">https://www.pima.edu/current-students/disabled-student-resources/contact-us.html</a>

#### **Area Served**

Tucson

#### **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

# Pima Community College Access and Disability Resources (ADR) - East Campus

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 8181 East Irvington Road L-107 Tucson AZ 85709

Phone - 520-206-7699

Website - <a href="https://www.pima.edu/current-students/disabled-student-resources/contact-us.html">https://www.pima.edu/current-students/disabled-student-resources/contact-us.html</a>

#### **Area Served**

Tucson

#### **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

# Pima Community College Access and Disability Resources (ADR) - Northwest Campus

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 7600 North Shannon Road B-136 Tucson AZ 85709

Phone - 520-206-2209

Website - <a href="https://www.pima.edu/current-students/disabled-student-resources/contact-us.html">https://www.pima.edu/current-students/disabled-student-resources/contact-us.html</a>

#### **Area Served**

Tucson

#### **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

# Pima Community College Access and Disability Resources (ADR) - West Campus

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2202 West Anklam Road C-130 Tucson AZ 85709

Phone - 520-206-6688

Website - <a href="https://www.pima.edu/current-students/disabled-student-resources/contact-us.html">https://www.pima.edu/current-students/disabled-student-resources/contact-us.html</a>

#### **Area Served**

Tucson

#### **Services Provided**

Accommodations for classes being taken

#### **Rehabilitation Services Administration**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1789 W. Jefferson Street Phoenix AZ 85007

Phone - 602-542-3332

Toll Free - 800-563-1221

TTY - 855-475-8194

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/arizona-rehabilitation-services">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/arizona-rehabilitation-services</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Administration office

#### **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 4222 E. Thomas Rd. Suite 130 Phoenix AZ 85018

Email - mpedregon@saavi.us

Phone - 602-795-0195

Fax - 602-595-6566

Website - http://www.saavi.us

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

#### **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3767 E. Grant Rd Tucson AZ 85716

Email - reception@saavi.us

Phone - 520-795-1331

Fax - 520-795-1336

Website - http://www.saavi.us

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

#### **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 4002 E. Grant Rd. Tucson AZ 85716

Phone - 520-829-7376

Website - <a href="http://www.saavi.us">http://www.saavi.us</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

#### **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3795 W 22nd Lane Suite B Yuma AZ 85364

Email - <u>icoronado@saavi.us</u>

Email - rrodroguez@saavi.us

Phone - 928-276-4600

Phone - 928-782-3750

Fax - 928-276-4609

Website - http://www.saavi.us

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

# Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Chandler-Gilbert, Chandler-Tempe

#### **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 125 E. Elliot Road Chandler AZ 85225

Phone - 480-820-5629

Fax - 602-250-8572

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

#### Area Served

Gilbert and Tempe

#### **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

#### **Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Flagstaff**

#### **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1701 N. 4th Street Flagstaff AZ 86004

Phone - 928-779-4147

Fax - 855-630-6874

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

#### Area Served

Apache County, Coconino County, Navajo County and Yavapai County

#### **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

#### **Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Phoenix**

#### **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3443 N. Central Ave. Suite 101 Phoenix AZ 85012

Phone - 602-266-9579

Fax - 602-264-7819

TTY - 855-475-8194

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

#### **Area Served**

Phoenix

#### **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

#### **Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Prescott Valley**

#### **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3262 Bob Drive Suite 12 Prescott Valley AZ 86314

Phone - 928-759-1654

Fax - 855-390-5475

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

#### **Area Served**

Apache County, Coconino County, Navajo County and Yavapai County

#### **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

#### **Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Tucson**

#### **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 100 North Stone Avenue Suite 500B Tucson AZ 85701

Phone - 520-629-0225

Fax - 855-630-6874

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-vr</a>

#### **Area Served**

#### Pima County

#### **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

#### **Employment**

This category lists access to training, employment supports, job search improvement, employment and entrepreneurial development opportunities resources for people with disabilities.

#### Ability360 - Gilbert/Mesa Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1580 N. Fiesta Blvd. #101 Gilbert AZ 85233

Phone - 480-655-9750

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help

consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

#### Ability360 - Glendale Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 6829 N. 57th Ave. Glendale AZ 85301

Phone - 602-424-4100

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

#### Ability360 - Main Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 5025 E. Washington Street Suite 200 Phoenix AZ 85034

Email - info@ability360.org

Phone - 602-256-2245

Toll Free - 800-280-2245

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

#### Ability360 - Pima County Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1001 N. Alvernon Way Tucson AZ 85711

Phone - 520-561-8861

Website - http://www.ability360.org

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

#### Ability360 - Pinal-Gila Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1419 N. Arizona Blvd Coolidge AZ 85128

Phone - 520-316-4300

Website - http://www.ability360.org

#### **Area Served**

#### Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

#### Ability360 - Sports & Fitness Center

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 5031 E. Washington Street Phoenix AZ 85034

Phone - 602-386-4566

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org/sports">http://www.ability360.org/sports</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills

Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

#### **American Council of the Blind - Job Connection**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2200 Wilson Boulevard Suite 650 Arlington VA 22201

Phone - 202-467-5081

Toll Free - 800-424-8666

Fax - 703-465-5085

Website - <a href="http://www.acb.org/node/572">http://www.acb.org/node/572</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

#### **Services Provided**

Job listings

#### **American Foundation for the Blind - Career Connect**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2 Penn Plaza Suite 2201 New York NY 10121

Website - <a href="http://www.afb.org/info/living-with-vision-loss/for-job-seekers/12">http://www.afb.org/info/living-with-vision-loss/for-job-seekers/12</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

#### **Services Provided**

Job listings, information related to job searching

#### American Foundation for the Blind (AFB)

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2 Penn Plaza Suite 1102 New York NY 10121

Email - afbinfo@afb.net

Phone - 212-502-7600

Toll Free - 800-232-5463

Fax - 888-545-8331

Website - <a href="http://www.afb.org">http://www.afb.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, information clearing house of information related to vision loss, research, publication of scholarly information and statistics, comparisons, ratings and recommendations for assistive technology, books, resources in local communities, and

on-line classes. Information related to employment, family support, visual conditions, and braille literacy are relayed through additional websites linked to the AFB home page.

#### Arizona Center for the Blind and Visually Impaired (ACBVI)

#### **Description**

Independent living, employment preparation, comprehensive services, computer training using adaptive/access software

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3100 E. Roosevelt Phoenix AZ 85008

Email - info@acbvi.org

Phone - 602-273-7411, ext. 109

Fax - 602-273-7410

Website - <a href="http://www.acbvi.org">http://www.acbvi.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Maricopa County

### **Arizona Department of Administration - Human Resources Division**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 100 North 15th Ave Suite 261 Phoenix AZ 85007

Phone - 602-542-5842

Website - <a href="http://hr.az.gov/">http://hr.az.gov/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Job listings

#### **Arizona Industries for the Blind**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 515 N 51st Ave Suite 130 Phoenix AZ 85043

Email - HR@azifb.com

Phone - 623-233-7900

Website - <a href="http://www.azifb.com/">http://www.azifb.com/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Direct Employment in warehouse, machine shop, digital data conversion, and military base retail stores.

#### **Business Enterprise Program**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3425 East Van Buren Suite 102 Phoenix AZ 85008

Phone - (602) 774-9100

TTY - 855-475-8194

Fax - 602-250-8584

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/business-enterprise-program-bep">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/business-enterprise-program-bep</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Employment through vending machine or cafeteria management

#### **Focus Employment Services**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 150 S. Ash Ave Tempe AZ 85281

Email - Template.placeholder@gmail.com

Phone - 602-312-1045

Website - <a href="http://www.focusemployment.com">http://www.focusemployment.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Tempe

#### **Services Provided**

# Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Del E. Webb Campus Description

The Foundation for Blind Children serves the blind and visually impaired of all ages, from birth to currently 102 years old. As the only agency of its kind in Arizona, the Foundation for Blind Children is an essential resource to families and children with blindness or low vision.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1234 East Northern Ave. Phoenix AZ 85020

Email - info@seeitourway.org

Toll Free - 800-322-4870

Phone - 602-331-1470

Fax - 602-678-5803

Fax - 602-678-5819

Website - <a href="http://www.seeitourway.org/">http://www.seeitourway.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

#### **Services Provided**

Educational programs, independent living, employment preparation, training in assists technology

#### Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) East Campus

#### **Description**

The Foundation for Blind Children serves the blind and visually impaired of all ages, from birth to currently 102 years old. As the only agency of its kind in Arizona, the Foundation for Blind Children is an essential resource to families and children with blindness or low vision.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Floye Steele Center 2005 North 91st Place Chandler AZ 85224

Email - info@seeitourway.org

Toll Free - 800-322-4870

Phone - 602-331-1470

Website - <a href="http://www.seeitourway.org/">http://www.seeitourway.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Chandler

#### **Services Provided**

Educational programs, independent living, employment preparation, training in assists technology

#### Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Swift Campus

#### **Description**

The Foundation for Blind Children serves the blind and visually impaired of all ages, from birth to currently 102 years old. As the only agency of its kind in Arizona, the Foundation for Blind Children is an essential resource to families and children with blindness or low vision.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2430 South 75th Avenue Phoenix AZ 85043

Email - info@seeitourway.org

Toll Free - 800-322-4870

Phone - 602-331-1470

Website - http://www.seeitourway.org/

#### **Area Served**

Phoenix

#### **Services Provided**

Educational programs, independent living, employment preparation, training in assists technology

# Helen Keller National Center for Deaf-Blind Youths and Adults (KNC)

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 141 Middle Neck Road Sands Point NY 11050

Email - hkninfo@hknc.org

Phone - 516-944-8900

TTY - 516-944-8637

Video Phone - 866-351-9089

Fax - 516-944-7302

Website - <a href="https://www.helenkeller.org/hknc">https://www.helenkeller.org/hknc</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Information, Support, Comprehensive Deaf-Blind Training, Assistive Technology, Rehabilitation Teaching, Program Development/Consultation, independent living, Comprehensive Services

#### Native American 121 Program - Fort Mohave Tribe

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 8678 Highway 95 Suite B Mohave Valley AZ 86440

Email - fmrehab@frontiernet.net

Phone - 928-768-1144

Website - <a href="http://mojaveindiantribe.com/vocational-rehabilitation/">http://mojaveindiantribe.com/vocational-rehabilitation/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Fort Mohave Tribe

#### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

#### **Native American 121 Program - The Hopi Nation**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 123 Main Street Kykotsmovi AZ 86039

Email - ESekayumptewa@hopi.nsn.us

Phone - 928-734-2529

Fax - 928-734-2529

#### **Area Served**

Hopi Nation

#### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

#### Native American 121 Program - The Navajo Nation

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Navajo Nation Office of Special Education and Rehabilitation (OSERS) PO Box 1420 Window Rock AZ 86515

Email - rmtreva@msn.com

Email - pseanez@navajo.org

Phone - 928-871-6338

Phone - 928-871-6993

Toll Free - 866-341-9918

Fax - 928-871-7865

Website - <a href="http://www.osers.navajo-nsn.gov/">http://www.osers.navajo-nsn.gov/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Navajo Nation

#### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

#### Native American 121 Program - The Tohono O'Odham Nation

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Tohono O'Odham Vocational Rehabilitation PO Box 100 Sells AZ 85634

Email - <a href="mailto:sharon.francisco@tonation-nsn.gov">sharon.francisco@tonation-nsn.gov</a>

Phone - 520-383-8796

#### **Area Served**

Tohono O'Odham Nation

#### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

### Native American 121 Program - The White Mountain Apache Tribe

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 205 W Fatco Rd PO Box 919 White River AZ 85941

Email - cgriggs@wmat.nsn.us

Phone - 928-338-1791

Phone - 928-338-4551

Fax - 928-338-1085

Website - <a href="http://www.wmat.nsn.us/vocational\_rehab.html">http://www.wmat.nsn.us/vocational\_rehab.html</a>

#### **Area Served**

White Mountain Apache Tribe

#### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

# **New Horizons Independent Living Center - Goodwill Good Neighbor Center**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2225 N. Steves Blvd. Flagstaff AZ 86004

Email - gkenny@cableone.net

Phone - 928-526-9188

Toll Free - 866-428-7511

Fax - 928-526-9240

Website - <a href="http://www.newhorizonsilc.org">http://www.newhorizonsilc.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Flagstaff and vicinity

#### **Rehabilitation Services Administration**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1789 W. Jefferson Street Phoenix AZ 85007

Phone - 602-542-3332

Toll Free - 800-563-1221

TTY - 855-475-8194

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/arizona-rehabilitation-services">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/arizona-rehabilitation-services</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Administration office

#### **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 4222 E. Thomas Rd. Suite 130 Phoenix AZ 85018

Email - mpedregon@saavi.us

Phone - 602-795-0195

Fax - 602-595-6566

Website - http://www.saavi.us

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

#### **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3767 E. Grant Rd Tucson AZ 85716

Email - reception@saavi.us

Phone - 520-795-1331

Fax - 520-795-1336

Website - http://www.saavi.us

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

#### **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 4002 E. Grant Rd. Tucson AZ 85716

Phone - 520-829-7376

Website - <a href="http://www.saavi.us">http://www.saavi.us</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

#### **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3795 W 22nd Lane Suite B Yuma AZ 85364

Email - <u>icoronado@saavi.us</u>

Email - rrodroguez@saavi.us

Phone - 928-276-4600

Phone - 928-782-3750

Fax - 928-276-4609

Website - <a href="http://www.saavi.us">http://www.saavi.us</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

# **Statewide Coordinators for Rehabilitation Services Administration (RSA)**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1789 W. Jefferson Street 2nd floor NW Phoenix AZ 85007

Phone - 602-542-3332

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

# Statewide Coordinators for Rehabilitation Services Administration (RSA) - Blind and Visually Impaired

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1789 W. Jefferson Street 2nd floor NW Phoenix AZ 85007

Phone - 602-542-3332

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

# Statewide Coordinators for Rehabilitation Services Administration (RSA) - Deaf and Hard of Hearing

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1789 W. Jefferson Street 2nd floor NW Phoenix AZ 85007

Email - skneifel@azdes.gov

Phone - 602-542-3946

Video Phone - 928-583-7652

TTY - 602-542-6049

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

Statewide Coordinators for Rehabilitation Services Administration (RSA) - Deaf-Blind and Combined Hearing and Vision Loss

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1789 W. Jefferson Street 2nd floor NW Phoenix AZ 85007

Phone - 602-542-3332

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Valley Center of the Deaf**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 5025 E. Washington St. Phoenix AZ 85034

Email - interpreting@vcdaz.org

Phone - 602-267-1921

Website - <a href="http://www.vcdaz.org/">http://www.vcdaz.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Interpreter, Tactile and Non-Tactile Sign Language Interpreting, Independent Living Skills, Educational Support, Tutoring, Orientation and Mobility Training, Vocational Evaluation and Situational Assessment

Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Chandler-Gilbert, Chandler-Tempe

#### **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 125 E. Elliot Road Chandler AZ 85225

Phone - 480-820-5629

Fax - 602-250-8572

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

#### **Area Served**

Gilbert and Tempe

#### **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

**Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Flagstaff** 

**Description** 

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1701 N. 4th Street Flagstaff AZ 86004

Phone - 928-779-4147

Fax - 855-630-6874

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-vr</a>

#### **Area Served**

Apache County, Coconino County, Navajo County and Yavapai County

#### **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

#### **Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Phoenix**

#### **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and

decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3443 N. Central Ave. Suite 101 Phoenix AZ 85012

Phone - 602-266-9579

Fax - 602-264-7819

TTY - 855-475-8194

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

## **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

## **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

## Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Prescott Valley

## **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government

supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3262 Bob Drive Suite 12 Prescott Valley AZ 86314

Phone - 928-759-1654

Fax - 855-390-5475

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

#### **Area Served**

Apache County, Coconino County, Navajo County and Yavapai County

## **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

## **Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Tucson**

## **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages

applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 100 North Stone Avenue Suite 500B Tucson AZ 85701

Phone - 520-629-0225

Fax - 855-630-6874

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Pima County** 

## **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

## **World Services for the Blind**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 2811 Fair Park Blvd Little Rock AR 72204

Email - <u>training@wsblind.org</u>

Phone - 800-248-0734

Fax - 501-664-2743

Website - http://www.lwsb.org

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

#### **Services Provided**

Independent Living, Employment Preparation, Comprehensive Services

#### **Financial Aid**

This category lists scholarships, grants, loans and social safety net programs available to persons who are disabled as well as tax preparation assistants programs.

## Arizona Council of the Blind, Inc.

## **Contact Information**

Address - 16845 N. 29th Ave Suite 139 Phoenix AZ 85053

Phone - (773) 572-6313

Website - http://www.acb.org/arizona

## **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Information

## Arizona Technology Access Program (AzTAP), Institute for Human Development

## **Contact Information**

Address - 300 W. Clarendon Ave. Suite 475 Phoenix AZ 85013

Phone - 602-728-9534

Toll Free - 800-477-9921

Fax - 602-728-9535

Website - <a href="http://www.aztap.org">http://www.aztap.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Provides awareness of, access to and acquisition of assistive technology

## **Association of Blind Citizens**

## **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 246 Holbrook MA 02343

Email - president@blindcitizens.org

Phone - 781-961-1023

Fax - 781-961-0004

Phone - 206-424-4081 (News/Activities line)

Website - <a href="http://www.blindcitizens.org">http://www.blindcitizens.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, bi-annual grants covering up to 50% of the cost of aids/devices for the blind

## **AUDIENT Alliance Epic Hearing HealthCare**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3191 W. Temple Ave. Suite 200 Pomona CA 91768

Email - hear@epichearing.com

Toll Free - 866-956-5400 Ext. 2

Website - <a href="http://www.audientalliance.org/patient/application.php">http://www.audientalliance.org/patient/application.php</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Hearing aids for low income families and individuals

## **Disability Benefits 101**

## **Description**

DB101 provides: Information: Learn about benefits program and rules around work. Get answers to frequently asked questions. Find out how to avoid common pitfalls. Calculators: Get results tailored just for you that helps you plan and set goals for work. Get tips for success for your individual situation. Experts: Find answers to your questions. Connect to community resources. Get help understanding your next steps. DB101's Talk to an Expert connects you to a real person who can help with your situation.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - AZ

Phone - 510-225-6304

TTY - 510-225-0478

Website - <a href="http://az.db101.org/">http://az.db101.org/</a>

## **Area Served**

Arizona

## **Services Provided**

Many people with disabilities fear that if they go to work, they'll lose needed health care and other disability benefits. DB101 helps people with disabilities and service providers understand the connections between work and benefits. DB101 will help you make informed choices and show you how you can make work part of your plan.

## Ear Foundation of Arizona, The

## **Contact Information**

Address - 326 E. Coronado Road Suite 203 Phoenix AZ 85004

Email - Melissa@earfoundationaz.com

Phone - 602-535-5566

Fax - 602-603-2481

Website - https://www.earfoundationaz.com/

#### **Area Served**

Phoenix and surrounding area

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Education, Prevention, Intervention, and Hearing Aids

## **EyeCare America**

## **Contact Information**

Email - eyecareamerica@aao.org

Toll Free - 877-887-6327

Fax - 415-561-8567

Website - <a href="http://www.aao.org/eyecare-america">http://www.aao.org/eyecare-america</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Lions Sight & Hearing Foundation**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3427 N. 32nd St Phoenix AZ 85018

Email - board@ls-hf.org

Phone - 602-954-1723

Fax - 602-954-1768

Website - <a href="http://lions-sight-and-hearing-foundation.org/">http://lions-sight-and-hearing-foundation.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

## Medicare/Medicap Insurance Hotline, Arizona Department of Economic Security State Health Insurance Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1789 W. Jefferson St. Phoenix AZ 85007

Toll Free - 800-432-4040

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/aging-and-adult/state-health-insurance-assistance-program-ship">https://des.az.gov/services/aging-and-adult/state-health-insurance-assistance-program-ship</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

## National Federation of the Blind of Arizona (NFB)

## **Contact Information**

Address - 5147 E. Circulo Las Cabanas Tucson AZ 85711

Email - donaldpfield@cox.net

Toll Free - 888-899-6322

Website - <a href="http://www.az.nfb.org/">http://www.az.nfb.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Mentorship, Literature

## **Prevent Blindness**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 211 West Wacker Drive Suite 1700 Chicago IL 60606

Email - info@preventblindness.org

Toll Free - 800-331-2020

Website - <a href="http://www.preventblindness.org/">http://www.preventblindness.org/</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## Social Security Administration - Benefits for People with Disabilities

## **Contact Information**

Toll Free - 800-772-1213

TTY - 800-325-0778

Website - <a href="https://www.ssa.gov/disability/">https://www.ssa.gov/disability/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Southwest Low Vision, Inc**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2208 West Catalina View Drive Tucson AZ 85742

Email - southwest.vision@gmail.com

Phone - 520-297-0027

Toll Free - 888-534-4321

Fax - 520-797-8018

Website - http://www.southwestlowvision.com

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

#### Low Vision Products

## **Starkey Hearing Foundation/Hear Now**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 6700 Washington Ave South Eden Prairie MN 55344

Email - info@starkeyfoundation.org

Toll Free - 866-354-3254 Main Office

Toll Free - 800-328-8602 Hear Now

Fax - 952-828-6900

Website - https://www.starkeyhearingfoundation.org/

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

## **Services Provided**

Research, Education, Hearing Aids

# Starkey Hearing Foundation/Hear Now - West Coast Office Contact Information

Address - 9440 Santa Monica Blvd Ste 708 Beverly Hills CA 90210

Email - info@starkeyfoundation.org

Phone - 310-691-1411

Fax - 310-691-1450

Website - <a href="https://www.starkeyhearingfoundation.org/">https://www.starkeyhearingfoundation.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Research, Education, Hearing Aids

#### **Tax Information**

#### **Contact Information**

Phone - 602-255-3381 (AZ)

Toll Free - 800-352-4090 (AZ)

Toll Free - 800-829-1040 (IRS)

TTY - 800-829-4059 (IRS)

Website - https://www.irs.gov/uac/irs-gov-accessibility

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Independent Living (IL)**

This category lists resources for acquiring independent living skills, adaptive skills people with disabilities use to become more independent. These could include maintaining one's household, preparing nutritious meals, doing laundry, maintaining good personal health, using available transportation options, personal care and grooming, practicing appropriate socialization and self-advocacy skills.

## Ability 360 - Yavapai County Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 9400 E. Valley Road Prescott Valley AZ 86314

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## Ability360 - Gilbert/Mesa Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1580 N. Fiesta Blvd. #101 Gilbert AZ 85233

Phone - 480-655-9750

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## Ability360 - Glendale Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 6829 N. 57th Ave. Glendale AZ 85301

Phone - 602-424-4100

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## Ability360 - Main Office

## **Contact Information**

Address - 5025 E. Washington Street Suite 200 Phoenix AZ 85034

Email - info@ability360.org

Phone - 602-256-2245

Toll Free - 800-280-2245

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## Ability360 - Pima County Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1001 N. Alvernon Way Tucson AZ 85711

Phone - 520-561-8861

Website - http://www.ability360.org

## **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy,

Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## Ability360 - Pinal-Gila Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1419 N. Arizona Blvd Coolidge AZ 85128

Phone - 520-316-4300

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## Ability360 - Sports & Fitness Center

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 5031 E. Washington Street Phoenix AZ 85034

Phone - 602-386-4566

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org/sports">http://www.ability360.org/sports</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## **Arizona Association for the Deaf-Blind (AzADB)**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 127 N Mountain Ave Tucson AZ 85719

Email - <u>AzADB\_Tucson@yahoo.com</u>

Phone - 520-603-9016

TTY - 520-888-0326

Website - <a href="http://www.AZADB.com">http://www.AZADB.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Support for Self-Advocacy, Independent Living, Recreation/Leisure, Assistive Technology, and Public Education

## **Arizona Center for the Blind and Visually Impaired (ACBVI)**

## **Description**

Independent living, employment preparation, comprehensive services, computer training using adaptive/access software

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3100 E. Roosevelt Phoenix AZ 85008

Email - info@acbvi.org

Phone - 602-273-7411, ext. 109

Fax - 602-273-7410

Website - <a href="http://www.acbvi.org">http://www.acbvi.org</a>

## **Area Served**

Maricopa County

## **Colorado Center for the Blind**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 2233 W. Shepperd Avenue Littleton CO 80120

Email - ccb@cocenter.org

Toll Free - 800-401-4632

Fax - 303-778-1598

Website - <a href="http://www.cocenter.org">http://www.cocenter.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Independent living, employment preparation, comprehensive services

## **Elite Community Services, LLC - Coconino County**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 2501 N. 4th Street Suite 12 Flagstaff AZ 86004

Email - coconino@ecsaz.org

Phone - 928-310-4966

Website - <a href="http://www.ecsaz.org">http://www.ecsaz.org</a>

## **Area Served**

Coconino County

#### **Services Provided**

Habilitation

## Elite Community Services, LLC - Corporate Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3651 E. Baseline Rd. Suite E-222 Gilbert AZ 85234

Email - <a href="mailto:hcbs@ecsaz.org">hcbs@ecsaz.org</a>

Phone - 480-558-1275

Fax - 480-558-1276

Toll Free - 888-558-1275

Website - http://www.ecsaz.org

#### **Area Served**

Gilbert

## **Services Provided**

Habilitation

## **Elite Community Services, LLC - Tucson Office**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 2030 N. Forbes Blvd Suite 105 Tucson AZ 85745

Phone - 520-624-7336

Fax - 520-623-7781

Toll Free - 888-558-1275

Website - http://www.ecsaz.org

#### **Area Served**

Tucson

#### **Services Provided**

Habilitation

## **Elite Community Services, LLC - Yavapai County**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Prescott AZ

Email - yavapaiecs@mail.com

Phone - 928-607-0047

Toll Free - 888-558-1275

Website - http://www.ecsaz.org

## **Area Served**

Yavapai County

#### **Services Provided**

Habilitation

## Elite Community Services, LLC - Yuma Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1455 S. 4th Ave. Suite 4 Yuma AZ 85364

Email - yuma@ecsaz.org

Phone - 928-783-4069

Fax - 928-783-4313

Website - http://www.ecsaz.org

#### **Area Served**

Yuma

#### **Services Provided**

Habilitation

## Helen Keller National Center for Deaf-Blind Youths and Adults (KNC)

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 141 Middle Neck Road Sands Point NY 11050

Email - hkninfo@hknc.org

Phone - 516-944-8900

TTY - 516-944-8637

Video Phone - 866-351-9089

Fax - 516-944-7302

Website - <a href="https://www.helenkeller.org/hknc">https://www.helenkeller.org/hknc</a>

## **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Information, Support, Comprehensive Deaf-Blind Training, Assistive Technology, Rehabilitation Teaching, Program Development/Consultation, independent living, Comprehensive Services

## **Independent Living Blind (ILB) - Phoenix**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 4620 N 16th Street Suite A-204 Phoenix AZ 85016

Email - RSAILB@azdes.gov

Phone - 602-266-9286

Fax - 602-250-8583

Website - <a href="http://des.az.gov/content/independent-living-blind-program">http://des.az.gov/content/independent-living-blind-program</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Independent living, Employment preparation, Training in the use of assistive aids, devices and computers

## **Native American 121 Program - Fort Mohave Tribe**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 8678 Highway 95 Suite B Mohave Valley AZ 86440

Email - <a href="mailto:fmrehab@frontiernet.net">fmrehab@frontiernet.net</a>

Phone - 928-768-1144

Website - <a href="http://mojaveindiantribe.com/vocational-rehabilitation/">http://mojaveindiantribe.com/vocational-rehabilitation/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Fort Mohave Tribe

#### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

## **Native American 121 Program - The Hopi Nation**

## **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 123 Main Street Kykotsmovi AZ 86039

Email - ESekayumptewa@hopi.nsn.us

Phone - 928-734-2529

Fax - 928-734-2529

#### **Area Served**

Hopi Nation

#### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

## Native American 121 Program - The Navajo Nation

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Navajo Nation Office of Special Education and Rehabilitation (OSERS) PO Box 1420 Window Rock AZ 86515

Email - rmtreva@msn.com

Email - pseanez@navajo.org

Phone - 928-871-6338

Phone - 928-871-6993

Toll Free - 866-341-9918

Fax - 928-871-7865

Website - <a href="http://www.osers.navajo-nsn.gov/">http://www.osers.navajo-nsn.gov/</a>

## **Area Served**

Navajo Nation

## **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

## **Native American 121 Program - The Tohono O'Odham Nation**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Tohono O'Odham Vocational Rehabilitation PO Box 100 Sells AZ 85634

Email - sharon.francisco@tonation-nsn.gov

Phone - 520-383-8796

#### **Area Served**

Tohono O'Odham Nation

#### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

## Native American 121 Program - The White Mountain Apache Tribe

## **Contact Information**

Address - 205 W Fatco Rd PO Box 919 White River AZ 85941

Email - cgriggs@wmat.nsn.us

Phone - 928-338-1791

Phone - 928-338-4551

Fax - 928-338-1085

Website - <a href="http://www.wmat.nsn.us/vocational\_rehab.html">http://www.wmat.nsn.us/vocational\_rehab.html</a>

#### **Area Served**

White Mountain Apache Tribe

#### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

#### **Rehabilitation Services Administration**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1789 W. Jefferson Street Phoenix AZ 85007

Phone - 602-542-3332

Toll Free - 800-563-1221

TTY - 855-475-8194

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/arizona-rehabilitation-services">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/arizona-rehabilitation-services</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Administration office

#### **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 4222 E. Thomas Rd. Suite 130 Phoenix AZ 85018

Email - mpedregon@saavi.us

Phone - 602-795-0195

Fax - 602-595-6566

Website - <a href="http://www.saavi.us">http://www.saavi.us</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

## **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 3767 E. Grant Rd Tucson AZ 85716

Email - reception@saavi.us

Phone - 520-795-1331

Fax - 520-795-1336

Website - <a href="http://www.saavi.us">http://www.saavi.us</a>

## **Area Served**

#### Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

#### **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 4002 E. Grant Rd. Tucson AZ 85716

Phone - 520-829-7376

Website - http://www.saavi.us

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

## **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 3795 W 22nd Lane Suite B Yuma AZ 85364

Email - jcoronado@saavi.us

Email - <a href="mailto:rrodroguez@saavi.us">rrodroguez@saavi.us</a>

Phone - 928-276-4600

Phone - 928-782-3750

Fax - 928-276-4609

Website - <a href="http://www.saavi.us">http://www.saavi.us</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

## **Southwestern Blind Rehabilitation Center - Southern Arizona Veteran's Administration Health Care System (SAVAHCS)**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3601 S 6th Avenue Tucson AZ 85723

Phone - 520-629-4643

Fax - 520-629-4642

Website - <a href="http://www.tucson.va.gov">http://www.tucson.va.gov</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Independent Living

## Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Chandler-Gilbert, Chandler-Tempe

## **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 125 E. Elliot Road Chandler AZ 85225

Phone - 480-820-5629

Fax - 602-250-8572

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

## **Area Served**

Gilbert and Tempe

## **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

## **Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Flagstaff**

## **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1701 N. 4th Street Flagstaff AZ 86004

Phone - 928-779-4147

Fax - 855-630-6874

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

## **Area Served**

Apache County, Coconino County, Navajo County and Yavapai County

## **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Phoenix

**Description** 

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3443 N. Central Ave. Suite 101 Phoenix AZ 85012

Phone - 602-266-9579

Fax - 602-264-7819

TTY - 855-475-8194

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

## **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

## **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

**Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Prescott Valley** 

**Description** 

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3262 Bob Drive Suite 12 Prescott Valley AZ 86314

Phone - 928-759-1654

Fax - 855-390-5475

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

## **Area Served**

Apache County, Coconino County, Navajo County and Yavapai County

## **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

## **Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Tucson**

## **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and

decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 100 North Stone Avenue Suite 500B Tucson AZ 85701

Phone - 520-629-0225

Fax - 855-630-6874

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

## **Area Served**

Pima County

# **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

## **World Services for the Blind**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 2811 Fair Park Blvd Little Rock AR 72204

Email - <u>training@wsblind.org</u>

Phone - 800-248-0734

Fax - 501-664-2743

Website - <a href="http://www.lwsb.org">http://www.lwsb.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

#### **Services Provided**

Independent Living, Employment Preparation, Comprehensive Services

# **Membership Organizations**

Organizations listed in this category represent both consumers who are disabled and individuals providing disability services. Membership benefits may include information sharing, peer learning and support opportunities, networking opportunities through active involvement and advocacy for social and system change to benefit people with disabilities.

# American Association and Rehabilitation Association (ADARA)

# **Description**

Our mission is to facilitate excellence in human service delivery with individuals who are Deaf or Hard of Hearing. This mission is accomplished by enhancing the professional competencies of the membership, expanding opportunities for networking among ADARA colleagues and supporting positive public policies for individuals who are Deaf or Hard of Hearing.

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1204 Queen St. NE Washington DC 20002

Website - <a href="http://www.adara.org">http://www.adara.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Rehabilitation Professionals for the Deaf/Hearing Impaired

# Arizona Council of the Blind, Inc.

## **Contact Information**

Address - 16845 N. 29th Ave Suite 139 Phoenix AZ 85053

Phone - (773) 572-6313

Website - <a href="http://www.acb.org/arizona">http://www.acb.org/arizona</a>

# **Area Served**

Statewide

# **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Information

# **Arizona Itinerant Teachers of the Visually Impaired (AITVI)**

# **Contact Information**

Phone - 602-750-0006

Website - <a href="http://www.facebook.com/aitvi">http://www.facebook.com/aitvi</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

**Professional Organization** 

# Association for the Education & Rehabilitation of the Blind & Visually Impaired (AER) - Arizona Chapter

# **Contact Information**

Address - 8157 N. Torrey Place Tucson AZ 85743

Email - jennifer.wheeler@asdb.az.gov

Email - <a href="mailto:cfranklin@seeitourway.org">cfranklin@seeitourway.org</a>

Phone - 602-771-5271

Website - http://azaer.aerbvi.org

# **Area Served**

Statewide

# **Services Provided**

Professional organization for educational and rehabilitative specialists who serve individuals with visual impairments and blindness

#### **Blinded Veterans Association**

#### **Contact Information**

Email - bva@bva.org

Phone - 480-316-9125

Website - http://www.bva.org/services.htm

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

# **Blinded Veterans Association - Northern Arizona Regional Group**

## **Contact Information**

Address - Phoenix VA Health Care System 650 E. Indian School Road Phoenix AZ 85012

Email - president@azblindedveterans.org

Email - Thomas.hicks@va.gov

Phone - 602-284-1541

Phone - 602-277-5551 Ext 1-7236

Fax - 602-222-6516

Website - <a href="http://www.bva.org">http://www.bva.org</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

# Blinded Veterans Association - Southern Arizona Regional Group

## **Contact Information**

Address - VA Medical Center Tucson-Bldg. 30 3601 S. 6th Avenue, Room 321 Tucson AZ 85723

Email - bva@bva.org

Phone - 520-792-1450, ext. 1-6672

Website - <a href="http://www.bva.org/services.htm">http://www.bva.org/services.htm</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

# National Advocacy Agencies and Professional Organizations

# **Contact Information**

Address - P.O. Box 480 Myersville MD 21773

Website - <a href="https://adara.org/">https://adara.org/</a>

## **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

## **Services Provided**

**Professional Organization** 

# **National Federation of the Blind of Arizona (NFB)**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 5147 E. Circulo Las Cabanas Tucson AZ 85711

Email - donaldpfield@cox.net

Toll Free - 888-899-6322

Website - <a href="http://www.az.nfb.org/">http://www.az.nfb.org/</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Mentorship, Literature

# **Professionals Serving Deaf-Blind Consumers**

## **Contact Information**

Email - psdbc-suscribe-request@tr.wou.edu

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

# Listserv offering consultation and information

# Registry of Interpreters for the Deaf, Inc. (RID)

# **Contact Information**

Address - 333 Commerce St Alexandria VA 22314

Phone - 703-838-0030

TTY - 703-838-0459

Fax - 703-838-0454

Website - <a href="http://www.rid.org/">http://www.rid.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 4222 E. Thomas Rd. Suite 130 Phoenix AZ 85018

Email - mpedregon@saavi.us

Phone - 602-795-0195

Fax - 602-595-6566

Website - <a href="http://www.saavi.us">http://www.saavi.us</a>

# **Area Served**

## Statewide

# **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

## Santa Cruz Association for the Blind

## **Contact Information**

Address - 382 W. International Nogales AZ 85621

Phone - 520-287-3915

#### **Area Served**

Santa Cruz County

# **Tucson Society of the Blind (TSB)**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 6565 E. Broadway PO Box 57655 Tucson AZ 85732

Phone - 520-772-4262

Phone - 520-886-1913

Website - <a href="http://www.tucsonsocietyoftheblind.org/">http://www.tucsonsocietyoftheblind.org/</a>

## **Area Served**

Tucson and Pima County

# **Products for Daily Living & Accessibility**

This category lists providers of a wide range of products which may include magnifiers, screen readers, talking watches and other talking products, canes and other merchandise designed for people with sensory and other disabilities.

#### 39 Dollar Glasses

# **Description**

From their experience in both private offices and retail establishments, the founders decided they could provide this service for people inexpensively, bypassing expensive retail establishments.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 60 Plant Ave Suite 4 Hauppauge NY 11788

Email - contact@39dollarglasses.com

Phone - 1-631-415-5022

Website - http://www.39dollarglasses.com

# **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Discounted eye glasses and sunglasses.

#### AccessaMed

# **Description**

AccessaMed, Inc. is an assistive technology company who created the Digital Audio Label, the new generation in accessible prescription drug labeling. The founders of AccessaMedâ,¢ identified the need for a safer and more independent way to take medication first hand. As a team with a visually impaired founder, AccessaMedâ,¢ prides itself on creating technology by the blind, for the blind. Founded in 2011, the mission of this company has been to provide pharmacists the accessible prescription drug labeling solution that best serves their blind, print impaired and senior customers while satisfying legal requirements.

#### **Contact Information**

Email - info@accessamed.com

Phone - (855) 669-5223

Website - <a href="http://www.accessamed.com/">http://www.accessamed.com/</a>

## **Services Provided**

Accessible prescription and drug labeling.

## **AM West Video**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 3821 E. Wier Ave Phoenix AZ 85040

Email - amwestvideo@yahoo.com

Phone - 602-437-8177

Fax - 602-437-4861

## **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

## **Services Provided**

Closed circuit television (CCTV) repair

# **American Thermoform Corporation**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1758 Brackett Street LaVerne CA 91750

Email - sales@americanthermoform.com

Phone - 909-593-6711

Toll Free - 800-331-3676

Fax - 909-593-8001

Website - <a href="http://www.americanthermoform.com">http://www.americanthermoform.com</a>

# **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

Braille and Tactile products

# Arizona Center for the Blind and Visually Impaired (ACBVI)

# **Description**

Independent living, employment preparation, comprehensive services, computer training using adaptive/access software

## **Contact Information**

Address - 3100 E. Roosevelt Phoenix AZ 85008

Email - info@acbvi.org

Phone - 602-273-7411, ext. 109

Fax - 602-273-7410

Website - http://www.acbvi.org

# **Area Served**

Maricopa County

# **Arizona Low Vision, LLC**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 3655 W. Anthem Way Suite A 109-405 Anthem AZ 85086

Email - info@arizonalowvision.com

Phone - 480-695-3890

Fax - 623-466-9423

Website - <a href="http://www.arizonalowvision.com">http://www.arizonalowvision.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Low vision aids

#### **Desert Low Vision Services**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 1645 N. Alvernon Way Suite 2 Tucson AZ 85712

Email - info@desertlowvision.com

Phone - 520-881-3439

Fax - 520-881-3482

Website - <a href="http://www.desertlowvision.com">http://www.desertlowvision.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Daily living aids

**DS** International, Inc.

**Contact Information** 

Address - 3715 W Paradise Lane Building B Phoenix AZ 85053

Email - dsi-ha\_service@dsi-usa.com

Email - <a href="mailto:support@DSI-USA.com">support@DSI-USA.com</a>

Phone - 602-548-7003

Toll Free - 877-548-7003

Fax - 602-548-7004

Website - <a href="http://www.dsi-usa.com">http://www.dsi-usa.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

**Independent Living Products** 

# **Dynamic Living, Inc.**

## **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 644 Lake Lure NC 28746

Email - info@dynamic-living.com

Phone - 888-940-0605

Fax - 860-243-1910

Website - <a href="http://www.dynamic-living.com">http://www.dynamic-living.com</a>

## **Area Served**

## Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Independent Living Products.

# **Enhanced Vision Systems**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 5882 Machine Dr. Huntington Beach CA 92649

Toll Free - 888-811-3161

Phone - 714-374-1829

Fax - 714-374-1821

Website - <a href="http://www.enhancedvision.com">http://www.enhancedvision.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Low Vision Aids

# **EyeBuyDirect**

## **Contact Information**

Toll Free - 855-393-2891

Website - https://www.eyebuydirect.com/

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

# Half Blind Press, LLC

## **Contact Information**

Address - 77 N Camino Seco #1114 Tucson AZ 85710

Email - info@halfblindpress.com

Phone - 520-250-4547

Fax - 520-269-7862

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

**Large Print Materials** 

# Harris Communications, Inc

## **Contact Information**

Address - 15155 Technology Dr Eden Prairie MN 55344

Email - info@harriscomm.com

Toll Free - 800-825-6758

TTY - 800-825-9187

Video Phone - 952-388-2152

Website - <a href="http://www.harriscomm.com">http://www.harriscomm.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

**Independent Living Products** 

# **Hooleon Corporation**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 304 West Denby Ave PO Box 589 Melrose NM 88124

Email - sales@hooleon.com

Phone - 800-937-1337

Fax - 575-253-4299

Website - http://www.hooleon.com

# **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

Keyboards and Accessories

# **Independent Living Aids, Inc.**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 137 Rano Rd Buffalo NY 14207

Email - catalog@independentliving.com

Toll Free - 800-537-2118

Fax - 516-937-3906

Website - http://www.independentliving.com

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

**Independent Living Products** 

# **Lighthouse International**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 111 East 59th St New York NY 10022

Email - info@lighthouse.org

Toll Free - 800-829-0500

TTY - 212-821-9713

Fax - 212-821-9707

Website - <a href="http://shop.lighthouseguild.org/">http://shop.lighthouseguild.org/</a>

# **Area Served**

## **Nationwide**

#### **Services Provided**

Independent Living Products National Association for Visually Handicapped merged with Lighthouse International

## **Low Vision Plus**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 18644 N 5th Avenue Phoenix AZ 85027

Email - michael@lowvisionplus.com

Email - <a href="mailto:support@lowvisionplus.com">support@lowvisionplus.com</a>

Phone - 623-815-6787

Fax - 623-878-1750

Website - <a href="http://www.lowvisionplus.com">http://www.lowvisionplus.com</a>

# **Area Served**

Statewide

# **Services Provided**

Daily living aids, Magnification

# Low Vision Store, The

# **Description**

# Magnification and Software

# **Contact Information**

Address - 300 N.E. 117th Ave. Vancouver WA 98684

Email - info@thelowvisionstore.net

Toll Free - 888-216-1912

Fax - 360-254-3892

Website - <a href="http://www.thelowvisionstore.net/">http://www.thelowvisionstore.net/</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

# LS&S, LLC

## **Contact Information**

Address - 145 River Rock Dr. Buffalo NY 14207

Email - info@lssproducts.com

Toll Free - 800-468-4789

Fax - 847-498-1482

Website - <a href="http://www.lssgroup.com">http://www.lssgroup.com</a>

# **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

# **Independent Living Products**

# Magnifiers.com

# **Description**

Formerly called MONS International, Inc.

## **Contact Information**

Address - 6595 Roswell Rd, NE #224 Atlanta GA 30328

Email - wmons@magnifiers.com

Toll Free - 800-541-7903

Phone - 770-551-8455

Fax - 770-551-8460

Website - <a href="http://www.magnifiers.com">http://www.magnifiers.com</a>

# **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

**Independent Living Products** 

# MaxiAids, Inc

## **Contact Information**

Address - 42 Executive Blvd. Farmington NY 11735

Email - sales@maxiaids.com

Toll Free - 800-522-6294

TTY - 631-752-0738

Fax - 631-752-0689

Website - <a href="http://www.maxiaids.com/">http://www.maxiaids.com/</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

**Independent Living Products** 

# **National Federation of the Blind (NFB)**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 200 E. Wells St. Baltimore MD 21230

Email - pmaurer@nfb.org

Phone - 410-659-9314

Fax - 410-685-5653

Website - <a href="http://www.nfb.org">http://www.nfb.org</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Mentorship, Scholarships, Free Canes, Daily Living Products, and Literature

# **Optelec**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 3030 Enterprise Court Suite C Visa CA 92081

Email - info@optelec.com

Phone - 800-826-4200

Fax - 800-368-4111

Website - <a href="http://www.optelec.com">http://www.optelec.com</a>

## **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

## **Services Provided**

Magnification, Independent Living Products

# **Prentke Romich Company**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1022 Heyl Rd Wooster OH 44691

Email - info@prentrom.com

Toll Free - 800-262-1984

Phone - 330-262-1984

Fax - 330-263-4829

Website - <a href="http://www.prentrom.com">http://www.prentrom.com</a>

## **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

## **Services Provided**

Communication products

## **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 4222 E. Thomas Rd. Suite 130 Phoenix AZ 85018

Email - mpedregon@saavi.us

Phone - 602-795-0195

Fax - 602-595-6566

Website - http://www.saavi.us

## **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

# **Science Products / Captek**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 1043 Lincoln Highway Berwyn PA 19312

Email - info@captek.net

Phone - 800-888-7400

Fax - 610-296-0488

Website - <a href="http://www.captek.net">http://www.captek.net</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Talking products that have a digital display

# **See More Vision**

## **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 3413 Farmingdale NY 11735

Email - <u>barryg@seemorevision.com</u>

Phone - 800-428-6673

Fax - 631-752-0689

Website - <a href="http://www.seemorevision.com">http://www.seemorevision.com</a>

# **Area Served**

## Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

**Independent Living Products** 

# **Southwest Low Vision, Inc**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 2208 West Catalina View Drive Tucson AZ 85742

Email - southwest.vision@gmail.com

Phone - 520-297-0027

Toll Free - 888-534-4321

Fax - 520-797-8018

Website - http://www.southwestlowvision.com

# **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

Low Vision Products

# **Speak to Me Catalog**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 330 SW 43rd St Suite K Renton WA 98057

Phone - 800-248-9965

Fax - 425-227-4892

Website - <a href="http://www.speaktomecatalog.com">http://www.speaktomecatalog.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Talking Independent Living Products

## Viewfinder

## **Contact Information**

Address - 653 E. Cottonwood Lane Casa Grande AZ 85222

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

# **Area Served**

Casa Grande

## **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

# Viewfinder

# **Contact Information**

Address - 412 Whipple Street Prescott AZ 86301

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Prescott

## **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

## Viewfinder

# **Contact Information**

Address - 2820 N. Glassford Hill Road Prescott Valley AZ 86314

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

# **Area Served**

**Prescott Valley** 

## **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

# Viewfinder

# **Contact Information**

Address - 2517 N Great Western Drive Suite 1 Prescott Valley AZ 86314

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Website - http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com

#### **Area Served**

**Prescott Valley** 

## **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

#### Viewfinder

## **Contact Information**

Address - 9220 E. Mountain View, Suite 219 Scottsdale AZ 85258

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

# **Area Served**

Scottsdale

# **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

## Viewfinder

# **Contact Information**

Address - 95 Soldier Pass Road Suite A-1 Sedona AZ 86336

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Sedona

## **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

#### Viewfinder

# **Contact Information**

Address - 1881 W. 24th Street Suite C Yuma AZ 85364

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

# **Area Served**

Yuma

## **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

# Viewfinder

## **Contact Information**

Address - 7600 N. 15th Street Suite 155 Yuma AZ 85020

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Yuma

# **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

#### **Viewfinder - Mesa Office**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1830 S. Alma School Rd. Suite 131 Mesa AZ 85210

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Phone - 480-924-8755

Fax - 480-854-1864

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

# **Area Served**

Mesa

# **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

# **Viewfinder - Sun City Office**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 10001 W. Bell Road Suite 115 Sun City AZ 85351

Email - info@viewfinderlowvision.com

Phone - 623-583-2800

Fax - 623-583-1556

Website - <a href="http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com">http://www.viewfinderlowvision.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Sun City

## **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Magnification

# **Professional Training Programs**

This category provides information on professional training programs in rehabilitation, teaching and support specialties serving people with sensory disabilities.

# Florida State University

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 205 Stone Bldg. Tallahassee FL 32306

Email - Jonesl@coe.fsu.edu

Phone - 850-644-5610

Website - <a href="http://www.fsu.edu">http://www.fsu.edu</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Tallahassee** 

## **Services Provided**

FSU offers programs in Rehabilitation Counseling, Rehabilitation Teaching and Visual Disabilities Education.

# **Hunter College**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 695 Park Ave. New York NY 10065

Email - rsilberm@hunter.cuny.edu

Phone - 212-772-4000

Website - http://www.hunter.cuny.edu

# **Area Served**

**New York** 

# **Services Provided**

The School of Education offers graduate programs that prepare students to become teachers of the Blind and Visually Impaired. Graduates of this orientation and mobility program will be eligible to obtain national certification from the Academy for Certification of Vision Rehabilitation and Education Professionals (ACVREP) as orientation and mobility specialists. This program does not lead to NYS certification.

# **Midwestern Univesity**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 19555 N. 59th Avenue Glendale AZ 85308

Email - admissaz@midwestern.edu

Phone - 623-572-3215

Toll Free - 888-247-9277

Website -

https://midwestern.edu/programs\_and\_admissions/az\_occupation\_al\_therapy.html

## **Area Served**

Glendale

## **Services Provided**

Founded in 1992, the College of Health Sciences (CHS), Glendale offers degrees with programs in physician assistant studies, physical therapy, biomedical sciences, cardiovascular science, podiatric medicine, nurse anesthesia, and clinical psychology.

# **Northern Illinois University**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1425 W. Lincoln Hwy DeKalb IL 60115

Email - <u>gkapperman@niu.edu</u>

Phone - 815-753-8453

Fax - 815-753-8594

Website - http://www.niu.edu

#### **Area Served**

Illinois

## **Services Provided**

NIU's College of Education offers one of the nation's preeminent programs in visual disability education. With courses of study at both the undergraduate and graduate levels, the program trains individuals to work as a certified special education teacher with children and adults with visual disabilities, and/or as a rehabilitation teacher with adults who have visual disabilities.

# **Pennsylvania College of Optometry**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 8630 Old York Road Elkins PA 19027

Email - mduffy@pco.edu

Phone - 215-780-1362

Fax - 215-780-1357

Website - <a href="http://www.pco.edu">http://www.pco.edu</a>

### **Area Served**

Pennsylvania

### **Services Provided**

Contact: Maureen A. Duffy, RTC, Director about M.S. and Certificate Programs in Rehabilitation Teaching.

# **University of Arizona**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1430 E. Second Street Tucson AZ 85721

Phone - 520-621-1461

Website - <a href="http://www.arizona.edu">http://www.arizona.edu</a>

### **Area Served**

Tucson

# **Services Provided**

The Rehabilitation Counseling emphasis at the University of Arizona is fully accredited by the Council on Rehabilitation Education (CORE) through 2016 and prepares graduates for professional certification as a Certified Rehabilitation Counselor (CRC).

# **University of Arkansas at Little Rock (UALR)**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 2801 S. University Ave. Little Rock AR 72204

Email - <a href="mailto:pbsmith@uair.edu">pbsmith@uair.edu</a>

Phone - 501-569-3169

TTY - 501-569-3169

Fax - 501-569-8129

Website - http://www.uair.edu/rehdept

### **Area Served**

Little Rock

### **Services Provided**

The department of Counseling, Adult and Rehabilitation Education (CARE) offers Degrees and Certificates in Orientation and Mobility, Post-Master's certification in Rehabilitation Counseling and Master's in Arts in Counseling with an emphasis in Rehabilitation Counseling.

### **Recreation & Social Activities**

This category includes opportunities for indoor and outdoor social recreation and sport activities specifically organized for participation by people with disabilities.

# **Ability 360 - Yavapai County Office**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 9400 E. Valley Road Prescott Valley AZ 86314

Website - http://www.ability360.org

### **Area Served**

Statewide

### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

# Ability360 - Gilbert/Mesa Office

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1580 N. Fiesta Blvd. #101 Gilbert AZ 85233

Phone - 480-655-9750

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

# Ability360 - Glendale Office

### **Contact Information**

Address - 6829 N. 57th Ave. Glendale AZ 85301

Phone - 602-424-4100

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

# **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

# Ability360 - Main Office

### **Contact Information**

Address - 5025 E. Washington Street Suite 200 Phoenix AZ 85034

Email - info@ability360.org

Phone - 602-256-2245

Toll Free - 800-280-2245

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers

comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

# Ability360 - Pima County Office

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1001 N. Alvernon Way Tucson AZ 85711

Phone - 520-561-8861

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

# Ability360 - Pinal-Gila Office

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1419 N. Arizona Blvd Coolidge AZ 85128

Phone - 520-316-4300

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

# Ability360 - Sports & Fitness Center

### **Contact Information**

Address - 5031 E. Washington Street Phoenix AZ 85034

Phone - 602-386-4566

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org/sports">http://www.ability360.org/sports</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

# **American Printing House for the Blind**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1839 Frankfort Avenue PO Box 6085 Louisville KY 40206

Email - info@aph.org

Phone - 502-895-2405

Toll Free - 800-223-1839

Fax - 502-899-2284

Website - http://www.aph.org

# **Area Served**

### **Nationwide**

### **Services Provided**

Educational, Workplace, and Independent Living Products and Services

# **Arizona Association for the Deaf-Blind (AzADB)**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 127 N Mountain Ave Tucson AZ 85719

Email - AzADB\_Tucson@yahoo.com

Phone - 520-603-9016

TTY - 520-888-0326

Website - <a href="http://www.AZADB.com">http://www.AZADB.com</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

### **Services Provided**

Support for Self-Advocacy, Independent Living, Recreation/Leisure, Assistive Technology, and Public Education

# **Arizona Blind Dragon Martial Arts**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 7672 E. Waterman Crt. Gilbert AZ 85297

Email - thomaslhicks@cox.net

Phone - 480-202-0282

### **Area Served**

Gilbert

### **Services Provided**

Tom Hicks, Captain, US Army (Retired), 3rd Degree Black Belt and Resident Instructor, along with his experienced Certified Black Belt Instructor Team teaches a unique BUSHIDO version of the traditional Hawaii Kenpo.

# **Arizona Center for the Blind and Visually Impaired (ACBVI)**

# **Description**

Independent living, employment preparation, comprehensive services, computer training using adaptive/access software

### **Contact Information**

Address - 3100 E. Roosevelt Phoenix AZ 85008

Email - info@acbvi.org

Phone - 602-273-7411, ext. 109

Fax - 602-273-7410

Website - http://www.acbvi.org

### **Area Served**

Maricopa County

# **Arizona Disabled Sports**

# **Description**

Our vision is a community that creates opportunity and empowers individuals of all abilities through sports and recreation. Recognizing the importance of recreation, leisure and competitive opportunities that contribute to quality of life, the primary mission of AzDS is to provide a wide variety of programs and activities to individuals with disabilities. Through participation, the athlete will realize individual accomplishment, self-esteem, respect for themselves and others.

### **Contact Information**

Address - 59 E. Broadway Road Mesa AZ 85210

Email - programs@arizonadisabledsports.com

Phone - 480-835-6273

Fax - 480-610-2257

Website - https://www.arizonadisabledsports.com/

# **Arizona Game and Fish Department**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 5000 W. Carefree Highway Phoenix AZ 85086

Phone - 602-942-3000

Website - <a href="http://www.azgfd.com">http://www.azgfd.com</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

### **Services Provided**

In Arizona, youth under the age of 10 and blind residents do not need to purchase a state fishing license to fish in Arizona.

# **Arizona Sting Goalball**

### **Contact Information**

Email - jczechowski@saavi.us.us

Email - lukusp@gmail.com

### **Area Served**

Tucson

### **Services Provided**

Arizona Sting Goalball practices on the U of A campus on select Saturdays. Contact Jake at jczechowski@saavi.us or Luke at lukusp@gmail.com for details!

# **Blind Tiger Martial Arts Academy**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 4201 Robert E. Lee Street Phoenix AZ 85032

Phone - 602-885-2712

Website - <a href="http://blindtigerma.com">http://blindtigerma.com</a>

### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

### **Services Provided**

Blind Tiger Martial Arts Academy is focused on providing a fun and exciting environment for students, while maintaining a traditional martial arts curriculum. The academy teaches Kyokushin Karate, Aiki-jujitsu, Goshindo/Chanbara (Samurai Sword), and Wu-Shu (aka Kung Fu).

# **Broadway Recreation Center Goalball**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 59 East Broadway Road Mesa AZ 85210

Email - <u>lane@mesadisabledsports.com</u>

Phone - 480-835-6273

Fax - 480-610-2257

Website - <a href="http://www.mesadisabledsports.com/pc\_goalball.html">http://www.mesadisabledsports.com/pc\_goalball.html</a>

# **Area Served**

Mesa

### **Services Provided**

The Mesa Association of Sports for the Disabled (MASD) goal ball team practices once a week during the school year and competes in local and state competitions. There is no cost for participation in this program.

# **Daring Adventures**

# **Description**

Daring Adventures is a nonprofit organization committed to improving the lives of individuals with disabilities and significant life challenges through the power of outdoor recreation.

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1229 E. Washington Street Phoenix AZ 85034

Email - info@daring-adventures.org

Phone - 602-290-0214

Fax - 602-313-0915

Website - <a href="http://www.daring-adventures.org/home.html">http://www.daring-adventures.org/home.html</a>

### **Area Served**

Arizona

### **Services Provided**

Adaptive Recreation: Hiking Kayaking Sled Hockey Camping and Backpacking Cross Country Skiing/Winter Conditioning Indoor Rock Climbing

# **Elsie McCarthy Sensory Garden**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 7527 - 7637 N. 55th Avenue Glendale AZ 85301

Phone - 623-930-2820

Website -

http://www.glendaleaz.com/ParksandRecreation/elsiemccarthysensorygarden.cfm

### **Area Served**

Glendale

# Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Del E. Webb Campus Description

The Foundation for Blind Children serves the blind and visually impaired of all ages, from birth to currently 102 years old. As the only agency of its kind in Arizona, the Foundation for Blind Children is an essential resource to families and children with blindness or low vision.

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1234 East Northern Ave. Phoenix AZ 85020

Email - info@seeitourway.org

Toll Free - 800-322-4870

Phone - 602-331-1470

Fax - 602-678-5803

Fax - 602-678-5819

Website - <a href="http://www.seeitourway.org/">http://www.seeitourway.org/</a>

### **Area Served**

Phoenix

### **Services Provided**

Educational programs, independent living, employment preparation, training in assists technology

# Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) East Campus

# **Description**

The Foundation for Blind Children serves the blind and visually impaired of all ages, from birth to currently 102 years old. As the only agency of its kind in Arizona, the Foundation for Blind Children is an essential resource to families and children with blindness or low vision.

### **Contact Information**

Address - Floye Steele Center 2005 North 91st Place Chandler AZ 85224

Email - info@seeitourway.org

Toll Free - 800-322-4870

Phone - 602-331-1470

Website - <a href="http://www.seeitourway.org/">http://www.seeitourway.org/</a>

### **Area Served**

Chandler

### **Services Provided**

Educational programs, independent living, employment preparation, training in assists technology

# Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Swift Campus

# **Description**

The Foundation for Blind Children serves the blind and visually impaired of all ages, from birth to currently 102 years old. As the only agency of its kind in Arizona, the Foundation for Blind Children is an essential resource to families and children with blindness or low vision.

### **Contact Information**

Address - 2430 South 75th Avenue Phoenix AZ 85043

Email - info@seeitourway.org

Toll Free - 800-322-4870

Phone - 602-331-1470

Website - http://www.seeitourway.org/

# **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

### **Services Provided**

Educational programs, independent living, employment preparation, training in assists technology

### **Judith Tunnel Accessible Trail**

# **Description**

This trailhead is located at the South Mountain Environmental Education Center (SMEEC) at 10409 S. Central Ave. (Central Avenue south of Dobbins Road). There are a number of disabled accessible parking spaces at the Center. This is one of the City's newest preserve-based, barrier-free trails, consisting of two, ½-mile loops comprised of stabilized decomposed granite, providing for a smoother passage. Drinking fountains, benches, covered ramadas are available for periodic rest stops. In order to maintain this smooth trail, bicycle and equestrian traffic are not permitted. Distance: 1 mile, broken into two, ½ mile loops Difficulty: The Interpretive Loop includes interpretive signs along the trail describing the plant and animal life that thrive in the area. This loop generally contains the least degree of difficulty with a moderate 7.5 % maximum grade. The Challenge Loop consists of a slightly more difficult passage with a maximum grade of 8.5 %.

### **Contact Information**

Address - 10409 S. Central Ave Phoenix AZ 85042

Phone - 602-262-6011

TTY - 711

Website - <a href="https://www.phoenix.gov/parks/trails/locations/south-mountain/trail-descriptions-and-map">https://www.phoenix.gov/parks/trails/locations/south-mountain/trail-descriptions-and-map</a>

# **Area Served**

Arizona

# **Services Provided**

Accessible hiking trail with signs in Braille.

# **Lions Camp Tatiyee**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 5283 W. White Mountain Blvd. Lakeside AZ 85929

Email - director@arizonalionscamp.org

Phone - 480-380-4254

### **Area Served**

Lakeside

### **Services Provided**

Lions Camp Tatiyee gives individuals with special needs the opportunity to spend a week away from home in the White Mountains of Arizona enjoying activities and meeting new friends. Through this experience, many campers tell us that they gain independence and confidence by trying new activities and challenging their personal limits.

# Marty's Blindfold Games

# **Description**

Blindfold Games creates audio games for visually impaired people, with dozens of games for the iPhone, iPad and iPod. Enjoyed by thousands of people worldwide, the games are so popular because they are fun, appeal to all ages, and they just feel "rightâ€□. The suite includes over 80 games such as

casino games like Blackjack and Bingo, card games like Crazy Eights and Rummy, puzzle games like Simon and Color Crush, TV games similar to Wheel of Fortune and Word Ladder, and sports games like Bowling, Pong and Pinball.

### **Contact Information**

Email - marty@kidfriendlysoftware.com

Website - <a href="https://blindfoldgames.org/about/">https://blindfoldgames.org/about/</a>

### **National Park Service**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1849 C Street NW Washington DC 20240

Phone - 202-208-6843

Website - <a href="https://www.nps.gov">https://www.nps.gov</a>

### **Area Served**

Nationwide

### **Services Provided**

Go to any National Park Service facility that charges an entrance fee. Show proof of medically determined disability and eligibility for receiving benefits under federal law. You will receive your Golden Access Passport, free of charge. The Golden Access Passport admits the pass holder and any accompanying passengers in a private vehicle. The pass provides a 50% discount on federal use fees charged for facilities and services such as fees for camping, swimming, parking, boat launching, or cave tours.

### **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 4222 E. Thomas Rd. Suite 130 Phoenix AZ 85018

Email - mpedregon@saavi.us

Phone - 602-795-0195

Fax - 602-595-6566

Website - <a href="http://www.saavi.us">http://www.saavi.us</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

### **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

# **Services Maximizing Independent Living and Empowerment (SMILE)**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 1931 S. Arizona Ave. Suite 4 Yuma AZ 85364

Email - info@smile-az.org

Phone - 928-329-6681

Fax - 928-329-6715

TTY - 928-782-7458

Toll Free - 855-209-8363

Website - http://www.smile-az.org/

### **Area Served**

Yuma County

### **Services Provided**

Blind Services, Life Skills, Support Groups, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adaptive Equipment Lab, Assistive Technology Showroom and Lab, Training in the use of assistive technology

# **Ski for Light**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 1455 W. Lake Street Minneapolis MN 55408

Email - info@sfl.org

Phone - 612-827-3232

Website - http://www.sfl.org

# **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

Ski for Light, Inc. is an all-volunteer non-profit organization founded in 1975 that teaches the basics of classic cross-country skiing for adults who are visually or mobility impaired, while giving

participants who have already learned the basics of the sport the chance to improve their skills or to just have fun on the snow. All of this takes place during an annual week long event at a U.S. location that changes from year to year, and is made possible by the volunteer sighted and able-bodied experienced cross-country skiers who attend as guides and instructors.

### **Southwest Slammers**

### **Contact Information**

Email - wbrott\_harsell@hotmail.com

Phone - 520-208-1002

Website -

https://www.facebook.com/southwestslammers.beepbaseball

### **Area Served**

Tucson

### **Services Provided**

The Southwest Slammers is a blind beep baseball team located in Tucson, Arizona. They have been in existence since 2009, and are proud member of the National Beep Baseball Association (NBBA). The mission of the Southwest Slammers is to foster friendly athletic competition, camaraderie and community for individuals who are blind and visually impaired wishing to compete in this modified form of baseball.

### The Arizona Phenoms

### **Contact Information**

Address - Tucson AZ 85711

Email - becomeaphenom@gmail.com

Phone - 520-339-3972

Website - https://www.facebook.com/Arizona-Phenoms/

### **Area Served**

Tucson

### **Services Provided**

The Arizona Phenoms are a Tucson baseball team for the blind and visually impaired, and proud members of the National Beep Baseball Association (NBBA) whose mission is to facilitate and provide the adaptive version of America's favorite pastime for blind, low vision, and legally blind individuals.

# The Edith Ball Adaptive Recreation Center

### **Contact Information**

Address - 900 S. Randolph Way Tucson AZ 85716

Phone - 520-791-4873

Website - <a href="https://www.tucsonaz.gov/parks/arc">https://www.tucsonaz.gov/parks/arc</a>

### **Area Served**

Tucson

# **Services Provided**

The Edith Ball Adaptive Recreation Center (ARC) is an award winning facility that offers a unique experience for all. The outdoor, covered Recreation Pool offers a variety of fitness classes, lap swim, and open swim times to enjoy.

# Virginia G. Piper Sports and Fitness Center for Persons with Disabilities (SpoFit)

### **Contact Information**

Address - 5031 E. Washington Street Phoenix AZ 85034

Phone - 602-386-4566

Website - <a href="http://www.spofit.org">http://www.spofit.org</a>

### **Area Served**

Phoenix

# Youth Action Council of Arizona (YAC-AZ)

# **Description**

The Youth Action Council of Arizona (YAC-AZ) mission is to encourage the empowerment of youth with and without disabilities in an all inclusive environment through education and community involvement in all aspects of change and advocacy. All youth ages of 14 to 30 are welcome to be part of YAC-AZ. All they need to have is a willingness to learn about the issues that affect youth with disabilities and a desire to become a leader within their community.

# **Contact Information**

Phone - 602-492-3741

Website - <a href="http://www.yacaz.org/">http://www.yacaz.org/</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

### **Services Provided**

Self Advocacy, Social Activities, Ages 14-30

### **Service Animals**

This category provides links to service animal providers and user groups as well as public accommodation guidelines, laws and enforcement agencies.

# Canine Companions for Independence - Southwest Regional Center

### **Contact Information**

Address - 124 Rancho del Oro Dr. Oceanside CA 92057

Toll Free - 800-572-2275

TTY - 760-901-4326

Fax - 760-901-4350

Website - http://www.cci.org

### **Area Served**

Arizona, Utah, Colorado, New Mexico, Oklahoma, Arkansas, Southern California, Southern Nevada and Hawaii

### **Services Provided**

Hearing dogs, Service dogs, Skilled companion dogs, Facility dogs

# Dogs for the Deaf, Inc

### **Contact Information**

Address - 10175 Wheeler Road Central Point OR 97502

Email - info@dogsforthedeaf.org

Phone - 541-826-9220

TTY - 541-826-9220

Fax - 541-826-6696

Website - <a href="http://www.dogsforthedeaf.org">http://www.dogsforthedeaf.org</a>

### **Area Served**

Nationwide

### **Services Provided**

Hearing Dogs, Autism Assistance Dogs

# Fidelio Guide Dog Foundation, Inc

### **Contact Information**

Address - 103 Old Iron Ore Road Bloomfield CT 06002

Email - info@fidelco.org

Phone - 860-243-5200

Fax - 860-769-0567

Website - <a href="http://www.fidelco.org">http://www.fidelco.org</a>

### **Area Served**

Nationwide

### **Services Provided**

Guide Dogs

# Freedom Guide Dogs, Inc

# **Contact Information**

Address - 1210 Hardscrabble Road Cassville NY 13318

Email - info@freedomguidedogs.org

Phone - 315-822-5132

Fax - 315-822-5132

Website - <a href="http://www.freedomguidedogs.org">http://www.freedomguidedogs.org</a>

# **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

### **Services Provided**

Guide Dogs

# **Guide Dog Foundation for the Blind, Inc.**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 371 E. Jericho Turnpike Smithtown NY 11787

Email - info@guidedog.org

Toll Free - 866-282-8047

Fax - 631-930-9009

Website - http://www.guidedog.org

# **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

# **Services Provided**

Guide Dogs

# **Guide Dog Users of Arizona**

### **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 9577 Chandler Heights AZ 85127

Phone - 602-273-1510

Website - http://www.gduaz.org

### **Area Served**

Statwide

### **Services Provided**

Information

# **Guide Dogs for the Blind (Oregon Campus)**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 32901 S.E. Kelso Road Boring OR 97009

Phone - 503-668-2100

Toll Free - 800-295-4050

Fax - 503-668-2141

Website - <a href="http://www.guidedogs.com">http://www.guidedogs.com</a>

# **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

**Guide Dogs** 

# **Guide Dogs for the Blind, Inc**

### **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 151200 San Rafael CA 94915

Email - information@guidedogs.com

Toll Free - 800-295-4050

Fax - 415-499-4035

Website - <a href="http://www.guidedogs.com">http://www.guidedogs.com</a>

### **Area Served**

Nationwide

### **Services Provided**

Guide dogs

# **Guide Dogs of America**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 13445 Glenoaks Blvd Sylmar CA 91342

Email - mail@guidedogsofamerica.org

Phone - 818-362-5834

Fax - 818-362-6870

Website - <a href="http://www.guidedogsofamerica.org/1/">http://www.guidedogsofamerica.org/1/</a>

# **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

Guide dogs

# **Guide Dogs of the Desert**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 60740 Dillon Road White Water CA 92282

Email - scalp@gddca.org

Phone - 760-329-6257

Toll Free - 888-883-0022

Fax - 760-329-2866

Website - http://www.gddca.org

### **Area Served**

Nationwide

### **Services Provided**

**Guide Dogs** 

# **Guiding Eyes for the Blind**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 611 Granite Springs Road Yorktown Heights NY 10598

Email - <u>admissions@guidingeyes.org</u>

Toll Free - 800-942-0149

Fax - 914-243-2232

Website - <a href="http://www.guidingeyes.org">http://www.guidingeyes.org</a>

### **Area Served**

Nationwide

### **Services Provided**

Guide Dogs, Safety Dogs

# KSDS, Inc

### **Contact Information**

Address - 120 West 7th Street Washington KS 66968

Email - kids@ksds.org

Phone - 785-325-2256

Fax - 785-325-2258

Website - http://www.ksds.org

### **Area Served**

Nationwide

### **Services Provided**

Guide Dogs, Service Dogs, Social Dogs

# **Leader Dogs for the Blind**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 1039 S. Rochester Road Rochester Hills MI 48307

Email - leaderdog@leaderdog.org

Phone - 888-777-5332

Fax - 248-651-5812

Website - <a href="http://www.leaderdog.org">http://www.leaderdog.org</a>

### **Area Served**

Nationwide

### **Services Provided**

**Guide Dogs** 

# **Miller Family Campus**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 286 Middle Island Road Medford NY 11763

Email - <u>ireiss@cci.org</u>

Phone - 631-561-0200

TTY - 631-561-0200

Toll Free - 800-572-2275-

Fax - 631-561-0230

Website - <a href="http://www.cci.org/">http://www.cci.org/</a>

# **Area Served**

### **Nationwide**

### **Services Provided**

Hearing Dogs, Service Dogs, Skilled Companion Dogs, Facility Dogs

# **National Association of Guide Dog Users (NAGDU)**

### **Contact Information**

Email - president@nagdu.org

Phone - 813-626-2789

Website - http://www.nagdu.org

### **Area Served**

Nationwide

### **Services Provided**

Information

# National Education for Assistance Dog Services, Inc (NEADS) / Dogs for Deaf and Disabled Americans

#### **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 213 West Boylston MA 01583

Email - info@neads.org

Phone - 978-422-9064

TTY - 978-422-9064

Fax - 978-422-3255

Website - <a href="http://www.neads.org">http://www.neads.org</a>

### **Area Served**

Nationwide

### **Services Provided**

Hearing Dogs, Service Dogs, Therapy Dogs, Dogs for Wounded Combat Veterans

# **Pilot Dogs, Inc**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 625 W. Town Street Columbus OH 43215

Email - jgray@pilotdogs.org

Phone - 614-221-6367

Fax - 614-221-1577

Website - http://www.pilotdogs.org

### **Area Served**

Nationwide

### **Services Provided**

**Guide Dogs** 

## Seeing Eye, Inc

#### **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 375 Morristown NJ 07963

Email - info@seeingeye.org

Phone - 973-539-4425

Fax - 973-539-0922

Website - http://www.seeingeye.org

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

**Guide Dogs** 

## **Service Dogs for America - Great Plains Assistance Dogs Foundation Inc.**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 920 Short Street PO Box 513 Jud ND 58454

Email - info@greatplainsdogs.com

Phone - 701-685-2242

Fax - 701-685-2290

Website - <a href="http://www.servicedogsforamerica.org">http://www.servicedogsforamerica.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Hearing Dogs, Service Dogs, Therapy Dogs, Seizure Alert/Response Dogs

## **Services for an Aging Population**

This category provides information on human services promoting the well-being of older individuals, starting at 55 to 60 years of age, designed to help them live independently in their homes and communities.

## Area Agency on Aging - Central East Arizona (Gila & Pinal Counties) - Gila Council for Senior Citizens

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 8969 W McCartney Rd Casa Grande AZ 85194

Email - info@pgcsc.org

Phone - 520-836-2758

Toll Free - 800-293-9393

Fax - 520-421-2033

Website - <a href="http://ww.pgcsc.org">http://ww.pgcsc.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Gila County and Pinal County

## **Area Agency on Aging - Maricopa County**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1366 E. Thomas Road Suite 108 Phoenix AZ 85014

Email - info@aaaphx.org

Phone - 602-264-2255

Toll Free - 888-783-7500

Fax - 602-230-9132

Website - <a href="http://www.aaaphx.org">http://www.aaaphx.org</a>

## **Area Served**

Apache County, Coconino County, Navajo County and Yavapai County

## **Area Agency on Aging - Maricopa County Senior Adult Independent Living (SAIL)**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1366 E. Thomas Rd Suite 108 Phoenix AZ 85014

Email - info@aaaphx.org

Phone - 602-264-4357

Toll Free - 888-264-2258

TTY - 602-241-6110

Website - <a href="http://aaaphx.org/program-services/senior-adult-independent-living-sail/">http://aaaphx.org/program-services/senior-adult-independent-living-sail/</a>

## **Area Served**

Maricopa County

## **Area Agency on Aging - Northern Arizona - Apache,** Coconino, Navajo and Yavapai Counties

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 119 E. Aspen Ave. Flagstaff AZ 86001

Email - nachos@nacog.org

Phone - 928-213-3582

Toll Free - 877-521-3500

Fax - 928-214-7235

Website - <a href="http://www.nacog.org">http://www.nacog.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Apache County, Coconino County, Navajo County and Yavapai County

## **Area Agency on Aging - Pima Council on Aging**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 8467 E. Broadway Blvd Tucson AZ 85710

Email - help@pcoa.org

Phone - 520-790-7262

Fax - 520-790-7577

Website - <a href="http://www.pcoa.org">http://www.pcoa.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Pima County

## **Area Agency on Aging - SouthEastern Arizona - Cochise, Graham, Greenlee, and Santa Cruz Counties**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 300 Collins Road Bisbee AZ 85603

Email - <a href="mailto:lvilla@seago.org">lvilla@seago.org</a>

Phone - 520-432-2528 Extension 208

Website - <a href="http://www.seago.org/?q=area-agency-aging">http://www.seago.org/?q=area-agency-aging</a>

## **Area Served**

Cochise County, Graham County, Greenlee County and Santa Cruz County

## Area Agency on Aging - Southwest Arizona - La Paz, Mohave and Yuma Counties

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1235 S. Redondo Center Dr. Yuma AZ 85365

Email - AAA@wacog.com

Phone - 928-782-1866

Toll Free - 800-782-1886

Fax - 928-782-3526

Website - http://www.wacog.com

#### **Area Served**

La Paz County, Mohave County and Yuma County

## Arizona Center for the Blind and Visually Impaired (ACBVI)

#### **Description**

Independent living, employment preparation, comprehensive services, computer training using adaptive/access software

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3100 E. Roosevelt Phoenix AZ 85008

Email - info@acbvi.org

Phone - 602-273-7411, ext. 109

Fax - 602-273-7410

Website - <a href="http://www.acbvi.org">http://www.acbvi.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Maricopa County

#### **Banner Olive Branch Senior Center**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 11250 N. 107th Ave Suite 1155 Sun City AZ 85351

Phone - 623-974-6797

Fax - 623-815-1816

Website - <a href="https://www.bannerhealth.com/locations/suncity/banner-olive-branch-senior-center">https://www.bannerhealth.com/locations/suncity/banner-olive-branch-senior-center</a>

#### **Area Served**

Surprise, Sun City, Peoria and Young Town

## **Benevilla Support Group**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 16752 N. Greasewood Street Surprise AZ 85378

Phone - 623-584-0040

#### **Area Served**

Surprise, Sun City, Peoria, Young Town, Glendale and Wickenburg

## **Cochise Aging & Social Services**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 4 Ledge Avenue Building A Bisbee AZ 85603

Phone - 520-803-3903

Phone - 520-432-9680

Fax - 520-439-9178

#### **Area Served**

**Cochise County** 

## **East Valley Adult Resources**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 45 W. University Mesa AZ 85201

Email - info@evadultresources.org

Phone - 480-964-9014

Website - <a href="http://www.evadultresources.org/">http://www.evadultresources.org/</a>

## **Area Served**

Mesa, Apache Junction and Chandler

## **Services Provided**

In home volunteer services for independent living.

## East Valley RP / Macular Degeneration Support Group

### **Contact Information**

Address - 423 E. Fairmont Drive Tempe AZ 85282

Email - websterolsen@cox.net

Phone - 480-894-0712

#### **Area Served**

Tempe and surrounding area

#### **Eldercare Locator**

#### **Contact Information**

Email - eldercarelocator@n4a.org

Toll Free - 800-677-1116

Website - <a href="http://www.eldercare.gov/Eldercare.NET/Public/">http://www.eldercare.gov/Eldercare.NET/Public/</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Fellowship Square**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2002 W. Sunnyside Drive Phoenix AZ 85029

Phone - 602-443-5421

#### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

## Friendship Village Low Vision Support Group

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2645 E. Southern Tempe AZ 85282

Phone - 480-831-3155

#### **Area Served**

Tempe

# Granite Reef Senior Center Low Vision Support Group Contact Information

Address - 1700 N. Granite Reef Road Scottsdale AZ 85257

Email - csalk@scottsdaleaz.gov

Phone - 480-312-1719

Website - <a href="http://www.scottsdaleaz.gov/seniors">http://www.scottsdaleaz.gov/seniors</a>

#### **Area Served**

Scottsdale

## **Independent Living Blind (ILB) - Flagstaff**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1701 N. 4th Street Flagstaff AZ 86004

Email - RSAILB@azdes.gov

Phone - 928-213-3998

Fax - 928-779-3240

Website - <a href="http://des.az.gov/content/independent-living-blind-program">http://des.az.gov/content/independent-living-blind-program</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Independent living

## **Independent Living Blind (ILB) - Phoenix**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 4620 N 16th Street Suite A-204 Phoenix AZ 85016

Email - RSAILB@azdes.gov

Phone - 602-266-9286

Fax - 602-250-8583

Website - <a href="http://des.az.gov/content/independent-living-blind-program">http://des.az.gov/content/independent-living-blind-program</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Independent living, Employment preparation, Training in the use of assistive aids, devices and computers

## **Independent Living Blind (ILB) - Tucson**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 100 N. Stone Suite 500B Tucson AZ 87501

Email - RSAILB@azdes.gov

Phone - 520-629-0225

Toll Free - 800-824-3093

Fax - 855-630-6874

Website - <a href="http://des.az.gov/content/independent-living-blind-program">http://des.az.gov/content/independent-living-blind-program</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Independent living

## **Kingman Low Vision Support Group**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Harrison Haven Club House 3338 Harrison Street, #112 Kingman AZ 86409

Phone - 928-757-2699

#### **Area Served**

Kingman

## **Lightbeams Low Vision Support Group - Faith Presbyterian Church**

## **Description**

A group for those with vision impairment or those who want more information about living with vision impairment.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 16000 N. Del Webb Blvd. Sun City AZ 85351

Email - info@scfaith.org

Phone - 623-974-3611

Website - <a href="http://www.scfaith.org/lightbeams-low-vision-support-group/">http://www.scfaith.org/lightbeams-low-vision-support-group/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Sun City

## **Low Vision Support Group - Sierra Vista**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Oscar Yrun Community Center 3020 E. Tacoma St. Sierra Vista AZ 85635

Email - snigs2@juno.com

Phone - 520-458-6441

#### **Area Served**

Sierra Vista

## **Low Vision Support Group - Sun City**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Coca Cola Room at the Madison 18626 N. Spanish Garden Drive Sun City West AZ 85375

#### **Area Served**

Sun City

## Native American 121 Program - Fort Mohave Tribe

## **Contact Information**

Address - 8678 Highway 95 Suite B Mohave Valley AZ 86440

Email - <a href="mailto:fmrehab@frontiernet.net">fmrehab@frontiernet.net</a>

Phone - 928-768-1144

Website - <a href="http://mojaveindiantribe.com/vocational-rehabilitation/">http://mojaveindiantribe.com/vocational-rehabilitation/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Fort Mohave Tribe

#### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

## **Native American 121 Program - The Hopi Nation**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 123 Main Street Kykotsmovi AZ 86039

Email - ESekayumptewa@hopi.nsn.us

Phone - 928-734-2529

Fax - 928-734-2529

#### **Area Served**

Hopi Nation

### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

## Native American 121 Program - The Navajo Nation

## **Contact Information**

## Address - Navajo Nation Office of Special Education and Rehabilitation (OSERS) PO Box 1420 Window Rock AZ 86515

Email - rmtreva@msn.com

Email - pseanez@navajo.org

Phone - 928-871-6338

Phone - 928-871-6993

Toll Free - 866-341-9918

Fax - 928-871-7865

Website - <a href="http://www.osers.navajo-nsn.gov/">http://www.osers.navajo-nsn.gov/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Navajo Nation

#### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

## Native American 121 Program - The Tohono O'Odham Nation

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Tohono O'Odham Vocational Rehabilitation PO Box 100 Sells AZ 85634

Email - sharon.francisco@tonation-nsn.gov

Phone - 520-383-8796

#### **Area Served**

Tohono O'Odham Nation

#### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

## Native American 121 Program - The White Mountain Apache Tribe

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 205 W Fatco Rd PO Box 919 White River AZ 85941

Email - cgriggs@wmat.nsn.us

Phone - 928-338-1791

Phone - 928-338-4551

Fax - 928-338-1085

Website - <a href="http://www.wmat.nsn.us/vocational\_rehab.html">http://www.wmat.nsn.us/vocational\_rehab.html</a>

#### **Area Served**

White Mountain Apache Tribe

#### **Services Provided**

Vocational rehabilitation service for American Indians with disabilities.

#### **Rehabilitation Services Administration**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1789 W. Jefferson Street Phoenix AZ 85007

Phone - 602-542-3332

Toll Free - 800-563-1221

TTY - 855-475-8194

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/arizona-rehabilitation-services">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/arizona-rehabilitation-services</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Administration office

## **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 4222 E. Thomas Rd. Suite 130 Phoenix AZ 85018

Email - mpedregon@saavi.us

Phone - 602-795-0195

Fax - 602-595-6566

Website - <a href="http://www.saavi.us">http://www.saavi.us</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

#### Santa Cruz Association for the Blind

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 382 W. International Nogales AZ 85621

Phone - 520-287-3915

#### **Area Served**

Santa Cruz County

## **Sight and Sound Low Vision Support Group**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2802 E. Devonshire Phoenix AZ 85016

Phone - 602-256-3131

Phone - 602-256-3130

#### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

## **Tucson Society of the Blind (TSB)**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 6565 E. Broadway PO Box 57655 Tucson AZ 85732

Phone - 520-772-4262

Phone - 520-886-1913

Website - http://www.tucsonsocietyoftheblind.org/

#### **Area Served**

**Tucson and Pima County** 

## **Via Linda Senior Center Low Vision Support Group**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 10440 E. Via Linda Scottsdale AZ 85259

Phone - 480-312-8465

Website - <a href="http://www.scottsdaleaz.gov/seniors/social-services">http://www.scottsdaleaz.gov/seniors/social-services</a>

## **Area Served**

Scottsdale

## **Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Chandler-Gilbert, Chandler-Tempe**

## **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 125 E. Elliot Road Chandler AZ 85225

Phone - 480-820-5629

Fax - 602-250-8572

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

#### **Area Served**

Gilbert and Tempe

#### **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

## **Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Flagstaff**

## **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government

supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1701 N. 4th Street Flagstaff AZ 86004

Phone - 928-779-4147

Fax - 855-630-6874

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

#### **Area Served**

Apache County, Coconino County, Navajo County and Yavapai County

## **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

## **Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Phoenix**

## **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages

applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3443 N. Central Ave. Suite 101 Phoenix AZ 85012

Phone - 602-266-9579

Fax - 602-264-7819

TTY - 855-475-8194

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

#### **Area Served**

Phoenix

#### **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

## **Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Prescott Valley**

#### **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational

interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3262 Bob Drive Suite 12 Prescott Valley AZ 86314

Phone - 928-759-1654

Fax - 855-390-5475

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

#### **Area Served**

Apache County, Coconino County, Navajo County and Yavapai County

#### **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

## **Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) - Tucson**

### **Description**

The Vision for the Vocational Rehabilitation program is persons with disabilities becoming economically independent and decreasing or eliminating their need for ongoing government supports through integrated, meaningful, and sustained work. This is achieved through a rehabilitation process which engages applicants and clients fully in actively exploring their vocational interests, abilities, capabilities and service/process options and in

making choices. The VR Program helps people with disabilities become or remain economically independent through work.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 100 North Stone Avenue Suite 500B Tucson AZ 85701

Phone - 520-629-0225

Fax - 855-630-6874

Website - <a href="https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr">https://des.az.gov/services/employment/rehabilitation-services/vocational-rehabilitation-vr</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Pima County** 

#### **Services Provided**

Training to become successfully employed.

#### **Statistical Research**

This category provides links to research and data that generates new knowledge about the efficacy of rehabilitation services, technology and practices used to support improved employment, social inclusion and independent living outcomes for people who are blind/visually impaired (BVI) or BVI with additional disabilities.

## American Foundation for the Blind (AFB)

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2 Penn Plaza Suite 1102 New York NY 10121

Email - afbinfo@afb.net

Phone - 212-502-7600

Toll Free - 800-232-5463

Fax - 888-545-8331

Website - <a href="http://www.afb.org">http://www.afb.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, information clearing house of information related to vision loss, research, publication of scholarly information and statistics, comparisons, ratings and recommendations for assistive technology, books, resources in local communities, and on-line classes. Information related to employment, family support, visual conditions, and braille literacy are relayed through additional websites linked to the AFB home page.

## **Annual Disability Statistics Compendium**

## **Description**

The Rehabilitation Research and Training Center on Disability Statistics and Demographics (StatsRRTC) facilitates evidence-

based decision making in many different service and policy arenas to benefit persons with disabilities, leading to improved social outcomes. Large quantities of survey data and administrative records related to people with disabilities are collected each year. Yet these data lack continuity and are underutilized, leading to missed opportunities to improve the programs and policies that advance the lives of people with disabilities. Policymakers, program administrators, service providers, researchers, advocates for people with disabilities, and people with disabilities and their families need accessible, valid data/statistics to support their decisions related to policy improvements, program administration, service delivery, protection of civil rights, and major life activities. The Center's goal is to support decision making through a variety of integrated research and outreach activities by (a) improving knowledge about and access to existing data, (b) generating the knowledge needed to improve future disability data collection, and (c) strengthening connections between the data from and regarding respondents, researchers, and decision makers. In this way, the Center hopes to support the improvement of service systems that advance the quality of life of people with disabilities.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 10 West Edge Drive, Suite 101 Durham NH 03824

Email - contact.iod@unh.edu

Phone - 603.862.4320

Website - <a href="https://disabilitycompendium.org/">https://disabilitycompendium.org/</a>

Journal of Visual Impairment & Blindness (JVIB)

**Description** 

The Journal of Visual Impairment & Blindness is the essential professional resource for information about visual impairment (that is, blindness or low vision). The international pee-reviewed journal of record in the field, it delivers current research and best practice information, commentary from authoritative experts on critical topics, News From the Field, and a calendar of important events.

#### **Contact Information**

Website - <a href="https://www.afb.org/jvib/jvib\_main.asp">https://www.afb.org/jvib/jvib\_main.asp</a>

## National Research and Training Center on Blindness and Low Vision

## **Description**

The National Research and Training Center on Blindness and Low Vision (NRTC) is located in the historic Industrial Education Building on the campus of Mississippi State University. The NRTC is the only U.S. Department of Health and Human Services-funded center docused on employment outcomes of persons with blindness or low vision. In October 2011, the NRTC marked its 30-year anniversary as a center for applied research focusing on this population.

## **Contact Information**

Address - Mississippi State University Herbert St. Starkville MS 39762

Phone - 662-325-2323

Website - http://www.blind.msstate.edu/about-us/

## **Support Services**

This category provides information on American Sign Language interpreters, personal assistance, technology training and community services, which support the full inclusion of people with sensory disabilities.

## A New Leaf MesaCAN (Community Action Network)

## **Description**

MesaCAN's Community Assistance Program offers financial and case management services to individuals and families who are facing an immediate crisis which impacts their housing, utilities, health and safety. City of Mesa residents apply and are qualified per poverty guidelines and state regulations. Financial coaching is available to help clients learn how to manage their monthly and yearly budgets. Families learn about credit and how to manage financial resources.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 635 East Broadway Mesa AZ 85204

Phone - 480-833-9200

Website - <a href="http://www.turnanewleaf.org/services/mesacan.html">http://www.turnanewleaf.org/services/mesacan.html</a>

#### **Area Served**

Mesa

## **Ability 360 - Yavapai County Office**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 9400 E. Valley Road Prescott Valley AZ 86314

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## Ability360 - Gilbert/Mesa Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1580 N. Fiesta Blvd. #101 Gilbert AZ 85233

Phone - 480-655-9750

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## Ability360 - Glendale Office

### **Contact Information**

Address - 6829 N. 57th Ave. Glendale AZ 85301

Phone - 602-424-4100

Website - http://www.ability360.org

## **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help

consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## Ability360 - Main Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 5025 E. Washington Street Suite 200 Phoenix AZ 85034

Email - info@ability360.org

Phone - 602-256-2245

Toll Free - 800-280-2245

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services,

Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## Ability360 - Pima County Office

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1001 N. Alvernon Way Tucson AZ 85711

Phone - 520-561-8861

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## Ability360 - Pinal-Gila Office

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1419 N. Arizona Blvd Coolidge AZ 85128

Phone - 520-316-4300

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org">http://www.ability360.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## Ability360 - Sports & Fitness Center

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 5031 E. Washington Street Phoenix AZ 85034

Phone - 602-386-4566

Website - <a href="http://www.ability360.org/sports">http://www.ability360.org/sports</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Ability360 (formerly known as the Arizona Bridge to Independent Living - ABIL) advocates personal responsibility - by, and for, people with disabilities - as a means to independence. To help consumers achieve self-sufficiency. Ability360 offers comprehensive programs including: Independent Living Skills Instruction, Information and Referral, Peer Support, Advocacy, Home Modification, Adjustment to Disability Services, Employment Services, Social Security Work Incentives Consulting, Empowering Youth in Transition and Socialization through Recreation.

## **Access Professional Interpreting**

## **Description**

Access offers superior sign language interpreting services for a wide array of settings across the state of Arizona. We have the utmost confidence in our service and are prepared to provide you with the most reliable, efficient, and cost-effective services to meet your communication needs.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 10988 Tempe AZ 85284

Email - requests@apinterpreting.com

Phone - 602-865-9800

Fax - 602-865-9800

Website - <a href="http://www.apinterpreting.com">http://www.apinterpreting.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

#### Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Tactile and non-tactile sign language

## **Area Agency on Aging - Northern Arizona (Navajo Nation)**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 1390 Administration Bldg #2 Window Rock AZ 86515

Phone - 928-729-4520

Fax - 928-871-6793

Website - <a href="http://www.naaa.navajo-nsn.gov/">http://www.naaa.navajo-nsn.gov/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Navajo Nation

## Area Agency on Aging - Tribal Regions, Inter-Tribal Council of Arizona, Inc. (ITCA AAA)

### **Contact Information**

Address - 2214 N. Central Ave. Suite 100 Phoenix AZ 85004

Phone - 602-307-1996

Phone - 602-258-4822

Fax - 602-258-4825

Website - <a href="http://itcaonline.com/?page\_id=793">http://itcaonline.com/?page\_id=793</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Arizona Department of Education - Parent Information Network**

## **Description**

The Arizona Department of Education (ADE) partners with Raising Special Kids (RSK) to strengthen and improve the delivery of parent training and assistance in special education so that parents of children with the full range of disabilities understand their roles and responsibilities in special education and increase their knowledge and skills for participation and decision-making in special education.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3300 N. Central Avenue Phoenix AZ 85012

Email - ESSInbox@azed.gov

Phone - 602-542-4013

Fax - 602-542-5404

Website - <a href="http://www.azed.gov/special-education/parent-information-network/">http://www.azed.gov/special-education/parent-information-network/</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Special Education assistance documents on a variety of topics Connection to local, regional and national disability resources Regional support teams in Northern Arizona, Central Arizona and Southern Arizona A toll-free help line (1-888-877-5910) for parents staffed by trained and knowledgeable specialists All information, training and support provided in English and in Spanish Support to families of diverse culture, structure and backgrounds All services and supports provided at no cost to parents and family members

## **Arizona Department of Health Services**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 150 N. 18th Avenue Phoenix AZ 85007

Phone - 602-542-1025

Fax - 602-542-0883

Website - <a href="http://www.azdhs.gov">http://www.azdhs.gov</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Health Care, Vital Records, Public Health Services, Behavioral Health Services, Licensing

## **Arizona Freelance Interpreting Services**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 3296 Chandler AZ 85244

Email - azterps2@gmail.com

Phone - 480-595-9515

Phone - 602-476-2697

Phone - 623-444-5546

Fax - 480-595-9516

Website - http://www.azflis.com

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Computer Aided Real Time Interpreting, Video Remote Interpreting, Legal Interpreting, Oral Interpreting, Tactile Interpreting

## **Arizona I.D. Cards, Arizona Department of Transportation Motor Vehicle Division**

## **Contact Information**

Phone - 602-255-0072 Phoenix

Toll Free (Arizona Only) - 800-251-5866

Phone - 520-629-9808 Tucson

Website - <a href="http://www.dmv.org/az-arizona/id-cards.php">http://www.dmv.org/az-arizona/id-cards.php</a>

### **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Arizona Interpreting Service, Inc**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 4425 E Agave Road Suite 120 Phoenix AZ 85044

Email - Front-office@arizonainterpretingservice.com

Phone - 480-961-7331

Website - http://www.arizonainterpretingservice.com

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Tactile and Non-Tactile Sign Language Interpreting

# AT&T Customer Support for Disability and Aging Customers Contact Information

Toll Free - 866-241-6568 Wireless Assistance

TTY - 866-241-6567 Wireless Assistance

Toll Free - 800-772-3140 Wireline Assistance

TTY - 800-651-5111 Wireline Assistance

Website - <a href="http://www.wireless.att.com/learn/articles-resources/disability-resources/nccd.jsp">http://www.wireless.att.com/learn/articles-resources/disability-resources/nccd.jsp</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

## **AUDIENT Alliance Epic Hearing HealthCare**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3191 W. Temple Ave. Suite 200 Pomona CA 91768

Email - hear@epichearing.com

Toll Free - 866-956-5400 Ext. 2

Website - <a href="http://www.audientalliance.org/patient/application.php">http://www.audientalliance.org/patient/application.php</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Hearing aids for low income families and individuals

## **Blue Sky Designs**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 2637 27th Ave., Suite 209 Minneapolis MN 55406

Phone - 612-724-7002

Toll Free - 888-724-7002

Fax - 888-311-4435

Website - <a href="http://www.mountnmover.com">http://www.mountnmover.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

### **Services Provided**

Ergonomic solutions for those with and without disabilities

## **CenturyLink Center for Customers with Disabilities**

## **Contact Information**

Address - P.O.Box 2670 Omaha NE 68103

Toll Free - 800-244-1111

TTY - 800-244-1111

Fax - 866-826-4839

Website -

http://www.centurylink.com/aboutus/community/disabled/

## **Area Served**

Statewide

## **City of Glendale - Community Action Program (CAP)**

## **Contact Information**

Address - City of Glendale City Hall 5850 W Glendale Avenue, Suite B51 Glendale AZ 85301

Phone - 623-930-2854

TTY - 800-367-8939

Fax - 623-930-2141

Website - http://www.glendaleaz.com/CAP/

#### **Area Served**

Glendale resident

## **City of Phoenix Human Services Department - Community Services - John F. Long Family Services Center**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3454 N. 51st Ave. Phoenix AZ 85031

Phone - 602-262-6510

Website -

https://www.phoenix.gov/humanservices/programs/emergency

#### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

## **City of Phoenix Human Services Department - Community Services - Phoenix City Hall**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 200 W. Washington St. 18th Floor Phoenix AZ 85003

Phone - 602-262-6666

Fax - 602-534-2092

Website - <a href="https://www.phoenix.gov/humanservices">https://www.phoenix.gov/humanservices</a>

#### **Area Served**

Phoenix

## **City of Phoenix Human Services Department - Community Services - Sunnyslope Family Services Center**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 914 W. Hatcher Road Phoenix AZ 85021

Phone - 602-495-5229

Website -

https://www.phoenix.gov/humanservices/programs/emergency

## **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

**City of Phoenix Human Services Department - Community Services - Travis L. Williams Family Services Center** 

## **Contact Information**

Address - 4732 S. Central Ave. Phoenix AZ 85040

Phone - 602-534-4732

Website -

https://www.phoenix.gov/humanservices/programs/emergency

#### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

## **Coconino County Community Services Department (CCCSD)**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2625 N. King St. Flagstaff AZ 86004

Phone - 928-679-7455

Toll Free - 866-822-9298

Fax - 928-679-7461

Website - <a href="http://www.coconino.az.gov/index.aspx?nid=143">http://www.coconino.az.gov/index.aspx?nid=143</a>

## **Area Served**

Coconino County

## **Coconino County Community Services Department (CCCSD) Page Office**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 467 Vista Avenue PO Box 970 Page AZ 86040

Phone - 928-645-3105

Fax - 928-645-1836

Website - <a href="http://www.coconino.az.gov/index.aspx?nid=143">http://www.coconino.az.gov/index.aspx?nid=143</a>

#### **Area Served**

Coconino County

## **Community Action Human Resources Agency (CAHRA)**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 109 N. Sunshine Blvd. Eloy AZ 85131

Email - cahra@cahrapinal.org

Phone - 520-466-1112

Toll Free - 877-472-2472

Fax - 520-466-0013

Website - <a href="http://www.pinalresources.org">http://www.pinalresources.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Apache Junction, Arizona City, Casa Grande, Coolidge,11 Mile Corner, Eloy, Florence, Gold Canyon, Hidden Valley, Kearny, La Palma, Mammoth, Maricopa, Oracle, Picacho, Queen Creek (Pinal County only), Randolph, Red Rock, San Manuel, Stanfield, Superior, Toltec, Valley Farms and all of Pinal County

## **Cox Communications Customer Services**

### **Contact Information**

Phone - 623-594-1000 Phoenix

Phone - 520-884-0133 Tucson

Toll Free - 800-229-6542

Website - <a href="https://www.cox.com">https://www.cox.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Davo Services, LLC**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 28022 N. Sierra Sky Drive Peoria AZ 85383

Email - Rob@davoservices.com

Email - request@davoservices.com

Phone - 623-505-7292

## **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

American Sign Language

## Ear Foundation of Arizona, The

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 326 E. Coronado Road Suite 203 Phoenix AZ 85004

Email - Melissa@earfoundationaz.com

Phone - 602-535-5566

Fax - 602-603-2481

Website - <a href="https://www.earfoundationaz.com/">https://www.earfoundationaz.com/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Phoenix and surrounding area

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Education, Prevention, Intervention, and Hearing Aids

## **East Valley Adult Resources**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 45 W. University Mesa AZ 85201

Email - info@evadultresources.org

Phone - 480-964-9014

Website - <a href="http://www.evadultresources.org/">http://www.evadultresources.org/</a>

## **Area Served**

Mesa, Apache Junction and Chandler

#### **Services Provided**

In home volunteer services for independent living.

#### **Eldercare Locator**

#### **Contact Information**

Email - eldercarelocator@n4a.org

Toll Free - 800-677-1116

Website - http://www.eldercare.gov/Eldercare.NET/Public/

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

## Elite Community Services, LLC - Coconino County

## **Contact Information**

Address - 2501 N. 4th Street Suite 12 Flagstaff AZ 86004

Email - coconino@ecsaz.org

Phone - 928-310-4966

Website - <a href="http://www.ecsaz.org">http://www.ecsaz.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Coconino County

## **Services Provided**

#### Habilitation

## Elite Community Services, LLC - Corporate Office

## **Contact Information**

Address - 3651 E. Baseline Rd. Suite E-222 Gilbert AZ 85234

Email - hcbs@ecsaz.org

Phone - 480-558-1275

Fax - 480-558-1276

Toll Free - 888-558-1275

Website - <a href="http://www.ecsaz.org">http://www.ecsaz.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Gilbert

## **Services Provided**

Habilitation

## **Elite Community Services, LLC - Tucson Office**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 2030 N. Forbes Blvd Suite 105 Tucson AZ 85745

Phone - 520-624-7336

Fax - 520-623-7781

Toll Free - 888-558-1275

Website - <a href="http://www.ecsaz.org">http://www.ecsaz.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Tucson

### **Services Provided**

Habilitation

## Elite Community Services, LLC - Yavapai County

### **Contact Information**

Address - Prescott AZ

Email - yavapaiecs@mail.com

Phone - 928-607-0047

Toll Free - 888-558-1275

Website - http://www.ecsaz.org

## **Area Served**

Yavapai County

## **Services Provided**

Habilitation

## Elite Community Services, LLC - Yuma Office

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1455 S. 4th Ave. Suite 4 Yuma AZ 85364

Email - yuma@ecsaz.org

Phone - 928-783-4069

Fax - 928-783-4313

Website - <a href="http://www.ecsaz.org">http://www.ecsaz.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Yuma

### **Services Provided**

Habilitation

## **EyeCare America**

## **Contact Information**

Email - eyecareamerica@aao.org

Toll Free - 877-887-6327

Fax - 415-561-8567

Website - <a href="http://www.aao.org/eyecare-america">http://www.aao.org/eyecare-america</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## Finger Works, Inc

### **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 30357 Mesa AZ 85275

Email - Info@Finger-Works.com

Phone - 623-262-2577

Fax - 602-504-0708

Website - <a href="http://www.finger-works.com/">http://www.finger-works.com/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Tactile and Non-Tactile Sign Language Interpreting

## Foundation for Senior Living Northwest Valley Community Action Program (CAP)

## **Contact Information**

Address - 8335 West Jefferson Peoria AZ 85380

Phone - 623-979-3911

Website - <a href="http://www.fsl.org/nutritious-meals/community-action-programs">http://www.fsl.org/nutritious-meals/community-action-programs</a>

#### **Area Served**

Peoria

## Foundation for Senior Living Wickenburg Community Action Program (CAP)

## **Contact Information**

Address - 255 North Washington Wickenburg AZ 85390

Phone - 928-684-7894

Website - <a href="http://www.fsl.org/nutritious-meals/community-action-programs">http://www.fsl.org/nutritious-meals/community-action-programs</a>

#### **Area Served**

Wickenburg

## **Gila County Community Services Division Community Action Program (CAP)**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 5515 South Apache Avenue Suite 200 Globe AZ 85501

Phone - 928-425-7631

Fax - 928-425-9468

Website -

http://www.gilacountyaz.gov/government/community/community\_action\_program.php

## **Area Served**

Gila County

## Gila County Community Services Division Community Action Program (CAP)

### **Contact Information**

Address - 107 W. Frontier Suite C Payson AZ 85541

Phone - 928-474-1759

Fax - 928-468-8056

Website -

<a href="http://www.gilacountyaz.gov/government/community/community\_action\_program.php">http://www.gilacountyaz.gov/government/community/community\_action\_program.php</a>

#### **Area Served**

Gila County

## **Hands Accessing Reliable Interpreting**

## **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 7146 Chandler AZ 85246

Toll Free - 877-467-4877

Phone - 480-636-1511

Fax - 480-786-8193

Website - <a href="http://www.askharis.com">http://www.askharis.com</a>

## **Area Served**

#### Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

American Sign Language

# Hands On Video Relay Services, Inc, a division of Purple Contact Information

Address - 595 Menlo Dr Rocklin CA 95765

Email - support@purple.us

Toll Free - 877-885-3172 Customer Care

Toll Free - 800-900-9478 Headquarters

Website - <a href="http://www.purplevrs.com/">http://www.purplevrs.com/</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Video Relay Services, Text Relay, On Site Interpreting, Video Remote Interpreting

## **Lions Sight & Hearing Foundation**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 3427 N. 32nd St Phoenix AZ 85018

Email - board@ls-hf.org

Phone - 602-954-1723

Fax - 602-954-1768

Website - <a href="http://lions-sight-and-hearing-foundation.org/">http://lions-sight-and-hearing-foundation.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Maricopa County Human Services Department**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 234 N. Central Ave Suite 3000 Phoenix AZ 85008

Phone - 602-506-5911

Fax - 602-506-8789

Website - <a href="http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx">http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx</a>

## **Area Served**

Maricopa County

## Maricopa County Human Services Department Avondale Community Action Program (CAP)

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1007 S. 3rd St. Avondale AZ 85323

Email - familyservices@avondale.org

Phone - 623-333-2703

Fax - 623-333-0270

Website - <a href="http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx">http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx</a>

#### **Area Served**

Maricopa County

## Maricopa County Human Services Department Buckeye Community Action Program (CAP)

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 303 E Pima St Gila Bend AZ 85337

Phone - 928-683-6502

Website - <a href="http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx">http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx</a>

## **Area Served**

Maricopa County

## Maricopa County Human Services Department Gila Bend Community Action Program (CAP)

## **Contact Information**

Address - 303 E. Pima St Gila Bend AZ 85337

Phone - 928-683-6502

Website - <a href="http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx">http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx</a>

#### **Area Served**

Maricopa County

## Maricopa County Human Services Department Guadalupe Community Action Program (CAP)

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 9241 S Avenida De Yaqui Guadalupe AZ 85283

Phone - 480-730-3093

Website - <a href="http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx">http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx</a>

### **Area Served**

Maricopa County

## Maricopa County Human Services Department Scottsdale Community Action Program (CAP)

## **Contact Information**

Address - 7375 E 2nd Street Scottsdale AZ 85251

Phone - 480-312-2323

Website - <a href="http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx">http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx</a>

#### **Area Served**

Maricopa County

## Maricopa County Human Services Department South East Valley Community Action Program (CAP)

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 345 S. California St Chandler AZ 85225

Phone - 480-963-4321

Website - <a href="http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx">http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx</a>

## **Area Served**

Maricopa County

## Maricopa County Human Services Department South East Valley Community Action Program (CAP)

## **Contact Information**

Address - 132 W. Bruce St. Gilbert AZ 85233

Phone - 480-892-5331

Website - <a href="http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx">http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx</a>

#### **Area Served**

Maricopa County

## Maricopa County Human Services Department Tempe Community Action Program (CAP)

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2150 E. Orange St Tempe AZ 85281

Phone - 480-350-5890

Website - <a href="http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx">http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx</a>

#### **Area Served**

Maricopa County

## Maricopa County Human Services Department Tolleson Community Action Program (CAP)

## **Contact Information**

Address - 9555 W. Van Buren St. Tolleson AZ 85353

Email - <u>imontoya@tollesonaz.org</u>

Phone - 623-936-2760

Website - <a href="http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx">http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/Divisions/Community-Services.aspx</a>

### **Area Served**

## Maricopa County

## Martin, Karla M

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 24 W. Camelback Road, Suite A-605 Phoenix AZ 85013

Email - karla.martin@cox.net

Phone - 602-266-1114

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Communication Access Realtime Translation (CART)

## **Midwestern University Dental Institute**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 5855 Utopia Road Glendale AZ 85308

Phone - 623-537-6000

Website - <a href="http://www.mwuclinics.com/az/di">http://www.mwuclinics.com/az/di</a>

#### **Area Served**

Glendale

#### **Services Provided**

Dental care

## **Midwestern University Eye Institute**

### **Contact Information**

Address - 5865 Utopia Road Glendale AZ 85308

Phone - 623-537-6000

Website - http://www.mwuclinics.com/az/ei

#### **Area Served**

Glendale

#### **Services Provided**

Low Vision Exam, Note: all treatment is provided by student and attending doctor.

## **Midwestern University Multispecialty**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 19389 N 59th Ave Glendale AZ 85308

Phone - 623-537-6000

Website - http://www.mwuclinics.com/az/ms

## **Area Served**

#### Glendale

#### Services Provided

Family Medicine, foot and ankle care, Osteopathic Manipulation, Pharmacology, Women's Health, and Clinical Psychology

## Northern Arizona Council Of Governments (NACOG) Apache County Community Action Program (CAP)

## **Description**

Community Action Programs serve low income and economically disadvantaged individuals and families by providing access to programs that encourage self-sufficiency and help people move out of poverty.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 119 East Aspen Avenue Flagstaff AZ 86001

Email - <a href="mailto:nacog@nacog.org">nacog@nacog.org</a>

Phone - 928-774-1895

Fax - 928-773-1135

Website - <a href="https://nacog.org">https://nacog.org</a>

## **Area Served**

**Apache County** 

## Northern Arizona Council Of Governments (NACOG) Community Action Program (CAP)

## **Description**

Community Action Programs serve low income and economically disadvantaged individuals and families by providing access to programs that encourage self-sufficiency and help people move out of poverty.

### **Contact Information**

Address - 119 East Aspen Avenue Flagstaff AZ 86001

Email - <a href="mailto:nacog@nacog.org">nacog@nacog.org</a>

Phone - 928-774-1895

Fax - 928-773-1135

Website - <a href="https://nacog.org">https://nacog.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Apache County, Coconino County, Navajo County and Yavapai County

## Northern Arizona Council Of Governments (NACOG) Yavapai County Community Action Program (CAP)

## **Description**

Community Action Programs serve low income and economically disadvantaged individuals and families by providing access to programs that encourage self-sufficiency and help people move out of poverty.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 119 East Aspen Avenue Flagstaff AZ 86001

Email - <a href="mailto:nacog@nacog.org">nacog@nacog.org</a>

Phone - 928-774-1895

Fax - 928-556-9142

Website - <a href="https://nacog.org">https://nacog.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Yavapai County

## Northern Arizona Council Of Governments (NACOG) Yavapai County Community Action Program (CAP)

## **Description**

Community Action Programs serve low income and economically disadvantaged individuals and families by providing access to programs that encourage self-sufficiency and help people move out of poverty.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 221 North Marina Street Suite 201 Prescott AZ 86302

Email - nacog@nacog.org

Phone - 928-308-2988

Website - https://nacog.org

## **Area Served**

Yavapai County

## **Our Family Services**

## **Description**

Our Family Services provides shelter and support to homeless children, youth and families. We promote peace and understanding by helping people talk to each other. We help people learn to be better parents, improve their lives, their relationships, and build stronger families. We help elders and adults with disabilities live safely and with dignity in their own homes.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2590 N. Alvernon Way Tucson AZ 85712

Email - info@ourfamilyservices.org

Phone - 520-323-1708

Fax - 520-325-8841

Website - <a href="http://www.ourfamilyservices.org/">http://www.ourfamilyservices.org/</a>

## **Area Served**

**Pima County** 

## **Our Family Services**

## **Description**

Our Family Services provides shelter and support to homeless children, youth and families. We promote peace and

understanding by helping people talk to each other. We help people learn to be better parents, improve their lives, their relationships, and build stronger families. We help elders and adults with disabilities live safely and with dignity in their own homes.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3830 East Bellevue Street Tucson AZ 85716

Email - info@ourfamilyservices.org

Phone - 520-323-1708

Fax - 520-323-9077

Website - <a href="http://www.ourfamilyservices.org/">http://www.ourfamilyservices.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Pima County

# People Who Care - Chino Valley United Methodist Church Contact Information

Address - 735 East Road 1 South Chino Valley AZ 86323

Email - cvpwc1@gmail.com

Phone - 928-636-3295

Website - http://www.peoplewhocareaz.com

## **Area Served**

Chino Valley

# People Who Care - Prescott United Methodist Church Contact Information

Address - 505 W Gurley St PO Box 12977 Prescott AZ 86301

Email - peoplewhocareaz@gmail.com

Email - ppwc@cableone.net

Phone - 928-445-2480

Website - <a href="http://www.peoplewhocareaz.com">http://www.peoplewhocareaz.com</a>

### **Area Served**

Prescott and Prescott Valley

## **People Who Care - Weaver Mountains Office**

## **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 484 Yarnell AZ 85362

Email - pwcwm@yahoo.com

Phone - 928-231-9341

Website - <a href="http://www.peoplewhocareaz.com">http://www.peoplewhocareaz.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Yavapai County

## **Pima County Community Action Program (CAP)**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 177 N. Church Ave. Suite 800 Tucson AZ 85701

Phone - 520-327-9547

Toll Free - 800-922-1447

Fax - 520-884-0992

#### **Area Served**

Pima County

#### **Prevent Blindness**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 211 West Wacker Drive Suite 1700 Chicago IL 60606

Email - info@preventblindness.org

Toll Free - 800-331-2020

Website - <a href="http://www.preventblindness.org/">http://www.preventblindness.org/</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Professional Court Interpreting and Translation Services**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 11581 W. Cocopah St Avondale AZ 85323

Email - Gloria@pci-interpreters.com

Phone - 623-873-6154

Fax - 623-873-4264

Website - http://www.pci-interpreters.com

#### **Area Served**

Statwide

#### **Services Provided**

American Sign Language

## **Social Security Administration - Benefits for People with Disabilities**

#### **Contact Information**

Toll Free - 800-772-1213

TTY - 800-325-0778

Website - <a href="https://www.ssa.gov/disability/">https://www.ssa.gov/disability/</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Southeastern Arizona Community Action Program (SEACAP) Administrative Office**

## **Description**

Community Action Programs serve low income and economically disadvantaged individuals and families by providing access to programs that encourage self-sufficiency and help people move out of poverty.

### **Contact Information**

Address - 283 W. 5th Street Safford AZ 85546

Email - sacacti1001@qwestoffice.net

Phone - 928-428-2872

Toll Free - 800-293-1144

Fax - 928-428-1559

Website - <a href="http://www.seacapaz.com/home.html">http://www.seacapaz.com/home.html</a>

## **Area Served**

**Graham County and Greenlee County** 

## **Southeastern Arizona Community Action Program (SEACAP) Graham County**

## **Description**

Community Action Programs serve low income and economically disadvantaged individuals and families by providing access to programs that encourage self-sufficiency and help people move out of poverty.

## **Contact Information**

Address - 283 W. 5th Street Safford AZ 85546

Email - saffordcap@qwestoffice.net

Phone - 928-428-2872

Toll Free - 800-293-1144

Fax - 928-428-1559

Website - <a href="http://www.seacapaz.com/home.html">http://www.seacapaz.com/home.html</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Graham County** 

# **Southeastern Arizona Community Action Program (SEACAP) Greenlee County**

## **Description**

Community Action Programs serve low income and economically disadvantaged individuals and families by providing access to programs that encourage self-sufficiency and help people move out of poverty.

### **Contact Information**

Address - 100 Colorado Blvd Clifton AZ 85533

Email - saffordcap@qwestoffice.net

Phone - 928-865-3214

Fax - 928-428-1159

Website - http://www.seacapaz.com/home.html

#### **Area Served**

**Greenlee County** 

# Southeastern Arizona Community Action Program (SEACAP) Northern Cochise County

## **Description**

Community Action Programs serve low income and economically disadvantaged individuals and families by providing access to programs that encourage self-sufficiency and help people move out of poverty.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 101 S. Railroad Ave Ste A Wilcox AZ 85643

Email - willcoxseacap@qwestoffice.net

Phone - 520-384-3120

Fax - 520-384-0038

Website - http://www.seacapaz.com/home.html

## **Area Served**

**Cochise County** 

# **Southeastern Arizona Community Action Program (SEACAP) Santa Cruz County**

# **Description**

Community Action Programs serve low income and economically disadvantaged individuals and families by providing access to programs that encourage self-sufficiency and help people move out of poverty.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 490 N. Chenoweth Avenue Nogales AZ 85621

Email - nogalescap@qwestoffice.net

Phone - 520-287-5066

Fax - 520-287-4796

Website - <a href="http://www.seacapaz.com/home.html">http://www.seacapaz.com/home.html</a>

#### **Area Served**

Santa Cruz County

# **Southeastern Arizona Community Action Program (SEACAP) Southern Cochise County**

## **Description**

Community Action Programs serve low income and economically disadvantaged individuals and families by providing access to programs that encourage self-sufficiency and help people move out of poverty.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1326 Hwy 92 Suite 11 Bisbee AZ 85621

Email - bisbeecap@qwestoffice.net

Phone - 520-432-5401

Fax - 520-432-4808

Website - <a href="http://www.seacapaz.com/home.html">http://www.seacapaz.com/home.html</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Cochise County** 

# **Starkey Hearing Foundation/Hear Now**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 6700 Washington Ave South Eden Prairie MN 55344

Email - info@starkeyfoundation.org

Toll Free - 866-354-3254 Main Office

Toll Free - 800-328-8602 Hear Now

Fax - 952-828-6900

Website - <a href="https://www.starkeyhearingfoundation.org/">https://www.starkeyhearingfoundation.org/</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Research, Education, Hearing Aids

## Starkey Hearing Foundation/Hear Now - West Coast Office

### **Contact Information**

Address - 9440 Santa Monica Blvd Ste 708 Beverly Hills CA 90210

Email - info@starkeyfoundation.org

Phone - 310-691-1411

Fax - 310-691-1450

Website - <a href="https://www.starkeyhearingfoundation.org/">https://www.starkeyhearingfoundation.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Research, Education, Hearing Aids

# **Valley Center of the Deaf**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 5025 E. Washington St. Phoenix AZ 85034

Email - interpreting@vcdaz.org

Phone - 602-267-1921

Website - <a href="http://www.vcdaz.org/">http://www.vcdaz.org/</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, Interpreter, Tactile and Non-Tactile Sign Language Interpreting, Independent Living Skills, Educational Support, Tutoring, Orientation and Mobility Training, Vocational Evaluation and Situational Assessment

# **Vision Service Plan (VSP) Sight for Students**

#### **Contact Information**

Toll Free - 800-290-4964

Website - <a href="https://vspglobal.com/cms/vspglobal-outreach/gift-certificates.html">https://vspglobal.com/cms/vspglobal-outreach/gift-certificates.html</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Eye exam and eye glasses for children 18 yrs old and younger.

# Western Arizona Council of Governments (WACOG) Community Action Program (CAP) La Paz County

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1713 Kofa Suite D Parker AZ 85344

Phone - 928-669-9496

Fax - 928-669-9466

Website - <a href="http://www.wacog.com/community\_action\_agency.html">http://www.wacog.com/community\_action\_agency.html</a>

#### **Area Served**

La Paz County

# Western Arizona Council of Governments (WACOG) Community Action Program (CAP) La Paz County

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 305 N Plymouth Ave Quartzsite AZ 85346

Phone - 928-669-9496

Fax - 928-669-9466

Website - <a href="http://www.wacog.com/community\_action\_agency.html">http://www.wacog.com/community\_action\_agency.html</a>

## **Area Served**

La Paz County

# Western Arizona Council of Governments (WACOG) Community Action Program (CAP) Mohave County

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1984 Hwy. 95 Suite 4 Bullhead City AZ 86442

Phone - 928-753-3663

Fax - 928-753-7038

Website - <a href="http://www.wacog.com/community\_action\_agency.html">http://www.wacog.com/community\_action\_agency.html</a>

#### **Area Served**

Mohave County

# Western Arizona Council of Governments (WACOG) Community Action Program (CAP) Mohave County

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 208 N 4th St. Kingman AZ 86401

Phone - 928-753-6247

Fax - 928-753-7038

Website - http://www.wacog.com/community\_action\_agency.html

#### **Area Served**

**Mohave County** 

# Western Arizona Council of Governments (WACOG) Community Action Program (CAP) Mohave County

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 232 London Bridge Road Lake Havasu AZ 86403

Phone - 928-680-7978

Website - <a href="http://www.wacog.com/community\_action\_agency.html">http://www.wacog.com/community\_action\_agency.html</a>

## **Area Served**

Mohave County

# Western Arizona Council of Governments (WACOG) Community Action Program (CAP) Yuma County

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1235 S. Redondo Center Drive Yuma AZ 85365

Phone - 928-782-1886

Fax - 928-329-4248

Website - http://www.wacog.com/community\_action\_agency.html

#### **Area Served**

Yuma County

## Zenni Optical, Inc.

#### **Contact Information**

Email - service@zennioptical.com

Toll Free - 800-211-2105

Fax - 415-883-7020

Website - http://www.zennioptical.com/

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Discounted eye glasses and sun glasses.

# **Technology**

This category provides information on adaptive technology resources including training, tutorials and software and hardware suppliers.

#### **AM West Video**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3821 E. Wier Ave Phoenix AZ 85040

Email - <u>amwestvideo@yahoo.com</u>

Phone - 602-437-8177

Fax - 602-437-4861

## **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

## **Services Provided**

Closed circuit television (CCTV) repair

# **American Foundation for the Blind (AFB)**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2 Penn Plaza Suite 1102 New York NY 10121

Email - afbinfo@afb.net

Phone - 212-502-7600

Toll Free - 800-232-5463

Fax - 888-545-8331

Website - <a href="http://www.afb.org">http://www.afb.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Advocacy, information clearing house of information related to vision loss, research, publication of scholarly information and statistics, comparisons, ratings and recommendations for assistive technology, books, resources in local communities, and on-line classes. Information related to employment, family support, visual conditions, and braille literacy are relayed through additional websites linked to the AFB home page.

# **American Thermoform Corporation**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1758 Brackett Street LaVerne CA 91750

Email - sales@americanthermoform.com

Phone - 909-593-6711

Toll Free - 800-331-3676

Fax - 909-593-8001

Website - <a href="http://www.americanthermoform.com">http://www.americanthermoform.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

#### **Services Provided**

Braille and Tactile products

# **AppleVis**

# **Description**

A community-powered website for blind and low-vision users of Apple's range of Mac computers, the iPhone, iPad, iPod Touch, Apple TV and Apple Watch. AppleVis strives to empower the community by offering multiple pathways to access and share relevant and useful information. As a community, we seek to encourage and support people in exploring the many ways in which Apple products and related applications can offer opportunities to the vision-impaired for personal enrichment, independence and empowerment. AppleVis also offers resources and mechanisms for raising awareness of the accessibility of Apple products and related applications, and for promoting further advancement in accessibility.

## **Contact Information**

Website - <a href="https://applevis.com/">https://applevis.com/</a>

# **Arizona Center for the Blind and Visually Impaired (ACBVI)**

# **Description**

Independent living, employment preparation, comprehensive services, computer training using adaptive/access software

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3100 E. Roosevelt Phoenix AZ 85008

Email - info@acbvi.org

Phone - 602-273-7411, ext. 109

Fax - 602-273-7410

Website - http://www.acbvi.org

## **Area Served**

Maricopa County

# Arizona Technology Access Program (AzTAP), Institute for Human Development

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 300 W. Clarendon Ave. Suite 475 Phoenix AZ 85013

Phone - 602-728-9534

Toll Free - 800-477-9921

Fax - 602-728-9535

Website - http://www.aztap.org

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Provides awareness of, access to and acquisition of assistive technology

## **Burton Barr Central Library Accessibility Services Center**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1221 N. Central Phoenix AZ 85004

Phone - 602-262-4636

TTY - 602-254-8205

Phone - 602-261-8690

Fax - 602-534-4520

Website -

https://www.phoenixpubliclibrary.org/ServicesForYou/Accessibility Center

## **Area Served**

Phoenix

## **Services Provided**

Assistive Technology Workstations, Large Type Books by Mail, Public TTY with payphone, Videophone, Large Type Periodicals, Books in Braille, Descriptive Video Service Videos, adaptive workstations and embossers available for use

## **Computers for the Blind**

## **Description**

Computers for the Blind (CFTB) is a Non-Profit, volunteer organization devoted to providing computers to persons who are blind or visually impaired. It is our hope that each person who is visually impaired may experience the information age in a positive and productive manner. We refurbish donated computers and provide accessibility software for our clients.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1201 S. Sherman Street Suite 204 Richardson TX 75081

Email - info@computersfortheblind.net

Phone - 214-340-6328

Website - <a href="https://www.computersfortheblind.net/">https://www.computersfortheblind.net/</a>

## **Desert Low Vision Services**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1645 N. Alvernon Way Suite 2 Tucson AZ 85712

Email - info@desertlowvision.com

Phone - 520-881-3439

Fax - 520-881-3482

Website - <a href="http://www.desertlowvision.com">http://www.desertlowvision.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Daily living aids

# **Digital Apex**

#### **Contact Information**

Email - mark@mydigitalapex.com

Phone - 480-286-6537

Website - <a href="http://www.mydigitalapex.com">http://www.mydigitalapex.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

## **Services Provided**

Sale, Service, Assessment and Instruction in adaptive/access software and hardware

# **DS** International, Inc.

# **Contact Information**

Address - 3715 W Paradise Lane Building B Phoenix AZ 85053

Email - dsi-ha\_service@dsi-usa.com

Email - support@DSI-USA.com

Phone - 602-548-7003

Toll Free - 877-548-7003

Fax - 602-548-7004

Website - <a href="http://www.dsi-usa.com">http://www.dsi-usa.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

#### **Services Provided**

**Independent Living Products** 

## Flying Blind

# **Description**

Flying Blind. LLC is a US-Based (Ohio) Limited Liability Company whose mission is to empower persons who are vision impaired with the necessary Adaptive Technology Solutions to make them independent and efficient in unlimited capacities. Flying Blind, LLC's founder, Mr. Larry L. Lewis, Jr., has over fifteen years of practical experience serving the Adaptive Technology Industry in a variety of capacities which include domestic and international product management and sales management roles with companies that have rich histories in developing speech and Braille solutions for the Adaptive Technology Industry.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 955 Pembrook Road Cleveland Heights OH 44121

Email - <u>Larry.Lewis@Flying-Blind.com</u>

Phone - (216) 381-8107

Website - <a href="http://www.flying-blind.com/index.html">http://www.flying-blind.com/index.html</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Adaptive technology, Assistive technology

# Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Del E. Webb Campus

# **Description**

The Foundation for Blind Children serves the blind and visually impaired of all ages, from birth to currently 102 years old. As the only agency of its kind in Arizona, the Foundation for Blind Children is an essential resource to families and children with blindness or low vision.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1234 East Northern Ave. Phoenix AZ 85020

Email - info@seeitourway.org

Toll Free - 800-322-4870

Phone - 602-331-1470

Fax - 602-678-5803

Fax - 602-678-5819

Website - <a href="http://www.seeitourway.org/">http://www.seeitourway.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Phoenix

#### **Services Provided**

Educational programs, independent living, employment preparation, training in assists technology

# Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) East Campus

# **Description**

The Foundation for Blind Children serves the blind and visually impaired of all ages, from birth to currently 102 years old. As the only agency of its kind in Arizona, the Foundation for Blind Children is an essential resource to families and children with blindness or low vision.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Floye Steele Center 2005 North 91st Place Chandler AZ 85224

Email - info@seeitourway.org

Toll Free - 800-322-4870

Phone - 602-331-1470

Website - <a href="http://www.seeitourway.org/">http://www.seeitourway.org/</a>

## **Area Served**

Chandler

#### **Services Provided**

Educational programs, independent living, employment preparation, training in assists technology

# Foundation for Blind Children (FBC) Swift Campus

# **Description**

The Foundation for Blind Children serves the blind and visually impaired of all ages, from birth to currently 102 years old. As the only agency of its kind in Arizona, the Foundation for Blind Children is an essential resource to families and children with blindness or low vision.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2430 South 75th Avenue Phoenix AZ 85043

Email - info@seeitourway.org

Toll Free - 800-322-4870

Phone - 602-331-1470

Website - <a href="http://www.seeitourway.org/">http://www.seeitourway.org/</a>

## **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

## **Services Provided**

Educational programs, independent living, employment preparation, training in assists technology

# **Gateway for the Blind**

## **Description**

We offer to you the very best in adaptive technology training. Our professional staff is equipped to give you a full line of service for your computer needs. We also offer computer repair and data retrieval service. As a full service company, each one of our staff members can perform evaluations on your adaptive technology needs and help to determine the best solution to help achieve your goal. Gateway For the Blind offers a wide variety of adaptive technology resources to the blind community in Missouri and the nation. Since 1995, we have served over 500 visually impaired clients nationwide.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - P.O. Box 515 St. Clair MO 63077

Email - <u>Denny@GatewayForTheBlind.Com</u>

Phone - 636-428-1500

Fax - 314-558-0298

Website - <a href="http://www.gatewayfortheblind.com/">http://www.gatewayfortheblind.com/</a>

## **Services Provided**

Our training includes, but is not limited to, • Screen reading software; (Jaws, Window-Eyes) • Screen magnification; (Zoom-Text, Magic) • Braille displays • Braille embossers • Note Takers; (Braille Note, Pac Mate, Braille Lite, Type Lite, Braille Sense and others.) • Dragon Naturally Speaking • J-Say • Keyboarding • Mainstream Applications including, Microsoft Office products, (Word, Access, Excel, Outlook,

PowerPoint.) Internet Explorer, Mozilla Fire Fox and all Microsoft Windows Operating Systems

## **Hooleon Corporation**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 304 West Denby Ave PO Box 589 Melrose NM 88124

Email - sales@hooleon.com

Phone - 800-937-1337

Fax - 575-253-4299

Website - http://www.hooleon.com

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

## **Services Provided**

Keyboards and Accessories

### **Invision Technical**

## **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 2015 Cottonwood AZ 86326

Email - SeanACummins@gmail.com

Phone - 928-301-0518

Website - <a href="http://www.invisiontechnicalconsulting.com">http://www.invisiontechnicalconsulting.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Home and Work Assessments, Instruction in I-Devices, Assistive Technology for both PC and MAC

#### **Low Vision Plus**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 18644 N 5th Avenue Phoenix AZ 85027

Email - michael@lowvisionplus.com

Email - support@lowvisionplus.com

Phone - 623-815-6787

Fax - 623-878-1750

Website - <a href="http://www.lowvisionplus.com">http://www.lowvisionplus.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

# **Services Provided**

Daily living aids, Magnification

## Low Vision Store, The

## **Description**

Magnification and Software

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 300 N.E. 117th Ave. Vancouver WA 98684

Email - info@thelowvisionstore.net

Toll Free - 888-216-1912

Fax - 360-254-3892

Website - http://www.thelowvisionstore.net/

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

## **Mosen Consulting**

# **Description**

Mosen Consulting is operated by Jonathan and Bonnie Mosen. We also partner with other authors and experts to bring a range of blindness information to you either free, or at affordable prices. For over 30 years, Jonathan has used, help to test, and even designed assistive technology. He's worked with mainstream hardware and software developers as a consultant and advocate to ensure that the needs of blind people are taken into account in mainstream solutions.

### **Contact Information**

Website - <a href="http://mosen.org/">http://mosen.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

#### **Services Provided**

Tech training, mobile app accessibility, accessibility website design

# **Next Level Assistive Technology, Inc.**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 800 NE Tenney Rd Ste. 110-330 Vancouver WA 98685

Phone - 360-326-8031

Website - <a href="http://nextlevelat.com/">http://nextlevelat.com/</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

I-Devices, Software, Training

# **Optelec**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 3030 Enterprise Court Suite C Visa CA 92081

Email - info@optelec.com

Phone - 800-826-4200

Fax - 800-368-4111

Website - <a href="http://www.optelec.com">http://www.optelec.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### **Services Provided**

Magnification, Independent Living Products

## **Prentke Romich Company**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 1022 Heyl Rd Wooster OH 44691

Email - info@prentrom.com

Toll Free - 800-262-1984

Phone - 330-262-1984

Fax - 330-263-4829

Website - <a href="http://www.prentrom.com">http://www.prentrom.com</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Services Provided**

## Communication products

#### RoboBraille

## **Description**

RoboBraille is an e-mail and web-based service capable of automatically transforming documents into a variety of alternate formats for the visually and reading impaired. RoboBraille is available 24/7 as a self-service solution and is available free of charge to individual, non-commercial user not affiliated with an institutional setting obligated to provide support (academic institution, organisation, association or similar). Users need not register in order to use the service. The objective is to support and promote self-sufficiency of people with special needs socially, throughout the educational system and on the labour market. As an additional benefit, RoboBraille helps to protect the privacy of of those who need material in alternate formats.

#### **Contact Information**

Email - <u>lars@robobraille.org</u>

Email - contact@robobraille.org

Website - <a href="http://robobraille.org/contact">http://robobraille.org/contact</a>

## **SAAVI Services for the Blind**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 4222 E. Thomas Rd. Suite 130 Phoenix AZ 85018

Email - mpedregon@saavi.us

Phone - 602-795-0195

Fax - 602-595-6566

Website - <a href="http://www.saavi.us">http://www.saavi.us</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Tutoring, independent living, employment preparation

# **Science Products / Captek**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1043 Lincoln Highway Berwyn PA 19312

Email - info@captek.net

Phone - 800-888-7400

Fax - 610-296-0488

Website - <a href="http://www.captek.net">http://www.captek.net</a>

## **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Talking products that have a digital display

# **Scudder Technologies**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - PO Box 6209 Glendale AZ 85312

Email - info@scuddertech.com

Phone - 602-999-2707

Fax - 623-505-9605

Website - <a href="http://www.scuddertech.com">http://www.scuddertech.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

#### **Services Provided**

Computer hardware adaptations/accommodations, JAWS script development, Magnification (ZoomText, MAGic)

## **Southwest Low Vision, Inc**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2208 West Catalina View Drive Tucson AZ 85742

Email - <u>southwest.vision@gmail.com</u>

Phone - 520-297-0027

Toll Free - 888-534-4321

Fax - 520-797-8018

Website - <a href="http://www.southwestlowvision.com">http://www.southwestlowvision.com</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

### **Services Provided**

**Low Vision Products** 

# **Speak to Me Catalog**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 330 SW 43rd St Suite K Renton WA 98057

Phone - 800-248-9965

Fax - 425-227-4892

Website - <a href="http://www.speaktomecatalog.com">http://www.speaktomecatalog.com</a>

# **Area Served**

Nationwide

## **Services Provided**

Talking Independent Living Products

# **Wireless Inclusive Technologies**

# **Description**

The Georgia Institute of Technology, in partnership with Georgia State University, the University of Texas, Arlington, the Shepherd Center and other stakeholders, has established a Rehabilitation Engineering Research Center (RERC) for Wireless Inclusive Technologies (WIT RERC). The mission of the RERC for Wireless Inclusive Technologies "To integrate emerging wirelessly connected devices, sensors and services with established wireless technologies for a transformative future where individuals with disabilities achieve independence, improved quality of life, and enhanced community participation. Through an agenda of research, development, training and outreach activities, successful innovations will connect, engage, and accelerate access to a dynamic inclusive wireless ecosystem.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 500 10th Street NW Atlanta GA 30332

Email - Helena@cacp.gatech.edu

Phone - 404.385.4640

Website - <a href="http://www.wirelessrerc.org/home">http://www.wirelessrerc.org/home</a>

## Telephone, Radio and Web News & Views

This category includes information on telephone, radio and web based news entertainment, and social media programming specifically intended for people who are blind or visually impaired.

#### **ACB Radio**

## Description

ACB Radio, a project of the American Council of the Blind, streams via the internet, up-to-date and relevant information worldwide for persons who are blind or who have low vision, provides programming produced by blind programmers, and a platform on which blind musicians and artists express their talents. ACB Radio Streams= ACB Radio Mainstream, ACB Radio Café, ACB Radio Treasure Trove, ACB Radio Interactive, ACB Radio World News and Information, ACB Radio Live Event, ACB Radio Special Event.

#### **Contact Information**

Website - <a href="http://www.acbradio.org">http://www.acbradio.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

## Arizona Council of the Blind (AzCB) Chat List

## **Contact Information**

Email - <u>azcb-chat-subscribe@yahoogroups.com</u>

## **Services Provided**

AzCB Chat List is an email chat list for Council members and others interested in Arizona and beyond subjects of importance to people who are blind or visually impaired. Views, questions and comments on advocacy, adjustment to blindness, assistive technology and much more are discussed.

#### **Blind Café**

## **Description**

What is Blind Café all about? Visit the hottest, most happening place around on the web. Where the blind community will be inspired and entertained! It's the BlindCafe.net and it's a great place to learn, laugh, chat and make long lasting friendships with people from around the world.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2400 Broadway Ave. Boulder CO 80304

Website - <a href="http://www.blindcafe.net">http://www.blindcafe.net</a>

### **Blind Radio**

#### **Contact Information**

Website - <a href="http://www.blindradio.com">http://www.blindradio.com</a>

## **Services Provided**

An internet radio station online directory.

## **EMVIA**

## **Description**

EMVIA stands for Educating and Mentoring for the Visually Impaired Association. Our mission is to help visually impaired people and their families deal with the many issues they face.

With all the resources, devices, and opportunities available today, vision loss is a manageable reality. They find, gather, and check pertinent and useful information, putting it together for your convenience and ease of access. You can do just about everything you could do with sight.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 840 East Twenty Fifth Street Tucson AZ 85710

Email - info@emvia.org

Phone - 520-722-4160

Website - <a href="http://www.emvia.org/">http://www.emvia.org/</a>

#### **Games Galore and More**

## **Description**

Games Galore is a Voice Chat site where people talk to each other in real time. This site and its rooms are for everyone who is interested in interacting with a variety of people in a friendly environment. We offer activities and events of interest to the blind community. Everyone is welcome. You can join this site at no cost. all you need is a microphone and speakers. Once you have signed up and received your username and password, you can chat with people from around the world and participate in games, seminars, and presentations on a variety of topics.

#### **Contact Information**

Website - <a href="http://www.GamesGaloreandMore.com">http://www.GamesGaloreandMore.com</a>

#### **NFB Newsline**

## **Description**

Anyone who cannot read conventional newsprint could qualify for this free service. The toll-free centralized call-in center provides service on demand to any subscriber. Many seniors have lost enough vision that reading the daily newspaper is no longer possible. They will enjoy being able once again to participate actively in community affairs. Blind children are now able to research their own civics assignments and do their homework independently. NFB-NEWSLINE® is the only service that makes so much information available to these eligible people twenty-four hours a day, seven days a week. This service is produced by the National Federation of the Blind, and funded through a relationship between the DES Rehabilitation Services Administration and the Arizona Talking Book Library.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1030 N. 32nd Street Phoenix AZ 85008

Email - btbl@azlibrary.gov

Phone - 602-255-5578

Toll Free (Arizona Only) - 800-255-5578

Fax - 602-286-0444

Website - <a href="http://www.azlibrary.gov/talkingbooks/az-newsline">http://www.azlibrary.gov/talkingbooks/az-newsline</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

## **Services Provided**

Access to over 400 newspapers and magazines, Television Listings, Weather Alerts, Job Listings, Target Ads, and AP updates, provided via telephone, iPhone App, computer, and other book reading devices.

# **Out-Of-Sight.net**

## **Description**

Out-Of-Sight currently has over 1200 members from 25 countries around the world. It is a voice-based site, which requires the use of a microphone for participation. Each week we provide many events and programs to our members such as, interactive games, technical computer assistance, chess instruction, product presentations, interviews, adaptive cooking instruction, Apple products discussion groups, a book club, and a live "On Stage" event, which exhibits the musical talents of our members. Casual, informal chat is also a significant part of our activities.

#### **Contact Information**

Address - P.O. Box 136 Nazareth PA 18064

Email - oosnhq@gmail.com

Website - <a href="http://www.Out-Of-Sight.net">http://www.Out-Of-Sight.net</a>

# **Pinterest Deaf Blind Interest Group**

# **Contact Information**

Website - <a href="https://www.pinterest.com/owinm/deafblind">https://www.pinterest.com/owinm/deafblind</a>

# Sight Exchange

# **Description**

The Sight Exchange group is a listserve open to all who want to give and receive items that serve the needs of the blind, low vision or visually impaired population. Whether it's a mobility device, cane, talking clock, book or computer, feel free to post it. Or maybe you're looking to acquire something yourself! Individuals and Nonprofit groups are all welcome to participate!

#### **Contact Information**

Email - sightexchange-subscribe@yahoogroups.com

Email - sightexchange-owner@yahoogroups.com

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Sight Loss Solutions**

# **Description**

The scope of this website is awareness, availability and accessibility as they relate to sight loss.

# **Contact Information**

Email - <u>SIGHTLOSSINK@aol.com</u>

Website - <a href="http://sightlosssolutions.org/">http://sightlosssolutions.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Sun Sounds of Arizona - Radio Reading & Audio Information Access Service**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1300 S. Milton Suite 202 Flagstaff AZ 86001

Email - info@sunsounds.org

Phone - 928-779-1775

Fax - 928-226-1387

Website - <a href="http://sunsounds.org">http://sunsounds.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Reading of daily newspapers, grocery ads, death notices, and other printed news through radio, telephone and internet.

# Sun Sounds of Arizona - Radio Reading & Audio Information Access Service

## **Contact Information**

Address - 2323 W 14th Street Tempe AZ 85281

Email - info@sunsounds.org

Phone - 480-774-8300

Fax - 480-774-8310

Website - <a href="http://sunsounds.org">http://sunsounds.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Reading of daily newspapers, grocery ads, death notices, and other printed news through radio, telephone and internet.

# **Sun Sounds of Arizona - Radio Reading & Audio Information Access Service**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 7290 E. Broadway Suite 166 Tucson AZ 85710

Email - info@sunsounds.org

Phone - 520-296-2400

Fax - 520-298-6676

Website - <a href="http://sunsounds.org">http://sunsounds.org</a>

## **Area Served**

Statewide

# **Services Provided**

Reading of daily newspapers, grocery ads, death notices, and other printed news through radio, telephone and internet.

# **Sun Sounds of Arizona - Radio Reading & Audio Information Access Service**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3795 W. 22nd Lane Suite 5 Yuma AZ 85364

Email - info@sunsounds.org

Phone - 928-783-0311

Website - http://sunsounds.org

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Reading of daily newspapers, grocery ads, death notices, and other printed news through radio, telephone and internet.

# **Tellme, a Microsoft Subsidiary**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1310 Villa Street Mountain View CA 94041

Toll Free - 800-555-8355

# **Area Served**

Nationwide

#### The Accessible Friends Network

# **Description**

The Accessible Friends Network (TAFN) provides friendship and support for people with vision impairments. We are a nonprofit organization located in the United Kingdom. Our members come from around the world and every walk of life. Although from diverse cultures, we have similar experiences of living with visual impairment. We share our strengths, hopes, experiences, laughter and successes.

#### **Contact Information**

Website - http://www.TAFN.org.uk

# **The Blind Perspective**

# **Description**

Free subscription to an online magazine with blindness-related articles of interest.

#### **Contact Information**

Email - info@theblindperspective.com

Website - http://www.theblindperspective.com/index.htm

#### **VIP Conduit**

# **Description**

VIP Conduit has a variety of voice chat rooms. In order to enter these chat rooms you will need to VIP Communicator conference client. To make use of the chat rooms you will need to get a user id and password. Just fill out their simple Join form and the user id and password will be mailed to you.

#### **Contact Information**

Website - http://www.VIPConduit.com

# **Transportation Resources, Public**

This category is a resource for providing public and volunteer community travel options for people who are blind and or otherwise disabled.

# **ADA Paratransit Eligibility - Valley Metro Mobility Center**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 4600 E. Washington Street Phoenix AZ

Phone - 602-716-2100

TTY - 602-251-2039

Website - https://www.valleymetro.org/ada-paratransit-eligibility

# **ADA Paratransit Eligibility Office - City of Tucson**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 35 W. Alameda Tucson AZ 85701

Email - <u>Specialservices@tucsonaz.gov</u>

Phone - 520-791-5409

TTY - 520-791-2639

Fax - 520-791-5453

Website - <a href="https://www.tucsonaz.gov/transit/ada-paratransit-eligibility-office">https://www.tucsonaz.gov/transit/ada-paratransit-eligibility-office</a>

#### **Area Served**

Tucscon and surrounding area

# American Red Cross Reserve-a-Ride Program Prescott

**Contact Information** 

Address - 1022 Sandretto Dr Prescott AZ 86305

Phone - 928-776-1015

#### **Area Served**

Prescott, Chino Valley and Prescott Valley to Cordes Lakes

# **Apache Junction Ride Choice, Apache Junction Senior Center**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 1035 N. Idaho Road Apache Junction AZ 85219

Phone - 480-474-5260

Website - <a href="http://www.ajcity.net">http://www.ajcity.net</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Apache Junction** 

#### **Services Provided**

Local transportation

# **Arizona Department of Transportation**

#### **Contact Information**

Phone - 602-255-0072

Phone - 520-629-9808

TTY - 602-712-3222

Toll Free - 800-324-5425

Website - <a href="http://www.azdot.gov">http://www.azdot.gov</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

#### **Services Provided**

Issues handicap placards/license plates and ID cards.

#### **Bisbee Bus**

## **Contact Information**

Address - Bisbee AZ

Phone - 520-459-0595

#### **Area Served**

Bisbee, San Jose, Naco, Saginaw and Warren

# **Catholic Community Services - Benson**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 120 W 6th St Benson AZ 85602

Phone - 520-586-9406

#### **Area Served**

**Cochise County** 

# **Catholic Community Services - Bisbee**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 19 Lowell Avenue Bisbee AZ 85603

Phone - 520-432-2285

#### **Area Served**

**Cochise County** 

# **Catholic Community Services - Douglas**

## **Contact Information**

Phone - 520-364-3292

Phone - 520-364-4474

Phone - 520-364-4330

#### **Area Served**

**Cochise County** 

# **Catholic Community Services - Southeastern Cochise County**

## **Contact Information**

Phone - 520-364-4330

## **Area Served**

**Cochise County** 

# **Services Provided**

Commuter Services between Douglas, Bisbee and Sierra Vista

# **Catholic Community Services - Wilcox**

# **Contact Information**

Phone - 520-559-1194

Phone - 520-384-4311

## **Area Served**

**Cochise County** 

# City of Phoenix Alternative Transportation - ADA Cab

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Phoenix City Hall 200 W. Washington St. Phoenix AZ 85003

Phone - 602-801-1163

Phone - 602-801-1164

Phone - 602-801-1160 MV Transportation

Website - <a href="https://www.phoenix.gov/publictransit/rider-information/transit-services/alternative-transportation-for-phoenix-residents">https://www.phoenix.gov/publictransit/rider-information/transit-services/alternative-transportation-for-phoenix-residents</a>

#### **Area Served**

Phoenix and surrounding area

#### **Services Provided**

Taxi vouchers for travel any time of day

# **City of Phoenix Alternative Transportation - Dialysis Trip**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Phoenix City Hall 200 W. Washington St. Phoenix AZ 85003

Phone - 602-801-1163

Phone - 602-801-1164

Phone - 602-801-1160 MV Transportation

Website - <a href="https://www.phoenix.gov/publictransit/rider-information/transit-services/alternative-transportation-for-phoenix-residents">https://www.phoenix.gov/publictransit/rider-information/transit-services/alternative-transportation-for-phoenix-residents</a>

#### **Area Served**

Phoenix and surrounding area

#### **Services Provided**

Taxi vouchers for travel to and from medical center where dialysis treatment is being received

# City of Phoenix Alternative Transportation - Senior Cab

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Phoenix City Hall 200 W. Washington St. Phoenix AZ 85003

Phone - 602-801-1163

Phone - 602-801-1164

Phone - 602-801-1160 MV Transportation

Website - <a href="https://www.phoenix.gov/publictransit/rider-information/transit-services/alternative-transportation-for-phoenix-residents">https://www.phoenix.gov/publictransit/rider-information/transit-services/alternative-transportation-for-phoenix-residents</a>

#### **Area Served**

Phoenix and surrounding area

#### **Services Provided**

Taxi vouchers for travel any time of day

# **City of Phoenix Alternative Transportation - Senior Center Shuttle**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Phoenix City Hall 200 W. Washington St. Phoenix AZ 85003

Phone - 602-801-1163

Phone - 602-801-1164

Phone - 602-801-1160 MV Transportation

Website - <a href="https://www.phoenix.gov/publictransit/rider-information/transit-services/alternative-transportation-for-phoenix-residents">https://www.phoenix.gov/publictransit/rider-information/transit-services/alternative-transportation-for-phoenix-residents</a>

#### **Area Served**

Phoenix to nearest Senior Center

#### **Services Provided**

Transportation to and from senior centers

# **City of Phoenix Alternative Transportation - Work Trip**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Phoenix City Hall 200 W. Washington St. Phoenix AZ 85003

Phone - 602-801-1163

Phone - 602-801-1164

Phone - 602-801-1160 MV Transportation

Website - <a href="https://www.phoenix.gov/publictransit/rider-information/transit-services/alternative-transportation-for-phoenix-residents">https://www.phoenix.gov/publictransit/rider-information/transit-services/alternative-transportation-for-phoenix-residents</a>

#### **Area Served**

Phoenix and surrounding area

#### **Services Provided**

Taxi vouchers for travel to and from work. Origin and destination are printed on voucher and travel must be arranged in advance.

# **Cottonwood Area Transit System**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 340 Happy Jack Way Cottonwood AZ 86326

Phone - 928-634-2287

Website - http://www.cat.az.gov

#### **Area Served**

Greater Cottonwood area

# Dial-A-Ride Ajo/Gila Bend

#### **Contact Information**

Toll Free - 800-242-9483

Website - <a href="http://www.valleymetro.org/dial\_a\_ride">http://www.valleymetro.org/dial\_a\_ride</a>

#### **Area Served**

Ajo and Gila Bend

#### **Services Provided**

**ADA Para-transit** 

# Dial-A-Ride East Valley (Chandler, Gilbert, Mesa, Scottsdale, Tempe)

#### **Contact Information**

Phone - 480-633-0101

Website - <a href="http://www.valleymetro.org/dial\_a\_ride">http://www.valleymetro.org/dial\_a\_ride</a>

# **Area Served**

Chandler, Gilbert, Mesa, Scottsdale and Tempe

# **Services Provided**

ADA Para-transit People who are ADA certified (Chandler, Gilbert, Mesa, Scottsdale, Tempe) Persons with disabilities (Non-ADA) (Chandler, Scottsdale, Tempe) Senior citizens age 65 and older (Chandler, Scottsdale, Tempe)

#### **Dial-A-Ride Glendale**

#### **Contact Information**

Phone - 623-930-3515 ADA Service

Phone - 623-930-3500 Non-ADA Service

Website - <a href="http://www.valleymetro.org/dial\_a\_ride">http://www.valleymetro.org/dial\_a\_ride</a>

#### **Area Served**

Glendale

#### **Services Provided**

**ADA Para-transit** 

# Dial-A-Ride Northwest Valley (El Mirage, Sun City, Sun City West, Surprise, Youngtown)

## **Contact Information**

Phone - 602-266-8723

Website - http://www.valleymetro.org/dial\_a\_ride

#### **Area Served**

El Mirage, Sun City, Sun City West, Surprise and Youngtown

#### **Services Provided**

ADA Para-transit El Mirage residents who are seniors age 65 and over and individuals with disabilities; Sun City, Sun City West and Youngtown residents who are ADA certified, 65 years or older or for people with disabilities; all Surprise residents

# **Dial-A-Ride Paradise Valley**

#### **Contact Information**

Phone - 480-633-0101 PV & East Valley

Phone - 602-253-4000 Phoenix & West Valley

TTY - 480-981-1969 PV & East Valley

TTY - 602-258-9980 Phoenix & West Valley

Website - <a href="http://www.valleymetro.org/dial\_a\_ride">http://www.valleymetro.org/dial\_a\_ride</a>

# **Area Served**

Paradise Valley

#### **Services Provided**

**ADA Para-transit** 

#### **Dial-A-Ride Peoria**

# **Contact Information**

Phone - 623-773-7435

Website - <a href="http://www.valleymetro.org/dial\_a\_ride">http://www.valleymetro.org/dial\_a\_ride</a>

## **Area Served**

Peoria

#### **Services Provided**

**ADA Para-transit** 

#### **Dial-A-Ride Phoenix**

#### **Contact Information**

Phone - 602-253-4000

Toll Free - 800-775-7295

TTY - 602-258-9980

Website - <a href="http://www.valleymetro.org/dial\_a\_ride">http://www.valleymetro.org/dial\_a\_ride</a>

# **Area Served**

Phoenix

# **Services Provided**

**ADA Para-transit** 

# **Dial-A-Ride Southwest Valley**

# **Contact Information**

Phone - 602-253-4000

Toll Free - 800-775-7295

TTY - 602-258-9980

Website - <a href="http://www.valleymetro.org/dial\_a\_ride">http://www.valleymetro.org/dial\_a\_ride</a>

#### **Area Served**

Phoenix, Goodyear and Litchfield Park

#### **Services Provided**

**ADA Para-transit** 

# **Dial-A-Ride Sun Cities-Area Transit System (SCAT)**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - P. O. Box 1972 Sun City AZ 85372

Email - info@goscat.org

Phone - 623-977-8363

# **Area Served**

Sun City, Sun City West and Youngtown

# **Dial-A-Ride Tolleson**

#### **Contact Information**

Phone - 623-474-4996

Website - http://www.valleymetro.org/dial\_a\_ride

#### **Area Served**

Tolleson

#### **Services Provided**

**ADA Para-transit** 

# **Duet: Partners in Health & Aging**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 555 W. Glendale Avenue Phoenix AZ 85021

Email - info@duetaz.org

Email - volunteer@duetaz.org

Phone - 602-274-5022

Fax - 602-274-6793

Website - http://duetaz.org

# **Area Served**

Greater Phoenix Area

#### **Services Provided**

Transportation to medical and social appointments between 8:00 am and 4:30 pm.

# **Green Valley - Friends In Deed**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 301 W. Camino Casa Verde Green Valley AZ 85614

Email - Opsdirector@fid-gv.org

Phone - 520-625-4424 Transportation

Phone - 520-625-1150 General Info

Website - <a href="http://fid-gv.org/">http://fid-gv.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Green Valley

#### **Services Provided**

Transportation in the Green Valley Area and Van service to Tucson

# **Huachuca City**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 500 Gonzales Blvd Huachuca City AZ 85616

Email - tmitchell@huachucacityaz.gov

Phone - 520-456-9552 Transit

Phone - 520-456-1354 Town Hall

Website - http://www.huachucacityaz.gov/transit

# **Area Served**

# **Huachuca City**

#### **Services Provided**

Transit service for Huachuca City Residents with a valid Transit Pass.

# Mountain Lift - Northern Arizona Intergovernmental Public Transportation Authority (NAIPTA)

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3773 N Kaspar Dr. Flagstaff AZ 86004

Email - transportation@naipta.az.gov

Phone - 928-679-8905

Phone - 928-779-6624 Main Office

Website - <a href="http://mountainline.az.gov/mountain-lift/">http://mountainline.az.gov/mountain-lift/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Flagstaff and vicinity

#### **Services Provided**

Paratransit service and taxi voucher programs

# Mountain Line - Northern Arizona Intergovernmental Public Transportation Authority (NAIPTA)

# **Contact Information**

Address - 3773 N Kaspar Dr. Flagstaff AZ 86004

Email - <u>transportation@naipta.az.gov</u>

Phone - 928-779-6624

Website - <a href="http://mountainline.az.gov/">http://mountainline.az.gov/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Flagstaff and vicinity

#### **Services Provided**

Fixed route bus service on eight routes

# **Prescott Transit Authority**

## **Contact Information**

Address - 820 Sheldon Street Prescott AZ 86301

Email - shammarie@prescotttransit.com

Phone - 928-776-7433

Toll Free - 800-445-7978

Website - <a href="http://www.prescotttransit.com/">http://www.prescotttransit.com/</a>

# **Area Served**

Prescott, Prescott Valley, Chino Valley and Dewey/Humboldt

# Santa Cruz Council on Aging - Transportation Services

#### **Contact Information**

Email - eleazarg@sccazcoa.org

Phone - 520-287-7422

Fax - 520-287-6445

#### **Area Served**

Nogales, Rio Roco, Patagonia and Tubac

# **Scottsdale - Ollie the Trolley**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 1322 North McClintock Drive Tempe AZ 85281

Email - info@olliethetrolley.net

Phone - 480-970-8130

Fax - 480-970-1899

#### **Area Served**

Scottsdale

# **Sierra Vista Public Transit**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 2050 E Wilcox Dr Sierra Vista AZ 85635

Email - vistatransit@sierravistaaz.gov

Phone - 520-417-4888

Fax - 520-417-6996

Website -

http://www.sierravistaaz.gov/department/?structureid=28

#### **Area Served**

Sierra Vista

#### **Services Provided**

Fixed bus routes and curbside service for registered customers with disabilities.

#### **Southeast Arizona Medical Center**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Douglas AZ

Phone - 520-364-7931

# **Area Served**

**Cochise County** 

#### **Sun Tran**

# **Contact Information**

Address - 3920 N. Sun Tran Blvd. Tucson AZ 85705

Email - <u>suntraninfo@tucsonaz.gov</u>

Phone - 520-792-9222

TTY - 520-628-1565

Phone - 520-623-4301 Adm Office

Website - <a href="http://www.suntran.com/">http://www.suntran.com/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Tucson and surrounding area

#### Sun Van

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3401 E. Ajo Way Tucson AZ 85713

Phone - 520-798-1000

TTY - 520-884-5100

Phone - 520-791-5409 ADA Eligibility

TTY - 520-791-2639 ADA Eligibility

Website - <a href="http://www.sunvan.com/">http://www.sunvan.com/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Tucson Metropolitan Area and portions of Pima County

# **Taxi Pass Service (Nationwide Assistance)**

# **Contact Information**

Toll Free - 800-222-7433

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

#### **Services Provided**

Assists with arranging transportation by taxi

# **Valley Metro**

# **Description**

Regional public transportation agency providing coordinated, multi-modal transit options to residents of greater Phoenix (Avondale, Buckeye, Chandler, El Mirage, Gilbert, Glendale, Goodyear, Maricopa County, Mesa, Peoria, Phoenix, Scottsdale, Surprise, Tempe, Tolleson and Wickenburg).

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 101 North 1st Avenue Suite 1300 Phoenix AZ 85003

Email - csr@valleymetro.org

Phone - 602-253-5000

TTY - 602-251-2039

Website - <a href="http://www.valleymetro.org">http://www.valleymetro.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Maricopa County

#### **Services Provided**

Valley Metro services: Local, LINK, Express and RAPID commuter bus service; Light rail; Neighborhood circulators; Rural route; Dial-a-Ride; Vanpool service; Online carpool and vanpool matching system

# **Valley Metro-Bus**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Chandler AZ

Phone - 602-253-5000

Website - <a href="http://www.valleymetro.org">http://www.valleymetro.org</a>

#### **Area Served**

Maricopa County

# **Verde Valley Caregivers**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 299 Van Deren Rd. Suite 2 Sedona AZ 86336

Email - info@vvcaregivers.org

Phone - 928-204-1238

Website - <a href="http://www.vvcaregivers.org/">http://www.vvcaregivers.org/</a>

# **Area Served**

Yavapai County and Coconino County

# Volunteer Interfaith Caregiver Program (VICaP) - Benson Contact Information

Phone - 520-586-2387

#### **Area Served**

Benson and surrounding communities

# Volunteer Interfaith Caregiver Program (VICaP) - Sierra Vista Contact Information

Address - 2797 E. Wilcox Dr. #4 Sierra Vista AZ 85635

Email - vicapsvaz@gmail.com

Phone - 520-459-8146

Website - <a href="http://www.vicapsv.org/">http://www.vicapsv.org/</a>

#### **Area Served**

Sierra Vista and nearby rural communities in Cochise County

# Volunteer Interfaith Caregiver Program (VICaP) - Tucson Contact Information

Phone - 520-459-8146

# **Area Served**

# Pima County

# **Volunteer Interfaith Caregiver Program (VICaP) - Wilcox**

## **Contact Information**

Phone - 520-459-8146

#### **Area Served**

**Cochise County** 

# **Yuma Transportation**

#### **Contact Information**

Website - http://azmetro.com/yumatransportation.html

#### **Area Served**

Yuma County

# **Veteran Services**

Provides information to services offered to veterans through the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs and others.

# **Blinded Veterans Association**

## **Contact Information**

Email - bva@bva.org

Phone - 480-316-9125

Website - <a href="http://www.bva.org/services.htm">http://www.bva.org/services.htm</a>

#### **Area Served**

Nationwide

# **Blinded Veterans Association - Northern Arizona Regional Group**

#### **Contact Information**

Address - Phoenix VA Health Care System 650 E. Indian School Road Phoenix AZ 85012

Email - president@azblindedveterans.org

Email - Thomas.hicks@va.gov

Phone - 602-284-1541

Phone - 602-277-5551 Ext 1-7236

Fax - 602-222-6516

Website - http://www.bva.org

## **Area Served**

Statewide

# Blinded Veterans Association - Southern Arizona Regional Group

#### **Contact Information**

Address - VA Medical Center Tucson-Bldg. 30 3601 S. 6th Avenue, Room 321 Tucson AZ 85723

Email - <u>bva@bva.org</u>

Phone - 520-792-1450, ext. 1-6672

Website - <a href="http://www.bva.org/services.htm">http://www.bva.org/services.htm</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

# Department of Veterans Affairs. Blind Rehabilitation Outpatient Services/Visual Impairment Services Team (VIST)

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 650 E. Indian School Road Phoenix AZ 85012

Email - Thomas.hicks@va.gov

Phone - 602-277-5551, ext. 7236

Website - <a href="http://www.phoenix.med.va.gov">http://www.phoenix.med.va.gov</a>

#### **Area Served**

Statewide

# Southwestern Blind Rehabilitation Center - Southern Arizona Veteran's Administration Health Care System (SAVAHCS)

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3601 S 6th Avenue Tucson AZ 85723

Phone - 520-629-4643

Fax - 520-629-4642

Website - <a href="http://www.tucson.va.gov">http://www.tucson.va.gov</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Nationwide** 

#### **Services Provided**

Independent Living

# Visual Impairment Services Team (VIST) - Intake - VIST Coordinator, VA Medical Center

### **Contact Information**

Address - 650 E. Indian School Road Phoenix AZ 85012

Email - Thomas.hicks@va.gov

Phone - 602-277-5551, ext. 7236

Website - <a href="http://www.phoenix.med.va.gov">http://www.phoenix.med.va.gov</a>

#### **Area Served**

**Phoenix** 

# Visual Impairment Services Team (VIST) - Intake - VIST Coordinator, VA Medical Center

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 500 Hwy 89N Prescott AZ 86313

Phone - 928-445-4860

Fax - 928-768-6076

#### **Area Served**

Prescott

#### **Services Provided**

Independent Living

# Visual Impairment Services Team (VIST) - Intake - VIST Coordinator, VA Medical Center

#### **Contact Information**

Address - 3601 S. 6th Ave. Tucson AZ 85723

Phone - 520-792-1450, ext. 5608

Fax - 520-629-4642

# **Area Served**

Tucson